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i In the matter of: :
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;; :
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Everett M. Dirksen Didg.
219 S. Dearborn Street
Chicago, Illinois

-,

.: Friday, 21 January 1977
'

;
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Hearing in the above-entitled matter was convened>
,

: s '

pursuant to notice, at 9:30 a.m.
,
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ARB/l P_ R,O C E E D I,E G,S,
,

< b2
CHAIEMAN COUFAL: The plan 15.to proceed with Mr.(,. -

.

Bikel this morning.

h MR. CHERRY: I wan'c to ask a couple of questions

of Mr. Ecina first.

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I have a preliminary
,

!
,

motion before we get started on.that.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Wait a minute. Mr. Cherry said

he had a couple more questions, preliminary questions, of

Mr. Heins. Is he around?

MR. ROSSO: Yes; Mr. Heine is here.

But I do have a preliminary motion. I,

l
'

'

CHAIR!M COUFAL: Pine.

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, yesterday Dow Chemical

Company provided to all of tha parties a copy -- and to the

Board - a copy of. a document entitled presentation of
|

*

Michigan Air Pollution Control Commission, January 18, 1977. I

l

In this proceeding the precedent has been set

where the Board previously markad as its own exhibits, -|

l

%3ard Erh1 hits numbers 1 and 2, two documents which had been f
i

produced by the Dcw Chemical Company and which the Board at I

)
least thought it wanted to have in the record. - *|

I would move at this time that the Board mark the

o document entitled, Presentation to Michigan Air Pollution ),

\ |'

Control Commission,.Ja.luary.18, 1977," produced by Dow,-as
-.. . . .

. . ,

.. .

. .. _ .. . - . _ _ - .
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t

d rb3 Board Exhibit number 3 and admitte1 into evidence in the,

(; record.'

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: If we do that, do you have

enough copies? -

MR. ROSSO: 'Yes, sir. Copies were provided to

everyone except the reporter yesterday and we do have enough

copies so that we could give them to the reporter today.

CHAI1WAN COUFAL: Is there objection?

|
MR. CHZERY: Yes; I object. The proper tima to

produce the Dow exhibit is when Dow people are'on the stand

ready for cross-examination. I don't mind it being marked

but obviously it can't be offered into evidence until there
;

( . is some foundation for it. ;
. ,

CHAIRMAM COUFAL: Dces anyone else have one.

MR. HOPELING: Yes, Mr. Chairman. I think it would

be more appropriate to hold off on that until that witness

returns to the stand for cross-ezamination on the document.

CHA m1T.N COUFAL: Mr. Wessel?

MR. TESSEL: I had nothing to say until that com-

ment, but that witness, the man that presented it for Cow is

a man named Hunter Henry who has replaced Mr. Temple on the

Dow position. That witness has not been called and see no

O
reason why he would be. Mr. Temple will be here. i

|

I just want the Scard to kncw that is a Ccmpany

v statement. :

|

. . . .

-- ,
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rb4 MR. CHERRY: I have no objection to Mr. Temple

I being.the witness, if ha understands and knows the document.s

V
I don't care about Mr. Henry. It just doesn't make sense

n -

J to me. You don't put documents in evidence --
,

MR. WESSEL: I have no cc==ent on that.

MR. CHERRY: This is Dow Chemical Company's posi-

- tion to the Commission, how ever you want to put it in.

MR. ROSSO: I think it is very important tr. have

this document in evidence, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Hunter Henry

has not been called as a witness in this proceeding.
-y ..

As Mr.'Wessel'has said, this is a Dow corporate I.

|

position. It ought to be in the record. The procedent has

already been set in this proceeding for the Board to put

(I
documents in the record of its own volition when ever it felt

that the documents were important.

And I move again that the Board do so in this

casa.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Dr. Leeds points out to me that

Mr. Oreffice is going to be here for the Dow position. He

|
would be an appropriate witness by whom to get in it.

l

MR. ROSSO'! I am sorry.
I

! CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Mr. Oreffice is going to be here
1

as I understand it, and Dr. Leeds points out to me that that
!
l

p would be an appropriate witness through whom to get the
! \
\'

. document in, if that is your desire.
,

.

_ . _ . ,
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-b5 It may be marked as Ecard Exhibit 3. And it may

(
'

be effered,.at.least.through.the_ testimony of Mr. Oreffice

when ha testifie3.

O
V MR. RCSSO: Fine.

- I will now hand the reporter 3 copies so that they

may be marked for an c=hibit, Board 'rt:hibit 3.

(Whereupon, the document entitled

Presentation to Michigan Air
.

Pollution Centrol Connission,

.

January 18, 1977, was marked

Board Exhibit Number 3 for identi-

fication.)

MR. CHERRY: Is the Board marking it as earhibit.

( -

~

3?

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: We are putting a number o'd it;

Board Exhibit 3, to identify it.

Do you object to the Board marking it?

MR. CHERIrl: Sure. It is not your document. It

seems to me if he wants it, he chould mark it.
.

The other two wero initiated as Board exhibits.

It seems to me that this should be marked as Consumers Power

exhibit and they should have the obligation of getting a

(") witness here to identify it.

MR. HOEFLING: Mr. Chairman, is Mr. Cherry going

. to continue his avamination on Intervenors' 10 and 117

.

1
.

I

i
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! vb6 The Staff doesn't have copies of them. We understood that

!(
we'-would get them this morning,.so we could follow the. cross..

MR. CHERRY: I have taken cara of all that.,

May we have Mr. Heins on tha stand, please?

CHAIItMAN COUFAL: Mr. Heins?

Whereupon,

i
' GORDON L. HEINS

resumed the' stand on behalf of the Applicant and, having been
.

.

previcusly sworn, was examined and testified further as fol-
- .

Iows:
i

MR. CHERRY: Was that marked as n' Board exhibit?'

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: It has been marked as a Board
,

l I
Exhibit. I eink it was invited by the Board. The Board asked' |s

'
..

lfor the report originally.

CROSS-EXAMINATION (Continued) .

BY MR. CH!:RRY:

G Mr. HaiTs, you have been previously sworn. Do

'

you know, Mr. Heins, the relationship betwaea, safety of
'

nuclear power plants and degradation or failure of steam
i.

. , .

geherator tubes?

A No. ]

*

G You do not. _

In your consideration that you believe based on

everything that'you have' discussed with persons whcm you
,

did not identify, that there would be further degradhtions

.

64 ,

T
- ~ - . . , . . . _ _ . , , _ . , . . , , _ _ . - _ _ _ , _ .....,,.,m._,.. _ _ _ , , . . . . . _ , - . , . .-
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of the steam generator tubes between now and 1981 or 1982,g,g7
,g

- was.there any discussion.as.to whether.that. event or. series
V.

^

of events would cause a safety problem at Palisades?

/~ s
V MR. ROSSO: Objection. Safety at Palisades is

,

certainly not an issue on remand in this proceeding.'

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Well, the issue of whether or not

'

- Palisades stays on the line, I suspect, is relevant to the

inquiry we are making now. )

And I presume Mr. Cheiry will get into that..

MR. ROSSO: But, sir, that is a question t. hat does
.

\-

not have to do with safety at this point in time.
!

MR. CHERRY: Well, I think the Board understands.
,

(
.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: The point is, I suppose, that the
a

Palisades would he shut down for one reason or another for
.

safety reasons by the Can: mission or someone in authority
i

:

whether or not Midland itself shut down.

- And we are not going te go into an examination of

Palisades steam generator tubos, but if there is a point to

be made that somebody could shut Palisades down for , safety

reasons on account of the steam generator tubes, then that,

, ,

is relevant to whether or not the load forecaster --
.

' BY MR. CHERR'l:.

.,

CL Do you have the question in mind, Mr. Heins?

L No, -

O-
(t' MRs CHERR'Is Could we have the question read. |

.

-
.

|
1

. - ip

!
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l
l

barba (Whereupon, the reportar read the pending ques- {

{( tion as requestad.)
.

v
THE WITNESS: I do not recall any mention or.

discussion of the safety problems. Cno of the reaponsibili-
',

ties that I had in my job is that of the group ca.11ed the |
-

1
,

system protection and laboratory services department. j

These are the people who do~-- have done the tast-

1ing, nondestructive testing, on the Palisades staam generators. '

I have taken a considerable interest in this,

v although I do not have the ba::kground nor the expexience

is nondestructive testing. I have talked at length with

,, these people, the supervisors and the manager of that depart'-

mant, and it is my understanding that at this time there is

a considerable margin required by the Nuclear ruagulatory

Commission in tube wall thickness. At this point plugging

is required. There has to be something in the order of

50 percent original tube wall thickness remaining in order to

leave the tube unplugged.
.

'

In my consideration, the conservative nature of
1

this criteria plugging -- tube plugging has led me to feel

. secuke in the safety aspects of the steam generating tubes.
.

MR. CHERRY:
_

Mr. Chairman, I move'to strike every-.
.

thing; except: No; he did not have any discussio.us. His'

. gratuitous opf.nion.on safety; he is now a self-proclaimed . .

|, s
.

.
.

|.% nonexpert who doesn't understand the information..

|

.
.
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.

.

barb 9 CHAIFRAN COUFAL: I think the response was non-

(
g,2 responsive.. I will agree.with.that.and s+v4ka.the part.of_

it that you mentioned becausa it was not responsive.

'

MR. ROSSO: I am sorry, Fir. Chairman. I didn't'

understand you. I am having trcublo hearing you.

t 'MR. CHERRY: I novsd to strike overything after

the answer no, and the Daard chairman just sustained my-

motion on the grounds that --

CHAIRMAN COUF.E: That it was non-responsive.

MR. ROSSO: I would ask you no reconsider that.

I think it was responsivo. This man was as!; fed whether he

had any discussions with regard to safoty at the Palisades
. . . . . , .

plant due to the tube degradation, and he answered with re-,

g ud to the discussions which he had which related to safety.

End #1
mm fois

)

,

N

O
|

!

l

. .
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CNN CON. hn de transcript comes out,h53
MIL ZER

you.can renew your motion, Mr. Rosso.

Q BY MR. CHERRY:>

v
Q Now do you know, Mr. Heins, how many steam generator

*ey fail during a loss of coolant accident, renderstubes, 4'

under the emergency core cooling system that you have at

Palisades, renders that systerh fnoperable?

A No. I

"R. ROSSO: Objection.

CriAIR N COUFAL: It has been answered.*

BY MR. CHERRY:

O Now if I ask you 'to assume with me, Mr. Heins, |
f
\

- that five steam generator tub &s, if they failed, could render
|

|

inoperable the emergency core cooling system. I ask you to

assume that fact.
I

Would you still feel comfortable in permitting I

the Palisades plant, from a safety standpoint, given your |

!
'

broad experience, to operate for the next seven years?

MR. ROSSO: Objection, on two bases.

.One, there has been no tetimoney with regard.to'

.

any failure of steam generator tubes at Palisades; and two,

lO . =a r d siaatae *= err ta **i- c , **e 9= *ia-

. of the steam generator tubes at Palisades and any imagined

questions of safety therato.(

And I suggest that this line of questioning has gone
,

1

. .

. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ ._m . _. . . _ _ _ m . _ _ . _ m . _.. _ - ___ .....m___._ m _.. __
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mm2 far enough.and that the Chairman can see where it is going now.

'' It is totally irrelevant.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I agree. I think it isf._

irrelevant.
4

MR. CHERRY: I would like to just point out for

the record, and then I will go on. This gentleman,has testified

that a certain element.of continued degradation of steam

generator tubes is used as a conservative projection for him
1

to have a certain megawatt derating by the year 1981.,

:

I have checked last night both with URC personnel

|

and it is my. understanding that the AEC would never permit

a plant to operats for seven years with that kind of problem.

O 1

I am serving notice on Consumers. I am filing ay

Inotion based on Mr. Heins testimony, with the NRC, to object

tothe permanent operating license and to reopen the Palisades
'

S

hearing on the basis of Mr. Heins expert testimony that there

,
is going to be a continued degradation.

So we will see you as a witness there.,
,

I think it is relevant, because I think that this

wi't. ness is trying awfully hard to say whataver he feels is

comfortable.--but it is beycad his expertise has, in--

effect, given an overall projection aa to palisades operation.

And it seems to me that if, therefore, this wi' ness liast

|(
, opened himself up based on his own testimony as to whether

-

| or not the plant can operate under NRC regulations, that, in

i'

,

_ _ . . - ._ -- ._. . -, _ _ _ . _ . _
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"
turn is relevant to the question of the load forecast. Because

v if the NRC shuts' the- Palisades plant- down- to:norrow and it- was-

fixed by 1981, than you would have on line the full megawatt

\d generating capacity in connection with the load forecast.4

So I would ask you just to consider that fact. I

think my quait: ion is extremely relevant.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I understand the point of view
;

*

that you made, Mr. Cherry.

I think the objection is geod and it is sustained.

'

SY MR. CHERRY:

O Now Mr. Heins, do you know if Consumers Power Company

has inquired of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission as to whether

or not Palisades can operate within NRC. safety regulations,

ass $ning a continued degradation of steam generator tubes

between now and 1981?

A I do not know.

*
Q You do not know.

,

Do you think that is a relavant inquiry in connec-
*

,

.. i

tGn sth gogr,assumpion on forecasting, Mr.Heins7$
* *'

i x ,

, .
'

'

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, again I object to this-

D

line of questioning as irrelevant.
t

, CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Overruled.

BY MR. CHERRY:

Q Do you think that is a relevant i.1guiry under your

q ~%s '

assumption for the load forecast?'

.

P- _ _ _ _ ___s - % -..
- - - - a , -

,. .A
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3 mm4 A Yac, that is a relevant question.

O But you haven't made that inquiry?-s_.

'! A That is correct.
>

' "
Q Now if the NRC vould not permit Palisades to operate,

under the assumption you have postulated, then your load fore-
|

cast is incorrect. j

!

Is that correct? |
I

A No, not necessarily. |
l

I

DR. LEEDS: Excuse me, Mr. Cherry. l
|

I think the record might be confused at this point.

You are asking about' load forecast.

I am having difficulty undorstanding how --

MR. CHERRY: I will amend my question and say:'

BY MR. CHERRY:

O Would your reserve analysis or the projectionc you

have set forth about what your a*/ailable reserve will bo;

would those be in error if the Nuclear Ragulatory Commission

would not parmit Palisades to operate under the circumstancas

you have postulated?
.

A Not necessarily.

Q Please explain your answer.

A As I said yesterday, there is one other sericus. -

matter, very serious matter which concerns me regarding

p the generating capability of the system. And that is the
',N

'" ~^
supply of oil to 1586 megawatts of oil-fired capacity dependent

|

| |
.

t - e
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inn 5
at this moment on importin<; crude.

'/ Q Where is that in the testimony?

That cone n of yours, where is that in the tastimony

(J/ '

as the basis for your calculation of reserves, Mr. Heins?

; A -On page 11, in the paragraph -- second paragraph

there is some mention of this point.<.,

4

Q Page 11. .

What paragraph, Mr. Heins?"

'' A The second paragraph on that page. ;,

)
I

'

Q The sentence that says:

"While we have contracted for adequate fuel-

supplies for these units through 1981, delivery

is contingent upon continuing approval by the !
!

- Canadian National Energy Soard and U. S. authorities." )
-

;.

I Is that right?

A That and the other sentences in that and the'

- following paragraph that relate to Exhibit 12.

O I see.,

" Curtailment of con *.ract deliveries or the< .
?

't

!
.

refusal or inability of suppliers to extend the,,

t

'

contracts beyond 1981 could result in inadequate oil.

1

| supplies for Karn and Weadock."

i _ ' ' Is that correct?

( ') 4'

A I believe you read thatcorrectly,
w =' .

Q Now, if you couldn't get any money to build the |
-

1
|

i .. .
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mm6 Midland plant, would . that affect you:t reserve requirement?

A If we could not build Midlend, yes.
v

Q Okay.

If there was a war between Canada and the United

States, would that affect your reserve requirements?
.

A I don't know.

I presume it would.

O Why Mo you presume it would, cir?

A If~the nations were at war, I would presume that

all transfer of commcdities might cease.

Q And i overyone inthe State of Michigan got

hepatit'is and couldn't work, you wouldn't have a labor force,

is that true also?

MR.ROSSO: Mr.- Chairman, all right, I think I have

to object to thatole. We think this has gone on far enough.

: If the moon fell on us we would all be dead.

MR. CHERRY: That is preci:2ely what ! want to

show about these sentences in this testimony.

May I have a ruling on that?

'

MR. ROSSO: I object.i

:
CHAIRMAN COUFAL: You made your point, I think,

Mr. Cherry. I will sustain the objection.

BY MR. CHERRY:

Q Now, do you have..available the contracts for-

d fuel supplies which you have deemed adequate for 19817

|

<

,

-
-

- .- - - - - -
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A No, I do not have them.
!,

'

O Have you ever read them?

A No.

Q You have never read them?

How do you know then that delivary is contingent -

upon continuing approval by the Canadian National Energy

Board?'

A Ihave discussed this matter with rhose men from

the fuel supply department who are responsible for these affaira.

0 You are a meusenger. You find out what everybody

else believes, and you tell --

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chai man, I object.

' ( First of all, the witness's answer was interrupted.

Second of all, counsel insists on inserting

'' gratuitous comments like "I see," and things like that while

the witness is trying to answer.

And third of all, he cut the witness off while*

he was trying to answer. ''

And fourth of all, I object to the characterisation

df this witness, the systems planning manager for the entire

company, as a messenger.,

(J ""^'""^" ' "'^'' ^'* "****
-

i Finish your answer, Mr. Heins.

THE WITNESS: It is as stated before, a matter of
'

(L
. me not doing all the work associated with running an entire

'

\

? .

; |.

| \
.



-
.

1

- 1759

.

m8 Consumers Power Company. {
-

. -
,

I have responsibilities for certain areas and it I

is.always necessary for me-to depend upon others whose

judgmsat I trust and value, and whose intogrity I trust and

depend upon.

'BY MR. CHERRY:

Q Who wrote this testimony, Mr. Heins?

A Mr. Lapinski and I wrote this.

I believe I wrote the majority of it.

'cQ Okay.
e

1
I want to go through each paragraph, and you tell '

7 me what you have personal knowledge about. In other words,
\

\' let's say you hava already told me that you do not have personi

knowledge of the load forecast which begins on page 2, is
~

that correct?

MR. ROSSO: I object, Mr. Chairman.

This isn't going to get us anywhere.

CHAIRM.TT CCUFAL: I don't know whether it is going.

to get us anywhere or not.

i
I think counsel has got a right to go through tha

testimony and see what information here is that of the witness

: 0 =a unica i= e == r a e=== o e aere 1 -

| MR. ROSSO: All right, sir. But you know, when you-

have a corporate situation -- !

'

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I understand. I understand that

.. .

- __m- - - - - - - - __ _ __m_ u
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9 the witness must-get information frcm other persons.
,

' MR. CHERRY: I am not objecting that the witness'

must get information from other persons.

I am cbjecting that the witness doesn't have the

information. It is not an acceptable answer.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I overrule the object, Mr. Cherry.

Go ahead.

BY MR. CHERRY:

_
Q It is true though, if' I ask you questions about

load forecasting, you told me yesterday that you did not knou

the factors that went into the coding probabilities and you

- didn't sufficiently understand the Eickel study discussed,

x5 is that right?
,

MR. ROSSO: That is a mischaracterisation of the

testimony.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Hu asked if that is correct.

. Now, Mr. Rosso, this is cross-enamination. Counsel

has got'some latitude in how he asks his questions.

Go ahead, Mr. Cherry.

BY MR. CHERRY:

Q Is that correct, Mr. Heins?

A I do not recall testifying to that.

. Q Okay.

What are the factors that were used by the

kc
Executive Review Committee in the probability of coding analysis?

..

,_. __ . _ _ _.



.e-

1761

m10
A I have no knowledge concerning those factors that

,

%s
U were used in the probability and coding of the Executive

Board forecast.

O
Q so that it is true that you cannot tell rm anything

about how the load forecasting was actually arrived at

by the energy board, ottar than they were great people wh'o

were sincere and did their job and did it well?

A I cannot tell you the factors that they considered

while making their subjective assesament.

O In fact, you cannot tell me anything about it except

the people who vers on it?

A I could describe in general, the process that was
(3
h used.

O But you don't know that, you didn't p.articipate
. . ,

-

in thnt process, did you?

A I did not partidpate in that process.
*s

Q So you don't know that, isn't that correcu?

A I don't know that.

j Q Okay.~

And in connection with the Bickel analysis yesterday,

I tendered a computer code to you and you weren't able to deal
.

with that, is that correct?,

Because if youare, I will put them tight back in-

O front of you.
! J

A The exhibit that you presented to me yesterday

i
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tre.ll |

,O afterncon, I am not competent to read through that, understand I

b
-' it and explain it to you. |

!
'

Q Okay.

So we have now covered pages 2 and 3 of your ,

1
'

tatimony as having no personal knowledge.

'
The information as contained,on page 4, do you

have personal knowledge to how those figuras w're arrived at?e

lMR. RCSSO: Which figures are we refarring to? |

I object to the question and ask which figures are
i

I

we referring to?

.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Can you supply the figures.

MR. CHERRT: All figures on page 4.

BY MR. CHERRY:'
s

O Do you know how any of them were arrived at, to

.

your own personal knowladge?

A Yes.

O All right.

How was the 5.2 percent annual growth rate projected?

Give me the factors and be analysis of how it was?

Tell me when you did that projection?

A This was a projection,to confirm the study thint

was dcne by Mr. Bickel.

Q Oh, so the page 4 still deals with the Dichel
.

study?
, _

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I have to object again.

. .

'

_ ,_ , _ _ . __
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mm13 committee that you have no knowledge about, that is how they

f operated;.and.the. Bickel study which you don't understand.
v

j , -

Is that correct, o:: isn't it?,

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, the witness has been.

f

trying to answer the question further. He was interrupted.

;

; first when Mr. Cherry started to speak; ha tried to speak
;

, twice while Mr. Cherry was speaking and Mr. cherry continued on.*

, He hasn't finished his answer.

I ask Mr. Cherry to let him finish his answer.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Finish ycur answer, Mr. Heins.

THE WITNESS: I do have some understanding of the |

Bickel study techniques..

The materials you presented to me yesterday, I.

could not read, explain and interpret to you.
.

I also said yesterday that there would be a. level

of the Bickel study techniques beyond which I do not go.

BY MR. CHERRY:

O What level?

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Are you finished, Mr. Heins?

t

THE WITNESS: The numbers on page 4, the 32
.

percent, 23 and 41 percent were calculated by myself.
J

BY MR. CHERRY:

O Hw?

A By looking at the projected main system energy
\ sales for residential, commercial and industrial -

!- .,

|
:

k .. .

L

~
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C% He askod,do you know how any of the figures on
(Q e

page 4 were derived'~

The witness said, yes. '
-> Then he points to one particular one, asks

,
quat: ions about that one, and then says it ic a characterization'

of the- record, therefore all of page 4 is something that you

,

don't know anything about.

Let him go through each figure on page 4, if that

is what he wants.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Just a minuto, Mr. Cherry.

Mr. Heins had not finished his answer when you

, ,

interrupted, Mr. Cherrf.

'

, i..
Go ahead and finish your ancuer.'

THE WITNESS: That 5.2 percent is our proje'cted

annual salas average cumulative growth rate, compounded-

,

|

growth rate. !

It was determined by probability assessment and |

~

confirmed by the Bickel study.

BY MR. CHERRY:
.

O I know all that.

But you can't tell me about the probability

assessment since you don't undarstand the Bickel study

sufficiently to deal with the computer papers.'

All I want to know is, does page 4 fall within
,

one of those two categories, i.e.'the executive review
-

1

l
,

e ** .

__
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|
| . ml4 Q And where did you get that? :

| .O
(V A -- determining.parcentage.

|
'

The projection was that of tha energy forecaat

O =e===:.ve revie ==m=1eeee, s.2 perceme.

Q- Then what did you do?

1

A Calculated the components of residential, conunercial l

|
,

.

and industrial sales of total energy sales. -

Q How did you do that?

Tell me the steps involved?
,

.

A I took the projected residential energy sales --

Q What is that number?

. CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Let him finish his answer,

Mr. Cherry.

THE WITNESS: -- total hours, and divided it by the

total main system sales for the year. I did this for several

years through the period, for the '80s.,

; BY MR. CHERRY:

Q Well, let's go through.

I want to go through each of the details. Can

you give me the information and use r. hat in connection with

arriving at the 32 percent figure?

A You want the numbers?

O I want you to go through the calculation for me,
~|

Mr. Heins, so you can explain to me how you arrived at 32

Q< . percent.

,

1

, -. - , - .
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-- A I will need a reference chset frem my blach
, ,\-

|
'#|

' notabcok, which is filed under page 4.

r (Document handed to witness.),

I (
,

This is the one.

Q Can I see what you are locking at, Mr. Heins? !

,

A Surely.
.

O By the way, do you have the figures that you

reviewed last night?

A Yes, I do.

O May I have them?

MR. CHERRY: I have mada a set of exhibits for

the Staff, for tow, and one each for the members of the Board.
,

i~ I have not made one for Consuners since they have all the

exhibits, they prcduced it.

The document that Mr.Heins referred to is Dow

Project Proposed Revision Main System Electric Sales Forecast by

Class, is Exhibit 11.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Is that Exhbit 11 attached to
..

.

the ; testimon;/?

MR. CHERRY: No.

My Exhibit 11, Midland Intervenor's.

T MR. ROSSO: I'm sorry, sir. I was dealing with.)
some questions we had here at counsel table and I missed

what was said.
Q

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Mr. Cherry said that the figuras

.4

-

- ~ . _ _ _ - . _. .__ _ _
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val 6 that the witness is now considering on that piece of paper

V that ho got from his t.otebook, as I understcod it, Mr. Cherry
.

! said that piece of paper is in Mr. Cherry's Exhibit 11.

O.

: In that what you said, Mr. Cherry?
b

'
MR. CHERRY: Yes, sir.- -

i

| I will show you what it looks liha, and then you
,

j can find it in the exhibit.,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Is it a paper entitled Main
*

.

System Electric Salos Forecast by Class? Is that thE doc [Jnent
;

we are talking about?

MR. CHERRY: Right.,

,
.

; THE WITNESS: These are the calculations that I

h ,

s V' did last night, which I undarstcod to be requested yesterday
.

aitarnoon. |
MR. CHERRY: I have here five yellow pagan,

. ..

. Ms. Reporter. Would you mark :them as Midland' Intervenor's
; Group Exhibit 12. ' s

.

(Whereupon,. give yellow pages,

handwritten, were marked-

r

.

Midland Intervenor's Group-

Exhibit 12 for ic.entifintion.);.

g' ; ,BY MR. CHERRY:
x .,

Q Mr. Heins, you say you have calculated the numbers
'

) , on page 4 of your testimony by reference to the document,q ,

. - - -

Main System Electric Sales Forecast by Class, which appears in

_.
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f

Exhibit 11 of t:he Intervenor's.
(O'

' ''
- Is that correct?

'

:

A I haven't seen your Exhibit 11.f,.

'

; (Mr. Cherry showing document towitness)
!

-
-

Q I have just described the document I am holding in
J

; my hand. !
:

1

Is that the document you used to figure, to
-

.

.

calculate the figures on page 4 of your testimony?_

MR. ROSSO: Could the witness be allowed to
..

examine the document and corroborate that it is in fact the

same thing that he has before him?

; (Document handed towitness.)-

'

s THE WITNESS: Yes, that is the same document.

. B'I MR. CHERRY:

Q Where did you get the figures that appear on
, ,

:* the top line in the column entitled " Residential," and go-

across the column?
.

.

. -
.

Where did you got those figures?
.

.
A These are the results of the Bickel confirmatory

class-by-class study of future electric growth.,,
t'.
1

!, O You mean they come from the remainder of the |
'

.*

| ,1
* Midland' Exhibit'11?

~

r\,
*

,,
A This item F was material furnished to Dr. Timm,

which was intended to demonstrate a concise -- in a concise..

. form to him, the process 7.nd the steps used in the Bickel

.
.

~ &~ ^
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ml8 confirmatory study.

I *t:uld expect that these numbers would eithea-

be in this material or calculable from this material,>

Q Can you confirm that for me?'

' A No.- .

h I am not competent to read that matsrial andi

h
texplain it to you. -

| Q Do you know, Mr. Heins, whether or not the figures

. that appear opposite " Residential" have been arrived at using

all applicable - factors in the document we are talking about, .

~

Exhibit 117

'- MR. ROSSO: Objection to the question as vague.

.( *What does all applicable factors mean?
|

.

1

CHAIMIAN COUFAL: I don't know whether that is a

question that acan be answered by an expert in this rcom |

or not.
.

Can it, Mr. Heins? *

.

THE WITNESS: Actually to answer it -- I can't

answer it honestly. I know of many of the factors,but whether

* that is an exhaustive list of all of them, I don't know.,

*

. BY MR. CHERRY:
.

~ ,-f Q Tell me the factors that will impinge uhn arriving.

iat that residential set of numbers at the top of the column?
' p A Some of the factors that would impinge upon*

O"
. determining the residential future electric sales would be the

:.
,

|
_ __ . - _ . . - _ _ _ . _ , _ - _ _ _ . - -.. -- - , - _ . ,
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,{ fm19 the population growth or change in Michigan in our servica

'

.
area, the acquisition of new or differant appliances and'

f- energy-using products by those residents in our service area,

the way people live, the number of people per residsntial
.

meter, life style, the type of housing that they would live

in -- biggsr, smaller, better insulated, multiple unit -- the

conservation -- the effect of the better usa of the cost-

of energy and other commodities and producto which they might

want.

Q You mean the higher price might decrease the amount

of energy?
'' '

-

MR. ROSSO: Has the witness finished his answer ;s

to the prior question?- -

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: HrJe you, Mr. Heins? I

I
THE WITNESS: I have not. i

MR. ROSSO: May I move then that that last

question be struck until the witness completes his answer to

the prior question?

CHAIRMAN COUPAL: Yes.

Finish your answer, Mr.Heins, then we can get

Mr. Cherry's question read back.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

END @ The availability of other energy forms, the

tA) anticipation in the thinking of people concerning this
,Q'

availability even before the change is in order,the general'

t

.
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economic conditions of the State of Michigan, and how
,

'J employment moves, whether people are trorhing or not, the-

weathor.
'

Perhaps that is all I should take time to recollect.

BY MR. CH3RRY:

O Take all the time you need[ Mr. Heins.
,

Have you conpleterd your answer?

A No.,

I will continua attsmpting to think cfadditional

factors.

O Okay.

A I will close with the possibic availability of a

unique or large energy-using device that we haven't foreseen.N
,

That is an important estimate.

Those arm all the factors I can thin'c of at this
!

moment.

. Q A large energy devica that we haven't foreseen?

A Yes, sir, i

Q Such as an electric power power witness.
*

1
i '

MR. ROSSO: I'm sorry, I didn't get that last )
comment. Or an electric what? I.

1

MR. CHERRY: Witness. |
,

MR. ROSSO: Move to strike.

I CHAIRMAN COUFAL: ' Strike it.
w']

I MR. CHERRY: That is an unforessen element in the
i
;

t.

*
.

- -
. . .. . - - - __. . - . _ . - . - .
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future that might --,O
t , .' BY MR. C2ERRY:

'

Q Now Mr. Heins, were all of these factors used in

the projection of the residentini numbers that are in the

document we are talking about?

A I believe they wara.
.

Q How was the unforeseen future machine used?

A The simple absence of the possibility of something

of this nature that we can now foresee impact - we did not

postulate the addition of ca electric septic tank or an electric

car over the period of this forecast.

'

4

I

O -

mO,

|
. .

'

, . - - , - . . _ . _ - . . . - . - - ...
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Alt 1 G So it wasn't one of the factors that was usad?
I hgin 3
A., MR. ROSSO: Objection. The vitncas has answered

the question. .

O CHAIRMAN COUFAL:j'Ov( rruled.e

I don't understand the status of the answer.

THE WITNESS: In the past, g cwth in electric

'

'

energy - ,

|

,
MR. CHERRY: Excuse me. I have a question. Could

II get my question answered?
,

,
BY MR. CHERRY:

.

O Based on your anmeer, Mr. Heins, this future
J

machine impact was not one of the factors because you don't

know what it is, correct?
,

MR. ROSSO: I'm going to object. That's a mis-

characterization. I pray the Chairman will allow the witness
I

,
,

,

to answer the question in his own way. j
1

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Answer the question, Mr. Heins. |,

MR. CHERRY: Answer my question. .

1

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Did you consider these possible
::

future events?
- - |
.

THE WITE'SS: We considered them and decided not
* '
.

to anticipate such a thing. That's the consideration of the

factor.
. .

BY MR. CHERRY:
A.'(p ' '

./

O Now, Mr. Bickel worked on the computer study, is"

,

* 90 g

.' . w. % -- __ A _____ -
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'It 2 j,thatcorrect?
!

A. Item F? !-

!

G It's Exhibit 11, Midland Intervenor's, is what it's |

O ,

is marked. 1

!

Now, did Mr. Bickel -- *

I

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Wait a minute. He hasn't I
i

i |

answered. j
*

MR. CHERRY: I think he said yes.'

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I missed it, than.

Did you any yes?

THE WITNESS: No, sir. )

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: No, he didn't say yes.

Answer the question.

THE WITNESS: This is Mr. Bickel's work, yes.

BY MR. CHERRY:

G Did Mr. Bickel consider all of those factor:s when

,

he rrived at the numbers you used to calculate the figures

on page 4 of your testimony?

A. In my discussions with Mr. Bickel -

G Just a mornent, now. Did Mr. Bickel use the factors
. .

you've just told us about is arriving at the figures that

you used to arrive at the atmbers on page 4 of your testimony?

O
If you know, tell pa; if you don't know, I'd

like to go on. I don't want to speak to hat. .

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: He's trying to tell you, Mr.' ,
.

l| .

_ _ _ _ _



1775
.,

It 3 Cherry.

FIR. CHERRY: He's trying to give a speech.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Answet, Mr. Heins.r
v)

THE WITNESS: To the best of my know1 cage, yes.

BY MR. CHEP.RY :

G How did Mr. Bickel use price? ,

A My understanding of his use of price?
.

G That's right.

A Price of what?

O. Well, what relevant price of what commodity is'

relevant to thece numbers you postulated?

A Cost of all items - housing, energy, groceries -

would enter into the expected use of electricity.'

s

G I meant price of electricity.

A Mr. Bickel did a subjective consideration of the ,

)

effects of price elasticity on the probable future usage of '

i

electricity. ,

,

!

G What did he conclude in this subjective considera-

tion? |.

t A I don't knew what the results of that particular
.-

i

,

aspect were, Mr;. Cherry.

G You don't know whether he concluded that the price
|of electricity would inersase or decrease residential usage?

You don't knew whether he did that or not?
,

I v

A He assumed an increasing price in electric energy

't

' U .

.
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O,t 4 over the period.

\- 0 And an increacing usage?

A Yes, and an incraasing ucage.

B So that Mr. Bickel's accumption was that the

higher the price, the more energy will be used?

MR. ROSSO: Objection, Mr. Chairman. That's a-

mischaracterication of the testimony.

MR. CHERRY: Damn it, sir, I'm entitled to an

answer to thesa questions. I'm getting tired of this.

Send him to law school so he can learn how to

be a lawyer.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Strike that.

Answer the question, Mr. Heins.

THE WITNESS: The growth rate that z1sulted in

the residential anticipated usage reficcts a higher prics of

. energy and some anticipated subjectiva considerations of

these higher prices and their effect on customer usage.

This growth rate that we'rs anticipating for
i

residential is lower than we had experienced in the period
.

up until 1973, when the oil embargo took place.

BY MR. CHERRY:

0 Are you telling me that the increase of prica will

decrease or increase the usage you would otherwise estimate,4

or have no effect?

w
A The assumption that we are making is that an

.

1
_ _ . _. . . _ . . - - - - . .
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,

Dit 5 increasing price at some point will result in decreasing use
>f O

s ,! of elactric energy.

O At what point, Mr. Heins?
,

* A I don't knew.

g Does Mr. Bickel know, do you know?

A I don't know.
,

G You don't know if he knows.

Now, you told me earlier, Mr. Heins, that part of

your concern in connection with your calculation of reserve

was that the oil suppliers with whom you new have co$ tracts

might not renew after 1981, is that correct?
.

A Cur concern predates 1981.

( 0 They might not renew tomorrcw?.

A The contract calls for deliverias through 1981,

but both the Canadian Governmant and the United States Govern-

ment, through the Federal Energy Authority, have exercised

some control over tha cmount of oil that we get. It'is

entirely possible that, although the contract calla for de-

liveries through 1981, that the supply can be reduced or even

shut.cff before that.

O Anything is possible, but what I want to know is:
;

is this speculation on your part, or is it based on informa-
,Q ..

tion that you received from FSA, the Canadian National Energy

Board, or the United States authorities.

'~ '

A This information was gained by my rranpany from
i
i

..
-

'

_ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _
- . _ _ . - _
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bit 6 these agencies and perhaps others. This information was then

( related to me by those who ara responsible for fuel supply.

Q -

4 And pec G at your company told you that they
.

] were informed there was a serious problem about continuing to

receive oil a-splias under these centreets?

A Yes.

4 Have you reported that, do you kncw, in your

Securities and Exchange filings? Have you informed your share-

holders abouf' the possibility that you would not have oil

next year or'the year after?

MR. ROSSO: Objection. Irrelevant.
. . . . . . .

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Overruled.

i THE WITNESS: As I recall, it has been mentioned.

\ )
in those documents that I have had an opportunity to raad.

BY MR. CHERRY:
.

G Which ones, Mr. Heins?

A The Securities and Exchanga Cornission filings

that hcd to do with selling stocks or bonds.

4 Can you identify one for me?

A If I saw one, I would probably remember whether or

not I had read that one.

O I'm asking you if you can identify any dccument

C that you believe you saw the statement in.

MR. ROSSO: Objection. I think the witness has

b) already answered that question to the best of his ability.
di

I

h
1

- _ .
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,

it 7 CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Overruled.

N' THE WITNESS: When I see these documents, it's

generally in the draft stage.

MR. CHERRY: Sir, nay I have the witness answer

the question as to whether he can nov identify any documents'

to which he referred?

CHAIPEAN COUPAL: Yes.

BY MR. CHERRY:

4 Answer my question, Mr. Heins.

A I c'annot at this moment identify a particular

document of th'at sort. When I see these documents, it's in

the draft stage and I will see several copies as changes are, ;

made and they are getting nearer completion.~

~

The date upon which the document is issued,

Published and submitted, or filed, I never -- rarely pay any

attention to that particular date; therefore, I cannoc identify
a date-and a particular document associated with that data.

~

4 So you read the drafts and anticipate the arrival.

of the final copy?
.

A Yes.
,

G And someone else prepares the final copy?

.' A Yes.

O And you don't always look at the final copy?
A Yes,

v
,

O So how do you know what was in the draft was in.

i

..
,

.
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x
1,t3 the final copy?

7

'

A I have no direct knculedge of that.-

G ,9o you really don't know whether there's been any
Gi

information to the SEC about this problam.

A That's correct.

4 Why did you tell me you did know?
-

.

MR. ROSSO: Objection. Argumentativo.

CHAIMIAN COUFAL: Sustained.

THE WIThiESS: May I answer?

CHAIRMAN CCUFJ1: ITo. Your counsel objected tc

it.

BY MR. CHERRY:

l(
~

G Who at your company has told you that he or she
. .

has been informed by the Canadian National Energy Ecard that

there is this problem uith' regard to fuel supply?
.

A Mr. Beek and Mr. Van Rieman.

G They have both told you that?

A Yes.

MR. CHERRY: Mr. Chairman, I will give notice

new that I want to speak to wither Mr. Baek or Mr. Van*

Rieman, and I'll work cut a schedule.
4

BY MR. CHERRY:

'

G Who has told you from the company that he has been

. informed there are serious problems with oil supplies under
Q

your contracts and that he's been told.that by someone who is

.

, - -.--,---,m - - , - - - - - , - . _ , , - - - = , , , + - -----v.,--.. .w -- r - - - <-
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bit 9 1 a U. S. authority?

O 2 A.g Mr. Beek and Mr. Van Rieman have relayed that sort

i
3 of information to me. I cannot go beyond that, i

4 g Okay. t

5 The last time that consumers Power Company sent ,

f

6 out bids for oil, do you know how many bid responses they i

7 received?

8 A. I do not knew the precise number. I was told --

~'

G If you don' t knew, then don't tell me what you9, -

.

10f were told, Mr. Heins. If you don't kncy.-- my question was
5

11 1 "Do you know," okay?
,

;

121 MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, the whole series o ( ;

'

( 13' questions here is about what someone else told him, and now

t
14 the witness tries to answer this one by telling him what -

15 someone else told him and now he objects.
,

16 - Selective information 1,ike this, sir, is juai; not

97 the proper way to go about getting the truth.

18 CHAIRMAN COUFAL: There is a device called redirect,

19 Mr. Rosso, that you can use. If you feel the infontation

20 should be in, you can approach it on redirect. ,
,

21 BY MR. CHERR'l:
'

22 g Would you agree with me, based on your knowledge ',

O,
-

from whatever source, if I told you that the last time'

23
.

g consumers sought bids for oil they got fifteen responses

CO from suppliers willing to supply oil?"
25_

.

!
- - -. . . . . __ - .- _. - . - _ - - - _ _ . - -
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T N, bit 10 A I suspect the number is reasonabl'a. That's my
!\m)
'v' understanding.

4 And you regard a market where a bidder sends out

O bidh and receives fifteen respenses as a markat that presents
. .

problems of shortago? Do you regard that as such a market,

Mr. Heins?

A Yes.

4 You do. ,

What is your background in econcmies, if any, sir?

A Enginoccing ecenemic: I have studied and uscd. j

Q. Engincaring. You mean the cost of physical equip-

ment?

A Cost and economic calculations acsociated with

that.

O I'm just talking about the supply and demand.of

'{.s

products in the marketplace. Do you have a background in

that?.

A I have a college course in principles of acenomics.

G Ycu told me also yesterday, or you told the Staff,

that there were letters of intent with the cities of Lansing
A

and Holland for the purchase of electricity from Midland,

1

is that correct? i

O l,

| A I do not recall my answer being of that nature. |

! :

[ '; O Are there letters of intent?

Oy/
A I do not know of any letters of intent with

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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cl1 Lansing and Holland.
7 ,

- G Do you know of any letters of intent with anybody

to purchase electricity from Midland?

O
A I know of a letter. Yesterday I was told it might

not be c'ncidered a lettor of intent.

G I see.

Who told you that?

A I overheard you say that.
1

S What letter were you referring to?

A Thero's a letter or :::cmorandt=t that e::ists in

which the parties agreed to work ahead at preparing -- |
|

MR. ROSSO: Pardon me? |
'

% BY MR. CHERRY:
.

,

G Go ahead, Mr. Heins.

A These is a lettor in which the parties egreed to

work ahead towards preparing a contract which would afford a

way of making an agreement, a meeting of the minds, concarning

the sale of some generating capacity.

G And who are those parties?

A Those parties were Consumers Power Company,

Northern Michigan Electric Cooperative, and Wolverine Electric
.

Cooperative.
OI

4 Do you have a letter of intent with the City of

O Holland, Michigan, or the City of T.anning, Michigan?
!v.s
| A To my knowledge, no.

- - _. .__. . ._
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blt12 g Do you have any obligation to = ell Holland or
(j Lansing electricity from the Midland generating facility if

it ever gets constructed?

O~ A I don't know.

G You don't knew whether you have thic obligation.,

Do you have any firm contracts - do you know what

a firm contract is in the electric industry? '

A I think I do.

G What is your understanding?
.

A Well, a firm centract is one f.n which we undertake

to provi.de electric service to a customer to the best of our
;

| ability.

:0 That's your unde.rstanding pf a firm contract? |

A Scmething of that nature.

O Something of that natura.

How is. electricity bought and sold generally, Mr.
Heins, among wholesale users?

'
.

A. A inolesala u=ar, which might be a municipality'

or city, they make a contract with us in which we agree to
.

provide electric eno.T. j to them for their requirements based . .

..

on certain prices and so on.

I believe the statement is made in there that weO '

will do all that we can to provide the service, and indeed we
Ido provide generating backup in an effort to maintain reliable

t .

service to that type of customer."

,

4
4

,. - , , - - - - , , - - - - - -
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(';1tl3 g But if you're unable to do so, then there is an

k/'

(, escape clause in these agreements that we're talking about?
.

[
_

1 I think there's sor.:e sort of clause concerning

C

events beyond our control.

4 If you have it, you'll sell it; if you don't have,

.

it, you won' t sell it.
,

A If ve have it -- and we maka prudent plans to pro-

' vide reserve capacity so that we will have it - we will pro-

'

vide it to them.

G But are you suggesting that if the Midland Plant
,

doesn't go on line that, based on information you have,

Consumers Power Company will be in violation of some under-

standing er agreement you have with cooperatives to supply

alectricity on a firm basis?
..

A It's my understanding we would not be in violation
.

of a centract. There is no contract yet.

G You would agree with me, Mr. Ecins, that therefore

it is not proper to include in your calculation of nat

generating capacity sales to persons with whom you had no

i contract? Would you agree with mo?

L No. |

0 Even though you don't have a contract, you think

O nonetheless it is proper to include in the calculation of

your net generating capacity the amount of sales to such

'V persons?
.

6

7-,, , - .- , , , , , . -- , r-,__- -. -.,
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|-

| 1,t14 A The projected amount of cales, yes. |

\_ G At what price?

MR. ROSSO: I have to object to that question. !

b |
Mr. Heins hasn't been testifying about the price at which

|
,

electricity will be sold. He's been testifying about the |,

.
need for electricity in the consumers Pcwer Ccapany service

I
area and the pinns of the company to meet these nads. |

'

1

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Overruled. ;

I

J,
BY MR. CHERRY:

B What is the price that you project you will sell

to these persons?

A If we have such an agreement with the cooperatives,
.

it would not be a wholesale contract. It would be an inter-

change agreement with them.

The cost for capacity and energy in these inter-

change agreements changes periodien11y with system conditions

_
and costs and so on, just as our rates change periodically

through rate cases. ..

O Have you arrived at any understanding with these
i

i

persons as to the length of time for such a contract which

is entered ir.to?

A I do not recall that. <

,

Q Have you arrived at an understanding with these

persons as to any term or condition of chis prospective
,

arrangement?'

.. .

, _. , , - . . . . _ _ . , _ . . _ . _ _ . . . . __.,...-...._.__..__..,._~,....,__._r_. . , -
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Q t15 A It in our understanding that it would be for the
I k/
V life of the plant.

,

0 This is a fizm unde standing you have with these<

: O
. persons?,

i

~

A It is my understanding of the understending.
J

; 4 It's your understanding.

'k2d this understanding that you have of these
*

,

understandings, as you have deccribed, is for firm energy

or'for capacity of Midland? '

|

!

A The agreement that we would hope to conclude with

the cooperativos would make them cwners of an undivided interest-
,

|

in the generating plant.
|

G And is that figura ' Stat is the subject of your ~.

understanding of these underst u dings that haven't been
.

entered into the 272-megawatt figure that you used in your
9

testimony?

' ~~

MR. ROSSO: I object to the characteri=ations of
''

<
.. . ..

|

the testimony.

1
- CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Overruled. |

|

THE WITNESS: The 272 megawatts that I mentioned )

is the amount of capacity that we have come to an understanding.

Q that will be included in the contract.c

BY MR. OfERRY:

O' What if Midland is delayed? Are you obligated to

ss11.272 megawatta to these groups from some other source?
r -

- .

-Q, -e- - - - - a n- - - - y . , - - , y 4 -, - , , , , - - 4 - . - - , - --, "-w -,-ww, m a - ---a
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l
|

As I understand, we have no contractual obligation
f 5 A

to do this; but as a syctsm planner I further undarstand that,()
the capacity figures thrt

based upon the lead projections and
'

_

they have given to us, that they would be in trouble generating-

vise sometima during this period of the 'S0s and they might
,

have to request purchase of capacity and energy frca the
.

,
.

system. ..

They said that they r.ight not have time to build
.

a plant of their cwn.
They might not have tido and they might be inG

:
trouble.

So you're telling me ?..ow that, en the basis of
'

.

given by them, you
analysis which you have mada~of figure

harte done a load forecast and a reserve analysis of each of

these cooperative systems and have concludod yourself that

they really need this power and can't get it frca any other

sourca?
1

MR.- ROSSO': Objection.

C3 AIRMAN COVFE: Overruled.

Sir, may I explain my objection?MR. ROSSO:
.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Please do.

Mr. Heins never testified that he~ MR. ROSSO:

O -

made a load forecast, and the question tated that he made the

s
) load forecast.

n,j ' If that's what his answer is
' CHAIRMAN COUFAL:

.

I ..

.
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.

J

g')1t17 going to be, Mr. Rosso, he's free to say so.i

- MR. CEERRY: I'm going to start asking for costs,
i

Mr. Rosso..

'

i BY MR. CHERRY:.

.

g Mr. Heins, go ahead.
.

. A I did not make a load forecast of the cooperatives',

future system conditions. ih y bring them to the meetings

that we have, and they are prepared by themselves or by their

consultants.,
4 ,.
, .

G Do you know if they're correct er accurata, what-

ever they might show?

A We think they may be accurate.
.

4 Do you know that they are correct or accurata,

whatever they might show?
i

A I cannot know any future situation. -

a
.

g You haven't locked at the figures, right?
,'

A I have looked at the figures.

C. Well, have you formed an opinion.as to whether or

not they accurately portray? ,o
.

A I have an opinion that these loads they rts pro-5

' jacting could be accurate representations of the future needs

of their systems. ~

g could be?
.

p A Yes.,

' g Just like your projections could be accurate

.

4. ,

,-- - - - , - ^ , , - e - -.n-.
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*St18 predictions for Consumers' needs.
(
'

A. I think that's fai::.-

4 And could not be.

O
A And could not be.

4 Now, Mr. Heins, do you underctand Consumers' obli-

gations that they are required to sell electricity to these,

cooperatives?

L No.
.

O As a matter of fac;, your company had a big anti-

trust suit just recently and tried to prevent cooperatives

from buying into Midland, isn't that right?'

A I can recall antitrust proceedings, but it wasn't

my understanding that that was the subject of thosa proceedinga.
,

i

G Is it your testimony that, bcsed on what you know,

these cooperatives have no alternative but to purchase power

from the Midland facility in 1980 and beyond?

A I'm sorry. Would you repeat that?
1

O Is it your understanding that these' cooperatives

we're talking about have no other alternative for the power
s i,

they might need other than buying tho' power from the Midinnd

nuclear facility?

A It's my understanding they have no practical

alternative. Tc.ey would have the possibility of installing

gai. turbine type generation, which has a relatively short
' lead time.

. .-.
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,

bit 19 The fears and concarns that they have concerning
'

(
the possible shortcomings in fuel supply for those devicess.

'

make them an unattractive and perhaps unfeasible alternative.

O : .

g My question was, do you know whether they had any |
-

|

,

I take it the answer to my question is yes, they jalternative.

have other alternatives. I

A They have that qualified alternative. !

g Any other? |
,

A Diesel-driven generators would also be short lead |
|

tima typa generation. |

G How about buying the power from someone else

besides Consumers Power?
'p

d A That would be a possibility for them, too.
.

9 It would be a possibility.

Ha7e you analy::ed all the other systems from which.

these cooperatives could purchase power and determined that

.. no power is available for 1980 on for these cooperatives?

'A No. We have --

% Just a moment now.
..

MR. CHERRY: Mr. Chai221an, he said no.
|

~

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I know he said no, Mr. Cherry.

! Do you need to qualify your answer, Mr. Heins?
|

-

O :
|

,
-

! THE WITNESS: I'd like to, Mr. Chairman.
t

,
MR. CHERRY: Qualify your no.

t

' '
, CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Go ahead.
.

.

99
9

, .-e.
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lt 20 THE WITNESS: I have not made a detailed analysis
u
'd of all these other systems. We do rely on their projected

1

!

reserve figures that are furnished to us by them and feel

Cc 1

that in the future there is a dwindling of reserve, generation
1

- reserve, level in the entire ECAR arsa. |
l

i

This is substantiated by filings nada by ECAR with '

l

the FPC.

BY MR. CHERRY:

4 By what filing?

A Filings made by ECAR cn behalf of ECAR companies

with PPC.

S Which particular filings?
O

A I think they're in response to order No. 383.

3 Which response? I mean, that's a continuing
,

docket. It's been going on about fifteen years. Which

response?

A The last one, which was done in the spring of '76,

is the one that I have reforence t6.

9 So your testimony is, if we look in the spring

of 1976, we'll find information from these cocperatives that

vf.11 tell us what, Mr. Heins?

A No. If we look at the RCAR filings that were made

in the spring of '76 we will find during the period that

we're discussing here that ECAR reserves do declire scmewhat.
,

,

O ECAR reserves decline somewict.

. .. .

__ . _ _ _ _ _ . - y
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bit 21 0 Have you made an analysis of all of the systans
'

that : cake up 3 CAR's reserves?-

A Again, I must say no.,

O g Do you know whether that declining reserve is an
'

,-

. accurate pcrtrayal of what will occur based on the information"

that is available?

A I do not know that.

S But you rely on it nevertheless?
.

A I do rely on it.

. MR. CHERRY: Can I have this document marked as

. .

Midland Intervenor's Exhibit No. 13.

(The document referred to

was marked Midl.amd Intervenor's,
.

.

'

Exhibit No". 13 for identifi-

cation.)
.

BY MR. CHERRY:
.

O Does the name " Fermi" mean anything to yoli? :
i.

A Fermi is a nuclear plant that Detroit Edison is
,-

building.
. .

_,
O Is that plant on line?

L No.
9

0 So it's a prospective nuclear power plaut?

A Yes, it's under construction.'

G It hasn't got an operating license yet, han it?

.<J A I don't know, Mr. Cherry.

!

"

I - - . L
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lt 22 4 You don't know.

CY
Mr. Heins, do you knew whether the cooperativesv

,

I
*

s

with whom you' y been talking have entered into a firm under--

Q i: .,

standing with Fermi for purchase of electricity, either

"

capacity or firm anergy?

A no, I don't. I know that there havo ..een dis-

cussions.

O Excuse me. If you don't know, then that's all

I want, okay? |

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I'm sorry, but the witness

had not yet completed his answer. Hay ha have an cpportunity |
!

to do so?

MR. CHERRY: What's the sense of all this stuff
,

going on the record? The man deern't know. Why prolong it?

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: You may answer, Mr. Heins.

THE WITNESS: Thank you.

.i
I know there have been discussions concerning the

,

~

sale of an undivided interest in the Fermi Plant to the

cooperatives. Closing with the REAs was scheduled on or about

this time, and I have no knowledge as to whether that contract
-

5 .

has bden executed or not. It may have been executad since
.

I left Jackson.%

O
BY MR. CHERRY:

O If that contract has been executed, then sonie of l

(O |

' the cooperatives with whom you have been talking about to

.

- -
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lt 23 purchase electricity frcm Midland may no longer need that

electricity, is that correct?'-

O
~

A Not according to the cooperatives. -

G They have told you they want to buy from both
.

Midland and Fermi?
,

A Yes..

. g Who has told you that?

A Mr. Keene and Mr. Jchnson. Mr. Joh:u:on is with
.

,

the North 6rn Michigan Electric Cooperative. Mr. Keene is

with the Wolverina Electi-ic cooperativa.

The plan is, that they have told us, is that they

want to buy from Fermi and they would also like to buy from <

us. This would provide so:ne backup to thom when one of those
,

plants was out of service. It would enable them to soll back

to the parties that are salling them the undivided interest

a portion of that capacity until it was needed by the coopera-

.
tives, and their load growth leads them to believe that they

would need the total amount at some point in the future.

g 272 megawatts?
,

~

A The amount on our Midland unit that we have been
.

..

discussing is 272 magauntts.

4 Ch, they want to buy that pivs whatever they can

O .

,

get from Fermi?
|

| A That's what they have told us.

. G How much are they going to get from Fermi?

.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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lt 24 1 I believe the number is 220 megawatts. ~-

V G So they want a total of a little over 492 mega-,

- watts?

A Right.

O Okay.
,

Would you take a look at Exhibit 12 of your testi-

:acny? Are you with me?

A Yes.

G What is the figure that's in parentheses on the,

line mar?md "Purchcse," under the column marked " Cancel
lMidland"? Is it 432 in parentheses?

A Yes. ~

..

N G Can you tell me what that figure is composed of?

MP. ROSSO: Just for clarific ition of the record,

,

sir, is that for the year 19817
J

.

MR. CHE'RRY: That's the only time it appears -

no, it's under " Cancel Midland." I'd like to deal with
'

reality.
~

, MR. ROSSO: For the year 19817

MR. CHERRY: Well, yes, that's correct.
.

(Pause.)

THE WITNESS: That number *432 is comprised of,

as I recall, the salo of 313 megawatts of loading and pump

storage to Commonwealth Edison, the sale of 60 megawatts of

the campbell 3 unit, which we are anticipating, the purchase

i
*

l
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;1t 25 of 20 megavatts from a generating plant in Luddington,/
*

i
.

L' |Michigan, that we do not own, and a small hydro generating 1

corporation called Wolverine Electric Corp.

BY MR. CHERRY:
|

|

4 The sale to Wolverine or the purchase by

Wolverine?

A. Wolverine Power Corp., I guess is the name, is

a small hydro generating plant, and we buy frem them, so that

20 is the sum of the purchase from this Wolverine Power Corp.

and an industrial plant in Luddington which cells us capacity,
also.

,

.

There is an additional 74-megawatt sale,

anticipated sala, to municipals in Michigan.,

.

O From what source?
'

.
*

-

A. From Midland. ..

4 But that's under the column that said " Cancel
'

Midland." Haie could you sell electricity from Midland if
,

-

you cancelled it?

A. Our position in this was that the municipals, if,

Midland were cancelled, would be in such a situation that they
.

'

would not have time to react, and that in order to ensure
i

*

that we would have capacity and energy to sell to them in

case that was th'e alternative they had to pursue we included

their requirements in that year.,

"

.4 Do % understand that under " Cancel Midlant.* the
r

|
r

\.
|.

e

|
_ _ _ ._. _ _ __ _
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.

It 24 74 megawatts is projected frcm the Midland Plant to be

_ - sold? Is that right?

A. No, we're projecting it.vculd be sold off the
O,

,

system to them. If they reached an ngreement with us, it

_
was for this amount, 74 megawatts; if the plant were delayed, ,

that there would be a necessitf to provida them with capacity
,

*

.

from some source. It would be off the system. Cartainly,

if Midland ,isn' t there, it wouldn' t cemm fr.w Midland..

4 Ycu just told me the source of that 74 megawatts

in the computation was Midland. Did you make a mistake when

you said that?

MR. ROSSO: Objection. Argumentative.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Sustained.. I don't believe
- r~-.

that's what ha told you. ~~

~

MR. CHERRY : Could I have the question read back and.
- the rmswar raad back as to the 74 megawatts, the source of it7

*

(Whereupcn the Poporter read from the record
.

'

as requested.) ,,
,,

! BY MRI CHERRY:

4 Now, when I asked you what the source of the 74
..

megawatts was, you said Midland. The Reportar just read that
.

,. i

,: back. What did you mean when you said Midland?
sq

- .i
; A I meant that the agreement which we contemplated

0 '.. with ths municipals would be for their purchase of an1

e

p f'
undivided interest in Midland and that auttaipated negotiations

!,h- would go ahead on this, that we would at some point in the.

:'
*

! -:
|

|
-

.

L = _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ __ _ . _ _ _ _
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9;1t27 future reach agreement and encar into a contract with them

]
s- ' to provide them that undivided interest in Itidland.

G That's what you meant?
O, -

A If subsequent to that Midland were cancelled, we
:.
'

felt that we had an obligation to try to supply them from
,

"
the systam. '

S With an undivided interest in 74 megawatts of

generating capacity?

"
A The sum of the amounts thr. thay have been talking

total 74 magawatts.

"

4 You told me that the 74 was an undivided interest

:i
in Midland, the capacity sale, not a firm energy sale, '

"
correct?

' .i'

A Yes, the sale -- I"believe that's'right.,

,,

!, 4 Okay.

,j If Midland is cancelled, you contemplate selling
q .

these cooperatives 74 megawatts of an undivided interest

' in some other facility?
';

A We have not -- we did have this interest in

! Campbell 3, and we would presumably sell them an interest in
. , .

'

Campbell 3, also, if not Midland for some reason. They

,' haven't told us what they would like.
,

S What's the justification, then, for including

' '

the 74 when you say " Cancel Midland" if you had no discussions
'

',
| s

! "$nd 3 whatsoever about the sale of an undividad interest in any
'

( of your other facilities?

h .

'
- w y_ _ __-
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A We have had diEcuSSions concerning the sale of anDARB/4 a

,m,

,

t undivided interest in' Cr.mpbell 3. We have proceeded in our|
\J.

discussions with the municipals en the assumption that Midland
(

!| -

| would be built and would be available. An'd we would hope to'
,

!
'

,. | enter into a centract with thera on that basis.

4 But if Midland is cancelled, would you. affirmatively

go out and try to sell an undivided interest in one of your,.

'' '- ' ' ~ ' 'other facilities to these cooperatives?.m

I L We would not go out and try to sell. We would sit
,

down with them and ask them what their problems vera and how
.

we might help them,
t

.

Then it may or may not arrive at the 74 megawattg
.

figure; correct? -

.

,,,

A Yes. As I stateo before, it was my assumption to
.

include there the 74 megawatts as a prudent measure in plan-
7

ning for the possibility of helping them if the Midland

capacity was not available... ,

.

. G Now you said that they would need turnaround time. )'

How much turnaround time do these cooperatives need, based.

1
-

on your expert judgment? I
"' '

.

, , , .,
,

A I didn't use that term. I am not sure what you

mean by -. . .

O ;; G ro ,said that i, mid1and were cance11ed, they

wouldn't have enough time to turnaround -- I think that is
,,

's...] what you said..
,

. ,

-_- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . . . , _ _ ,,. _ ,,_.
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MR. ROSSO: The witness doesn't. recall using the/ mph 2

language. Perhaps we could have it defined and then we could

get over this hump.
-

BY IEt. CHERE'l:

g Did you tell me that one of the reacons you thought

it prudent to include the 74 megawatts was because if Midland.

;

was cancelled, they wouldn't have time to react? Did you,

use those words? s

A I believa react - I said they may not have the

time to react to provide the capacity to take care of their

needs..

.

G What time are ycr. talking about? What period of; ,

O
Q) .. time?
7

1 If they were to build a substantial coal-fired

.; steam electric generating plant, the construction period has
1

to be in the ordca: of 7 to 9 yearn for that now. |
|

@ 7 to 9 years to build what?

A To build a coal-fired staantelectric generating i

plant of the size, 160 megawatts or greater.

'

O ire you serious?

1 Yes.
_

O Do you want to buy one for $300 in St. Louis
_ . ,

with a turnkey job, guaranteed 3 years, to operate?

MR. ROSSO: Objection.

9k CHAIRMAN CCUPAL: Sustained.

|
., .
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.

arb3 BY MR. CHERRY:

g What is the basic for your 7 and 9-year. projection.g
for constmction of a 160 megawatt fossil-fuel plant?

'I
V A. The engineering and construction department of our

company has furnished us with construction lead times for

units. 160 megawatt si=c is one that the city of Lansing

i
~ -built on their systen as their most recent unit, that went

in servi =c abcut two and a half years ago. And it is of a size

. that they would be interested in.

Much smaller steam-fired coal -- coal-fired vom

electric generating plants, in the order of 20,30 megawatts

,
might be built in a short time. But I have no knowledga of

G
t )i . the sizes.
\.

g You really don'.t have any specific knowledge about

- schedules at all; do you?

MR. ROSSO: Objection. ;

CHAIRMAM COUFAL: OveL W ed.

THE WITNESS: Only what I am told, Mr. Cha-q .

,
BY MR. CHERRY:

2 :: 0 ~By the way, in the computation of *he 74 megaw tts

was anything to do with the Fermi plant involved in that

eqinputation?
,

: A, I can't recall the municipal representatives

,
_

mentioning Fermi.
l
'

. O Why the difference, then,in the purchase category'

.. .
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|

| rb4 in the Exhibit 12 of your tastimony, batWeen as scheduled

|

| column en scheduled column in 1991 and the cancel Midland l,

t t
t
'

column in 1981?
,

L In the as scheduled column, we had the amount of

'

2 capacity that we proposed to sell to the cooperatives included
.

; in that 472.

- G You just told me that is the amount you got in.

|the 432, as well.
t

A No; the 432 included 74 megawatts which I felt

might become an obligatica for us to supply to tha municipals, l
'

'

- The 472 includes the amount proposed.to ba takan by the

cooperatives if they should complate the contract with us J

and indeed buy an interest in the Midland plant. And that re-'

V l
'

presents the number of megawatts they would be taking that
,..

a year. -

1

1

- ' S How many megawatts is that?

- A That is 40 megawatts.
.

G In addition to the 74?.

A Yes.
.

P G For a total of what, Mr. Heins? !,3

A 472. '

-.

c G No; how much out of the 472 is for the cooperatives?'

A Ohr thera would be a nat sale to them of 40 mega-

watts. Their ownership would be for a larger amount;that

9 they would sell back to us all except 40 megawatts, which they'-x

.! .

._.
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7b5 falt they needed at that time.
T

,

0 So that in 1981, if Midland is on-line and you

make this agreement with thean you will hava a net sale of

'3' V 40 megawatts; correct?.

A. To the cooperatives; that is the figura we have

; . used.

4 But in 1931, ifsMidland is cancelled and you don't

gire an undivided interest, you will have a net sale of

' 74 megawatts; is that correct?

MR. ROSSO: I object to the question as vague,in

that it doesn't specify to whcm the 74 megawatts would be

,

._ sold.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Overruled,
s

THE WITNESS: The 74 megawatts is a proposed sale

to the municipals that we have been talking with.-

'

BY MR. CHERRY:

- 4 Not to the ccops?
.,

A. Correct..-

__ G I see.

Are there any letters of intent or understanding-., ; .

o

.- with respect to these municipal arrangements?

A. Not to my knowledge._;

Q.|

.. : 0 I asked you, Mr. Heins, if the Fermi plant had
- -

anything to do with the calculation of ths 74 megawatts in
|

_.

|
|V _ the cancel Midland 1981 case that was involved in your
l

l
|

| .. .

. . - . - - . . - . , - ., . .-
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.

~ [7rb6 testimony.

)\ .

() I now shcw you Exhibit 13 of-Midland Intervenors

' and ask if you have over caen that before?
'

A Yes, I have seen this before.

G Would you describe it?

MR. ROSSO- Excuse me. I want to be sure that I'

.

have the right E:rhibit 13. '

MR. CHERRY: The witness has -}ust been asked to

dascribe it.

MR. ROSSO: I we.nt to be sure I am looking at the

right document. -

BY MR. CHERRY:-

G Describe the document, Mr. Heins. Describe Exhibit

-
33, ...

- A Erhibit -- the cMbit that I have marked Midland

Intervencrs "vMbit 13, is a shcat headed, Consumers-Edison,

'

Loads and capabilitics. Belcw that, (as of September 1976).

G You have sean that before?

- A Yes.

G Where does it ecme fren?

A. This is prepared by my ccmpany, by those working

a under my supervision and direction.

O ~'

- G Do you understand the exhibit? -

*

9
- A Yes, I do, Mr. Cherry.

\^
G Can you defino it for me?--

.. .
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i i

b7 If I ask you scme questions about it, I can get some
1

<

- answers? Is that right?

A I think so.
'

o

G Okay.

. Look in the lower right-hand corner of Exhibit 13.
4

- It mentions the Fermi plant.
,

A The lower right-hand corner, in the year 1985 under

.
the heading of remarks; suzmer capacity, winter capacity; there

; is a mentien of Formi.
|

@ Now it is mentioned in other years as uell, isn't
1

it?
,

j

A Yes, it is.u

G Which years? !
,

-
' A It is mentioned in that same column reading up,

.- it is mentioned in 1934, 1983, 1982, 1981, 1980.
.

G Now using this dccument, does it refresh your-

recollection as to whether or not the Fermi capacity had

anything to do with the calculation of the 74 megawatts under-

your cancel Midland column in Exhibit 11, to your testimony,.

'

9 in the year'1981?
,

A There is material on this document which was used'

,

in that in those thinkings and calculations assoc ,ted;;

- with that, such as their stataments on there regarding c tr
.

g ,
anticipated load, our anticipated -

-k 3 The Fermi information: the Fermi information,;e >

;
.
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barbs MR. ROSSO: May the witness please complets his
,

'

( answer.'

CHAIP31AN COUFAL: Had you completed your answer,
i

Mr. Heins, with regard to the question you were asked?

THE WITNESS: Yes; I think so. Other information

has been used.

- BY MR. CICRRY:

0 That wasn't my question, Mr. Scins. My question

was:

First of all, was the Fe:..d plant capacity figure

at all used in connection with the 74 megawatts, cut of that
'

figure on Exhibit 11 of yotr testimony. You said you didn't.

,

know.
.

s. >

I.then handed you this document and asked you if
/*" ''

.
~

it had any information about Fermi cn it. You said ye's.

My question is now:

Does the information on wvhibit 13 with respect to

the Formi plant refresh your recollection so that you can now

tell me whether Fermi capacity had anything to do with the

a calculation of the~74 megwatts in the cancel Midland column

that you described earlier from your Mvhibit ll?

The 74 megawatts is a proposed sale to the munici-

- '
pals. There has been deleted in cancel Midland column, as

I said, the 40 megawatts which was anticipated as a sale to
,

'
~

the cooperatives in that year.

a

. - - , - . , _ . . . - , - . . . --
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b3 The 40 megawatts that we had croposed to sell to
,

( the cooperativen in that year, ve made the assumption that

- they would buy -- take additional ca'pacity from thoir Fermi
,

]:

purchase of Detroit Edison and not -- and then have the re--

quirement that the municipals might have.

'

The cooperatives, if they purchased the 220 mega-

watts from Fermi during this period when Fermi can produce

moro than they require, would have enough additional capacity

so that the sell back to Detroit Edison would be reduced and

the ccoperatives would take that 40 megawatts that we had
,

anticipated ccming frcm our system, frem Detroit Edison.
. -
.

- G Now the 74 megawatts could be cat by Fermi surplus

in each of the yecrs that are chewn on your Enhibit 11; is
s

that correct?

A In the year 1981, the column headed March, this

states a Fermi autplus of 150 megawatts, summer-winter. If

the municipala did go to Detroit Edison and work out an '

arrangement to purchase capacity frcm t, hem, it would aybear

that there is sufficient capacity for them to cover their

7. needs from the Detroit Edison Fermi unit..

O Including the 74 megawatts that you put in your -
,

A Yes; that in what I am speaking of..-

'

G Then we don't have to be too concerned about thosa

_ municipals or cooperatives if all we are concerned with is

u]V
| taken care of because you have now agreed that can be taken
!

!
|

- .

t . - - _ . . - - _ . - - _- -. -. _ _ _ _-- - ..-. -
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rbl0 care of frem some other plant; right?

A. I have to be concerned because it is my under-

C
standing that they haven't ontored into negotiations with

O Detroit saison for purchase of rermi.

- G But they haven't dacided to contract with you? .

!

IJight?-

.

,

A who, the municipals? -

.

G Do you knew of anyone that has made a deal $11th |

!

Fermi?-

A The cooperatives have been negotiating and it was

my understanding there is a contract that is going to be

executed just about this time.
.

The municipals, I have no knowledge of any deal
%,

they have made with Fermi,, ,
,

O But there is sufficient capacity during the years
,

that you are concerned about in Exhibit 11, from the Fermi

plant to supply the municipals and the cooperatives to the

extent of your knowledge of their needs? Correct?

A Yes.
,

0. So if that is the only reason to build Midland,"
.._)

we don't have to build Midland; right?

A If -- I don't see how I can answer that, Mr.

b Cherry. I don't know what the municipals are willing to
,

enter into wi.th Detroit Edison, We have an obligation to

OQ supply our customers, and as to the -load of. the municipals,
.

u .

- -_ ._. -- . .
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b if they have something to be served, it is part of our obliga-
. O

arb11

tion. We need Midland to serve our system.q

G It is part of what obligation of Consumers Pcwer,

V] i

Mr. Heinc?
*; A Consumers Pcwcr Company has an obligation to serve i

l

those who require electric energy without discrimination. |
;'

,

I!

O. You ara saying that you are obligated to supply -'
,

l

the cooperatives and municipalities?

A I really don't know.

G So when you said it was part of your obligation,

you didn't really mean that you had a -- some sort of an

! obligation imposed to sell to the cooperatives and municipali-

ties?

- MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I am going to object to'

this line of questioning. It calls for legal conclusions as#

to what the lagal obligations of the company might be.

. MR. CHERRY: He used the term.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: He did use the term obligation.

And you may tell us, Mr. Ecins, what you meant by usage of
:,

r that word.

THE WITNESS: I don't know what the legal obliga-'-

tions are. I do know that myself and my colleaguas at*

0
; consumers Power Company feel a strong obligation to serve the

, customers and customer needs.

C-
-

..

9% g

, -
, - ,- .- , .- ., - . - - , , .
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i barb 12 BY MR. CHERRY:
Ot

V C You mean a moral obligation?
(

A Yes.

G Does that moral obligation ertend to iraerted rate

structuras?

1

_
MR. ROSSO: Objection. This witness hasn't testi- i

|
1

fled with regard to inverted rate structures.

SY MR. CHERRY:
i
'

G I just want to know if the ch::acter of the moral

obligation that you feel to serve the customers includes also

a moral cbligation to impose inverted rate structures through-

out the -- Michigan. l
'

1

I just want to know if the moral chligation includes.

that.
.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I custain the objection.

BY MR. CHERR'J:
,

O Did ycu know that Mr. Youngdahl said that he

didn't want to have any obligation fer social or welfare

purposes?
-

MR. ROSSO: Objection.
.

'

- CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Sustained.

3 BY MR. CHERRY:
/

4 Is your obligation to sell electricity to common-

wealth Edison any different frcm your obligation to sell

A electricity to the cooperatives?
.

+

.

-

-- - -e . *- * b
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|
!

Serb 13 A. We have a contract with Co:msonwealth Edison --

|O!
G So it.is different?'

' V.
A -- for a portion of tha output of Luddington !

pump storage station.'

.. j
~ ' ' '

-.C How much?
'

-

)

'

A our shara is 318 mcgawatts at this tima.
,

;
< : :

i
i

?

' r -G What is ccsmonwealth Edison's shara?

.
A. Commonhealth Edison is buying 118 megawatts from

.

Consumers and some amount very closa to that from Detroit

Edison. Ccmmonwealth Edison's share would be the sum of

.
those two.

G You mean you have a contract which obligates you
,

, .

!
to sell on a yearly basis 318 plus this other figure?

,,

v.
MR. ROSSO: The question is vague. Objection.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Mo; I think it is a gcod question.

Go ahead.

- BY MR. CHERRY:

.
0 Do you have a contract with Crnrmwealth Edison-

obligating you to sell on a yearly basis 318 megawatts plus

this other amount that you would purchase as their share from
,

} j the Luddington Pump Storage Station?
,

j;
-

s

MR. ROSSO: May I restate my objection. It is
u

'

vague on the basis that the "you" is unspecified. Who is'

a
!

"you?"
f

. . .

.L MR. CHERRY: Consumers Power Ccapany.
.

t

.

5

- O

, -- ,,, c- c- - _
.
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barbl4 THE NITNESS: The other amount that you have re-

\ farencs to, I am not sure I understand' by that.
A -s

4 From Detroit Edison. ' Iou ref' erred to the shares
'

; by the different partners and you said Co:Irnonwealth Edison's

share was 31,3 plus this other amount; didn't you?,

Didn't you tall me that, Mr. Hsins?

i A Ccamonwaalth Edison is buying 318 megawatts from ;

.
Consumers Pcwer ccmpany and some amount, just about the same

value, from Detroit Edison cm_pany's portion of tho Luddington ;
.

Pump Storage plant.

The 310 megawatts -- |
, ,

: 0 ' Iou mean they are buying 318, also, from -

A It is just about that same number.

O. So it is 636 megawatts?

- A. It is very close to that.

G What is the capacity of the Luddington Pump

Storage Sation?:-

,

1872 megawatts.A.

G Now my question is:
.

Does Consumers Power Company have a contract with,-

Commonwealth Edison obligating Consumers Power to sell on a
,-

a
,

yearly basis 318 megawatts to Ccamonwealth Edison frcm the

d Luddington Putp Storage Station.a

,,
A. There is a contract in existence between Consumers

and Commonwealth Edison which has to do with the sala of 318b n

.. .

-. . .
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'
barbl5 megawatts. The capacity of Luddington -- I am not sure I

know enough about that contract to answer your question.'

MR.;ROSSO: I think, Mr. Chairman, we ara getting

] into a question of contractual interpretation and legal

matters here which this witness is not qualified to answer be-
3

yond what ha has already answered.
*

,

BY MR. CHERRY: ;- '

Q. Mr. Heins, would it be your recollection, based on,

your earlier testimony, that this contract'with Commonwealth
,

4

Edison would have the same kind of clause in it like you said-

.

they all do, to the best of Consumers Power's ability?' Does...

it'have a clause lika that? -
!y;
e

MR. ROSSO: Again, Mr. Chairman, I object on the
.

.. :

'

basis that we are getting into having this witness interpret.

i
that contract.. - .

,

CHAIRMAN CCUPAL: He can answer if he knows.

THE. WITNESS: I don't know.--

'

BY MR. CHERRY:

4 You don't know.

Is it possible, then, Mr. Heins, that you, that.-

.

is. Consumers, might not have to sel1 318 megawatts to Common-
,,

..

wealth Edison if you needed it on your own system?-,,

O [ Ma. ROSsO= ca3ection again. 2 hat ca11s for an

interepretation of the contract.,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Overruled.s g

t

,1 ,

H - e - _.m _. _. _ - . _ _. . _ - _ _ -
-
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[ wbl6 THE WITNESS: I don't know tha details of that
\
N contract.

V

BY MR. CEERRY:
q
V G Well, have you analyzed that in connection with

your calculation of reserve to know whether the 318 megawatt

sale to Ccamonwealth Edison is capable of being used on

Consumers' system, if it is necessary to do so?

A I have included the 318 negawatts amount sale to
.

Commonwealth Edison in my calculation of reserves gn the

basis'that I have been told this is a contractuni Cbligation
f

of Consumars Pouer Company..

Furthermorie, if Commonwealth Edison is dependi'ag

. upon that for their electric supply, I can fully understand

that if it is not available, their customers might suffer.
.

G And have you analysed --

A Consequently, I would include that as a prudent
i
,

'

measure in my planning for the future.

.

- MR. CHERRY: I move to strike the answer as not
i

responsive to my question. The question was whether or not '!
Ii

he had made inguiry as to whether or not they didn't have j- .

i
'

to sell to Co:nmonwealth Edison if they needed it on their
!.

Iown system. -m
1

i
i

CHAIRMAN.COUFAL: Overruled. ,

. BY MR. CHERRY:

' Q>
!

G Now I will ask the question again:'

.

O
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P~rb17 Did you mal:a en inquiry as to whether or not the
|
!

310 magmiatt cele to C:=umonwealth Edison had to be made, even
,j

if Consumers needed that amount for their cun system.
,

-

,.

. MR. ROSSO: Object:'cn. The question has been asked.

i and answered.

CILVRMAN COUFAL: Overruled. .

THE WITNESS: I do not ' enow the contents of that

contract.

MR. CHERRY: Mr. Rosso, would you produce that
,

i
,

contract.

(Pause.) ,

While you ara censidering that, I will ask Mr.

Heins another question.
I

BY MR. CHERRY: -

O. The 60 megawatts of Campbell 3 --r

'

MR. ROSSO: E::cuse me, Mr. Cherry. I can't
I
1

' BY MR. CHERRY )
l

gt YOu said thers was a 60-megawatt sale of Campbell

3, fren Campbell 3.;
1

c. A. A proposed sale from Campbell 3. ('

1

:: 9 To whom?
,

|
'

-. , A As I recall at the moment, I believe that amount

O was -- has been discussed with the municipals. There was~
,

sente discussion regarding sale from Campbell with the coop- '

er,atives. We discussed the sale of Campbell 3, the Karn unit,J -

.. .

r -. - - ,. -. _ ,-,. ,_-
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bis of an interest in thsce and the Midland plant.
,

'' The si:: -- I can't recall at the mcment.

4 Now you included the 60 megawatts into your cal-

culations as sale in the early 80s. Is that correct?

A Yes.

G But you can't tell me-to whcis that sale is going
.

to be made?

A It is ny recollection that it is to the municipals.

G Has the sale been made and subject to a contract

being entered into? '

A do.

|

, G Ch, it hasn't been.

So you are not obligated to make that sale at this*

point by any understanding?

A We have not como to any agreement regarding that

with the municipals.

G They may not buy it.

A They may not.

MR. CHERRY: Can we take a short break, Mr.

Chairman? We have been going two hoursi

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: You are right.
.

Who has got a suggestion about what kind of a lunch

hour you need or want to take?

MR. CHERRY: A half hour is good enough for me.
,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I am not suggesting we are going

=. .

'
- _ , , . _ . . . , . . . - _ . , . . . - . . _ . _ . . . _ _ _ - . . . . _ - .
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esbarbl9 to take it now, but let's take 10 minutes.
-( )

MR. REUFRCW: Eefore we break, a minor item that

Mr. Cherry wants. He asked for the heat rates yesterday
G
'd from MidIand. I am going to pass those cut to the parties.

- I have called and gotten them and had then typed and will-

pass chem out during the break.

*

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: What are they?

MR. RENFROU: Heat rates for r.hc Midland unit.'
-

(Counsel distributing documents.)

CHAIPP.AN COU2.%: Let's break for 10 minut2.s.
.

(Recess.)

End #4
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N1 CHAIRMAN (DUFAL: Back on the record.g

lELtER Mr. Cherry?

MR. CHERRY: Would you please mark these three

letters as Exhibits 14, 15 and 15.

I have just asked the reperrer to mark Midland ,

INtervenor''s 5:thibit 14, a letter from John Keene to

Mr. Stafford, Consumer's Power Company, dated October 26,

1975.
.

(Whoreupon, .1 htter frec. Jokt

Keene to Mr. Stafford, Consumers

IPour Co., 10/26/76 was marked
,

.

Midland Intervencr's Exhibit 14O 1

/y for identification.) !

MR. CHERRY: As Exhibit 15, Mr. Brush of the Lansing
|

Board of Water and Light, to Mr. Kaiser of Consumers. Power
.

Company dated October 14, 1976.

(Whereupon, the letter from Mr. Brush,
l
l

Lansing Bd. of Water & Light, to

Mr. Kaiser, Consumers Pour Co.,i

10/14/76, was marked Midland
i

Intervanor's Exhibit 15 for

identification.):

MR. CHERRY: And as Exhibit 16, a letter from

Mr. Whitney of the Board of Public Works in Holland, Michigan,

to Mr. Kaiser of Consumers Power Company.
!

!. ee e
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te.2
(9hareupon, a letter from Mr. Whitney,7

,

'

' - Board of Public Works, Holland,

Mibhigan, to Mr. Kaiser -of Consumers.

Pcwer, was marked Midland Intervenor's

Exhibit 15 for identification.)

MR. CHERRY: I have distributed copies of these.

- letters to the other parties. I have two sets for the Board,

and I will get ancther one.

(Handing to the Board.)

No. 14 is October 26, 1976 on Wolverine Electric

'

stationary; 15 is e the Doard of Water and Light stationary
,

of Lansing, and 16 is on the Board of Public Works and Power.

/

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Thank you.-

BY MR. CHERRY:
,

O Mr. Heins, I show you Exhibit 14, and ask if

you have ever seen Exhibit 14 before, Midland Intervenor's

Exhibit 14

(Handing ~decument to witness)

A Yes, I have seen it.

O Does that letter correctly characterize the

status of negctLations between Consumers Power and Wolverine

-

, Electric Company'as of the date of the letter and today,

Mr.Heins?j

A Yes, in my view it does characterize today's
L~-

situation.

. .

'

- _r M__m -- -- "
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''

;

I
1

mm3 Q How nbout E::hibit 15. E&e you.ever seen Exhibit 157
'

g, (Handing document to witness.),

A Yes, I have seen.this before. '

O
.

O And does Exhibit 15 characterize the present
,

f

_ situation with respsct to tha Board of Water and Light '

;

prospective situation as that letter sets forth?
.

A Yes. i

Q Have you ever seen Exhibit 16 befora?

(Handing document to witness.)

A Yes.,

4

Q And if I nsk you the sams questions as I have on

Exhibit 15 with respect to Exhibit 16, your answer would be --

'( A Yes.
.

!
O -- the same?

|
A Yes.

.

Q Are these tha lettars you wre referring to in,
.

your testimony when you said there were certain letters --

in your oral testimony you said there were certain letters

of intent or understanding with there cooperatives.

Are these the letters?

A No.

Q There are others?

A There is a letter between Consumers and the

cooperatives which states something tothe effect that we,

k '' / will establish -- we will work on the preparation of a contract

. .

.
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m4
''

in hopes of ccming to an agreement of the kinds of terms and
conditions. Thattias a separate letter.

. O But the same kind of situation. No agreement has

O hee
made vet, etehoueh they are i=eere eed in mexine oae?
A That we have met on a fairly common ground and

thought we could go ahead with all the work in preparing a
contract.

iO
But the situation is the same as is described in

Midland Intervenor's D:hibits 14, 15 and 16 with these"

cooperatives; that is,1:ere is no concract, just an expression
, of interest.

Is that right?,

A We aremuch closer with the cooperatives./

Q Is there a contract?.

'

A No.

Q
Now isn't it true thatExhibit 14 with Wolverine

-

Blactric, to your understanding, indicates an alternate

source of supply for energy if they cannot arrange a (eal
with Consumers and Midland?

A
It says they will have to obtain a capacity in-

energy as above-mentioned, from same other source.
, -

O
_ Q

,

And you have already told me that there are other
-urces of energy av ht ?a e

A Yes.,

Q
And isn't it also true that the Board of Power and

s.

99

A - ~ w a _ _ -' wm
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.

!

mm5 Water and Light has other sources other than the purchase of
\~>

'

power from either Midland or Consumers Power Company, from
,

Q some other unit?

(Handing document to witness) |

.

A It says they will be faced with the decision of,

l
*.

A e!!ither a rescheduling installation of the 60-megawatt oil-fired
|

: l

, combustion turbine from 1984 to 1981 or purchase oil power
|

2

.; from Censumers Power Company. j

|
~

Q So they have an alternative?
!

'

'

A Yes. j
,

'

'
Q And they have an alternative that isn't even

i i
'

- * stated in there. They can purchase power from someone other
N . ! I

! than Consumers if they didn't put in that 60-mcgawatt oil- .

,

fired combustion turbine, correct? I

A They would have that alternative, and it isn't
.

!

mentioned.

'
O But you know that they have it?

.

' A Oh, yes.
I

Q And Exhibit 16 also indicates that if no contracta

,

can be done with Midland, the City of Holland has an alternative? |*
,

!

A It says they would attempt to purchase the power

O ': = a a *a * ** ir =v== a--- d--

.

Q And you just told us that they could do that {,

'

elsewhere?

A It says the first place they would look would be
,

..

00

y - - , -
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.
,

to Consumers Poster company. Then they would look elsewhere.

>Omm6
'' Q But youtold us that they can icok elsewhere?

-

.

A Surely.

O
Q Now weren't these letters written because someone

in Consumers Power Company.said they would like some letters

written just to help us out in case there is some Board
;

,

foolish enough to believe that these are supported?

A No.
,

Q They weren't?
,

MR. RENFROW: Mr. Chairman, I have a document --

pe'rhaps we cao cut this short .-- I only have one copy of it.,

It.is.the consumers Power Ccmpany Participation in Ownership.. .

.
and operation of Campbell 3 and Midland 1 and 2 by Northernj ,j

Michigan and Wolverine.
- "

-
-

To the best of my knowledge,none of the other'

.

parties has got this document. I would be glad to offer

. it, Mr. Cherry. I think perhaps we can cut th rough some

of this and I will make copiec of you want it.

MR. CHERRY: Is that an executed document?
.

| MR. RENFROW: No, it is not. We don't have any
.

executed copies.
.

MR. CHERRY: I'm not interested.

' Has it been executed?.

,

..

,

|; MR. RENFROW: There is no contract executed.

I will let you look at this.'
,

;

!

[ ...
.

L -

__ =- _ __
__j
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. I

an7 MR. CHERRY: As far as I am concerned, I will take

' . it gladly, but I won't ask questions on it if it is not in

effect.

DY MR. CHERRY:

Q Now, Mr. Heins, the 272 megawatts that we have been |'

talking about, that is assumed in all of your exhibits, is-

!! it not? Not just Exhibit 11 and 127 i-

|:

In other words, the inputs on the 272 carries !

through all of the exhibits? Production' costs, everything?

I
*

MR. ROSSO: I'm sorry. May I have the question |
|. . .

read back?
' ' " - ~ ~ ' '

j
'

,.

i

MR. CHERRY: I think the answer is yes, is that !,
~ , ,O

Y what you said?
:
|

MR. ROSSO: I would like to keep track. |
-

..

t
'

. (Whereupon, the reporter read from the
.

record as requested.). -

!

BY MR. CHERRY: !

Q Will you answer that, Mr. Heins?

-

The 272 megawatt sale from Midland was utilizedA,

.

in the appropriate places in these exhibits. ',

O In all of them?

A IN all of them. In some lccations, as we discussed,
,

a while ago, such as the Midland, not every case, we didn't
,

,, have to use all of that sale in the calculations.

..

But you used some of them?Q

*
. .
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tam 8 A We used some portion of it which we felt couldn't

''
be replaced by the other entities in the time paried available

,

to them.,

0 But you also admitted that they could buy it frca4

1

Detroit Edison surplus . based on Exhibit 13, right?,

. A The cooperatives may buy all of their requirements
'

from a firm either sufficient, in their purchase a firm may

take care of it through this period.

O So that when you acsumeithat tho 74 magawatts was
.

necessary to handle these peaks, and you didn't have other

, alternatives, you now admitted that that was an incorrect

MR. ROSSO: Objection.

That is not what the witness testified. It is a

mischaracterization of the testimony.
''

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: He can answer the question.

THE WITNESS: I disagree with your statement.

BY MR. CHERRY:

O To whom was the 74 megawatts to be sold?
,

MR. ROSSO: May the' witness finish his answer, sir?,

MR. CHERRY: He said he disagreed.

My next question --

( CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Just a minute, Mr. Cherry.

f- You may tell us what youwere going to'say.
| N_ %

THE WITNESS: I feel that my assumptions were

- - - _ . - _ - -- . _ - _ _ _ _ - . - - - ... . - -
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'

.

Tmm9 good,that they represented realistic possibilities for the :,
,

-' future and planning for thu electric system requires their

consideration.

B'l MR. CHERRY:

O Are you done?

A Yes. |
'

|

! Q Are you sure?

A With that answer. ,

i

O To uhem was the 74 tcegawatts postulated to be

sold, if Midland cancelled?

A The 74 megawatts, I believe, was postulated to

be sold to the municipals.

L Q okay.

Isn't tharc an alternative to the municipals buying

the 74 magawatts from you?
|

A There are reveral possible alternatives. |
|

The feasibility of each is different. |
l

Q We just went through Exhibits 14, 15 and 16, and ;
1

you told me that they all had alternatives, either to build or |
,

|'

to purchase, correct?

i
'

A Yes.
,

'

lc
,

Q Mow did you assume in the Midland cancelled case, j
-

|

that te 74 megawatts had to be sold to the municipalities )

because there tvere no other alternatives?

A It was our assumption that the 74 megawatts was

t

e
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tra10
' e sold to them to cover their needs.
,

Q And no other alternative acerce available to them --
did you r.ake that --.,

A I did not make that assumption.

Q You did not. I see,-

i

A I made the accumption that within the tima available

to them, this might be their most prudent alternativo.

O Might?

A Yes.

O Might not be?

A Yes.
.

"

Q Now the 60 megawatts in Campbell, did that carry*

,

through all of your Exhibits as well, where applicable?.

A Yes.

Q And the Palisades assumptions you made is carried

through to all of your exhibits, coat production runs, et
cetera?

A As applicable.

Q As applicable.

A Taking Palisades out of service for reconditioning,
-

,

,

yes.4

. .

j In the Midland not added case, it wasn't taken

out.
.

~

Q Why wouldn't you use some earlier date than 1980

- to take Palisades out of service and fix it up?

.;
.

-n. ewe
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mm11
A The date that we are proposing to use was '81 and

Og
'

- $82, and represents the year in which the first unit at

- Midland to be operating, becomes available and on the system.

Jf
The years '81, '82 when Midland is scheduled to come on line, -

- provides us with the best situation from an operating reserve

'

standpoint, to permit taking Palisadas out of service for
I

reconditioning.

Q Could you take Palisades out of service and
.

fix it up if it needs it before 1980?

A If we have a choica in the mattar, it would be

far more difficult to compensata for it prior to 1980,
i

i ,

I assuming the Midland unit boccmes available in 1981.-

O
,

The removal of Palisades for reconditioning is
i

tied to the time in which Midland becomes available and

commercially in operation.
:.: ..

O Could you fix Midland before 1980 if you

- wanted to -- I mean Palisades?

Could you, if Consumers wanted to, could they

schedule the fixing of Palisades pri'or to 19807

A If it were necessa @ ,ide would attempt to repair,

recondition the unit and bring it back in service as soon,

as possible, if it became irsperational. My assumption --

Q My question was, do you know of any reason which *

;
,

|

* would prevent consumers Power from shutting down Palisades
,

C.
prior to 1981 and having it completely fixed to the extent

. .

- - - - - _ _ _ _ -, , ~ _ . _ _ . . _ _ _ . _ _ _ . . . _ _ . _ _ . _ , _ . , _ _ . ,
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nun 12

O it is necessary and back .on line at full megawatt capacity by

.
19807

; Do you know of any reason that makes that impossible?.
!}

MR. ROSSO: I object.

I ask.that that question be stricken. He can ask:

it again after the witness has finished annuaring the previous,

question. The witness was cut off h midstream again.
'

CHAIRM*-E COUFAL: Overruled.

BY MR. CHERRY:
l
1Q Mr.He).ns, answer it. |

A If it ute our choico.

.Q No, I didn't ask you f'or your choice.,

I asked you if you know of any barrier that would,

,
make it impossible for you, that is consumers Powdr'''dompany,

to make al] necessary repairs to Midland within a timeframe

, so that by 1980 it would be operating at its full megawatt
rating capacity?i

A If some of that tooli place to force the unit down,

we would attempt to repair it, recondition it, get it back*

into service as soon as possible. If --. .

_

Q Okay. |

Now that was not my question.

My question was, do you know of any , barrier that. ,,,
,

p would maka it impossible for you voluntarily, tomorrow

morning or at some time between now-and 1980, to shut down
.

t

4

GG

e

__ _
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mal 3 Palisades, fix it up to the extent it is r.ecessary, ad have

it on line in its full megawatt capacity rating by 1980?-

Do f,you know of anything that would make that

impossible if you wanted to do it voluntarily?

MR. RCSSO: Objection again, Mr. Chairman. Again

the witness was cut off in midstream. His last word was "if".
.

CHAIRMAN.COUFAL: Overruled. '-

THE WITNESS: As I cannot foreteilthe future, I

do not know of any barriers that would absolutely graclude

this.
..- .

|

I do know that it would be an extremely difficult

oprating situation if a unit as large as Palisades were lost

(^s
\_s) from service for an extended period of time.

Whether tha purchased power to replace that and

the other reserves that we have would be adequate to

provide service to our customers, is something I simply

cannot know.
.

BY MR. CHERRY:.

0 Did you make that inquiry, Mr. 'Heins?.

A Yes, we did investigate the reserve situati~n ino

Larn and with neighboring svotems..

O Now you just told me that whether or not you would

have sufficient capacity to meet the needs of your customers-

| p and you took down Palisades is something you don't know
O,

because you don't foretell the futura. Isn't that what you

.

. - , - , , , - - , -
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mm14 . told me?

'

A Something of that nature.

O Well, if you don't know, my next question was, did
you make an-inquiry as to whether or not it would be possible

to gather information upon which you could make a djudgment
that you would know?

.

A Yes.
,

Q '' And sfter having made that inquiry you -concluded,

that you couldn a make any jud.gment?

A We concluded that the reserve situation in the

years prior to the availabilit.y of the first on-line Midland

unit was such that it would be extremely difficult for us to

plan',to take Palisades down for reconditioning.,

O But not impossible?

A Not impossible.

.

$

.

..

O -

tO
.

o

- - - - . - _- - - - , , - , , - - -.~y - . ,.- - - - -
,
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,

ble 1 g Have you ever asked anybody with whcm you are
7 Nin 5
' , _ . intercontceted to sell you pcwer between '78 and '80 in

' order to shut down Palisados during those two years?

,] '

A We did not request such information and say it
:

,
was for the purpose of shutting down Midland -- Palicades. .

'

,

We have inquired amongst our neighbors as to

n '

,' their reserve situations for this paried.
f 3

S But you haven't gone to utilities and said, "Look ,

,

t

h we have a problem. We're losing megawatt rating each year at
,

.

Palisadas, and we'd like to shut it down and fix it up. Will
, ,

li
l you help us out?" You haven't mado that inquiry? -

'

!i ;

,j A We have not made that inquiry, nor do we yet have
,
' o ,

Palisades losing capacity each ycar. |,
,

. . .
.

! % You told me it's baing derated 5. percent per year'

,

: p-

'
in your assumption.

,

A No, I said that was my assumption for the sake

of planning, which is reflecttd in this testimony.

4 You mean to say that your assumption is not based

on any historical fact about losing 5 percent power each
..

year?,
--

.

A My assumption is based ca the fact that tubes
'

have been plugged in the past. To this time the tube plugging'

O -

has not cut into the rating of the Palisades unit.
.

I g Why did you select the 5 percant derating each
. .

year?'

,

.

f g

~ '

- - . .. , , , - , ,--n--w., , ,, , , - . . . , , , -, - , - - - - - -,-,----~n ,w.-
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,

}t2 A Further tubo plugging would result in some j

|))''

darating of tha unit. |
1
!

g Nhy did you select 5 parcant?

O .
1 The ausbar of tubas that have bean plugged in

the past saemed to indicate a percentage reduction somewhere

! in this araa for the future if tha tube plugging is necessary. )

G So that your assumption is based upon if the

tube plugging is necessary, which you don't know for sure, ;

1

1

correct?
|

'

A That is rignt. J

g It =ay result in a magswatt reduction of a number'

f you're not certain of but you think it's 5 megawatta?

! A Five percent.
,

'. G Fivo percont. .But you're not certain?
?

-

,

5 A That's correct.
,.|

!! O And thera has been no reduction historically

. " . , for there generator tubs probisms upon which you could basel ,

i

i that assumption?

!:: -

A Cn our Palisados unit, the historic plugging has"

.: not resulted in any darating of the unit.
i: G Incredible.
"

I show you Exhibit 11 -- I'm really glad you*

"
came, Mr. Usins . I now show you Exhibit 12 and ask if you

-i

can identify it.e

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, there were a couple of

9 .

' offhand remarks made there. I don't know, are those going-

..
.

Mm m
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i
t

blt 3 on the transcript? -

.

MR. CSERRY: I'm glad Mr. Heins cama, and I'll' '

,

stats my raasons.

'

One of the things we were very concerned about in
t
'

this care was the question of need for pcwer. We looked ;

.

i
through very carefully all of our background information, ;

1

4' !

] and, quite frankly, uo continued to be flabbergasted, because '

* ? ,

,$ in our judgmsnt we did not believe that tha case would be j
., .

i, put on so poorly. We 're delighted Mr. Heins is here to {
h :

support what we believs is a very poor case. That's why I-'

_ ' I

said I was delighted that Mr. Heins was hera. |
- i ;

, h. I want to give you the fullest explanation of my -

;..,

comments 4ts I can, Mr. Rosso, j
i

|I MR. ROSSO: Can we move that all of that be
'

i-
,

,
i. stricken from the record, sir. i

-

i.

j; MR. CHERRY: I would oppose that. Hs asked a
,

.: i
1

,' question. It'c perfectly proper. And I answered it. |
n ; -

!' CHAIRMAN COUFAL: The only questica he asked was
{

whether the offhand remarks were going in the record.

MR. ROSSO: And I asked it of the Chairman.
..

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: And we will strike your response.
~

,

s,
MR. CHERRY: Okay. Would the Reportar save it

for my closing argument, though?
,

..

BY MR. CHERRY:

/ O Can you identify Exhibit 12, Mr. Heins? )

|

| .

i
.-.. ... . - . . . , , - -- - - - . .
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.,[ ,lt 4 MR. HOEFLING: Mr. Chairman, I think we have

a problam with copies again..

' MR. CHERRY: I was just given this this morning.

O
Ycu'll have to be patient. I don't carry a ::oro:: machinep ;,

" in my pocket.'

These are work papara of Sir. Heins thct Zir. Heins'

'
thought I had. Had Mr. Rocsc provided copies, we would havo

! had tham. I don' t have them nov. I juct want the witn,eSS
.:
" to identify it, and I will provido copies for everybcdy later.

MR. RCSSO: We had no idaa you were going to

1 introduce seca onhibits, and consequently we didn't hava

any reason to make copios of them.n

'h]'
t .

MR. CHERRY: I ':2 corry, Mr. Rosso --

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Never mind, gentlemen. Let's !
"

] get along with it. j
'

.

THE WITNESS: This nhoet marked Midland Intervenor'n |'
,

Group E:thibit 12 -

"

BY MR. CHERRY:
,

'

Q. The exhibit includeo all the sheets, Mr. Heins.

A. Oh. The first sheet that I'm looking at -- there 1

are five, marked Midland Intervenor's Exhibit 12 -- is a

paper done by me this morning and calculates the main system

efficiency factor for the years 1974 and 1975. |
'

The man system efficiency factor for 1974

calculates to 91.6 percent. The main system efficiency factor

b

|
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{' 5 for 1S75 calculatos to 91.2 percent.

A._ - G And for what purpcse did you make that calculation?

i At yotir request.

v
g Was that part of what was on 3:dlibit 10 that I

ackoa you to fill in the numbers en?
4

a. No, that was not part of that exhibit. I have
,

the recollection that you, or scuacna --

MR. HOEFLING: Excuse me. The Staff asked you

for the efficiency data for '74 and '75 and also the
.

. efficiency data used in your forecast. '

F

f MR. CHERRY: So that is responsive to the Staff's.

| ,. i

| question.

THE WITHESS: I guess that's right.
,

|| .-
}, 7 MR. CHERRY: I can undarstand. You know, it's
:

12
. been hours since the question.
!

[ BY MR. CHERRY:
1

B Mr. Heins,tfhat about the second page of your
i. E::hibit 127 Was that something prepared for ce?
!

A The second page in the stack was prepared in an

'
attempt to be responsive to your request of yesterday.

O Can you explain to me what. you understcod was

my request in connection with the second page of Group
O |

Exhibit 12 and what you did?
.

l A The second page -

C'
,

x *

'

.''- ; . G Mr. Heins, I don't want to confuce you. I will

;

i
.. .

& - w-- ~ _ -
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.

e'llt 6 put numbers on those and say 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, and then youU'

'. won't have any problem.

'

This is r m. mar 1 (marking) . That m=ans p.t.gs
'"

t 'number.

This is number 2 ' marking) . That means page 2

?
j, Thic is number 3 | marking). That means page 3. i

f This is number 4 (markine). That maans page 4...

i,

( This is number 5 { marking) . And that means page

4
5 of Exhibit 12, ckay?-

,

,
-I want to go through each of the pcses so you,

..

t

, won't have any difficult,y. That's why I've numbered tnam.
1 :

'l
u.s i. What is contcined on paga 2 of E;thibit 12? '

.

b '

A Page 2 is a calculational sheet prepared by me,n ,

'
.

'l which is parallel to my EMiib,it 14; and the heading on it,
,

.'
~

says "Effect of Midland Delay on Reservos . (Surner) .* It.. ||c.

1
i assumes Palisades in service at 686 megawatts with no..

pa

[ [ Midland sales to "muni5s" or co opa.
. . ,

. hat was the assumption as to Palisades on pageG W
,|.

.

E 2 of Exhibit 127
"~

. .

2; 11 ,
6

,',, i A Palisades in service at 686 megawatts.
.,

,

i G And 686 megawatts represents what? The current
:. - i .

,,

g -- |I rating of Palisades?-
,

s
.

'I
', A Yes. .

G Okay.

' ' A And the assumption of no Midland sales to "muni's"

r
9

e *

t
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!
I

~lt7 or co ops.
i,

k- G And how much -- what megaw:2tts did you take out

'
q for the "muni's' and the co-ops?

,
* J ,

A For the, year 1981, in tha column handed "As*

Schedulad," I reducad t;nat purchase entry from 472 to 358,e

'
which I maka to be 114 megawatts.

I G In other words, in that 472 all that was included

! as a sala to the cocperatives or municipalities was 114 mega-
!

*
,.

E watts?

'

1 Yec, that's right, in that entry forf 981.
|

|
'

O And there wars different reductions atidifferent

points?
'

,

,

''
A Yes. In that year,1991, Unit 2 comes on line.

|
A portion of that is sold and taken by these other entities. |, ,

;

''
In 1982, wher. the second unit cosas on line, i,

j. ,

'
there is an additienci - sone amount of this that these |

{. entities take. ,

;i .

'

.

.t &

. ny ~ g ,,co ahead..

...e. ..

E A In this sheet,.which assumes Palisades in service
i. .-

and no sale of Midland to "muni's" and co-ops"so that this, , .

'
changing factor you mentioned is not included, I have listed, ,

just as on my Exhibit 11, the, capacity of the purchase, net,.

'

capacity resulting, load reserve and percent reserve year !
I |
h by year for 1981 through 1984 under the same headings as

.- -

j
'

i'; listed on Exhibit 11, the *Ac Schedulad" column, column
,

. ,

t
. . . .

!
..

.

l
-- -- -- __ _ - _ _ __ _ . . . . m
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,

blt8 " Delay Midicnd to 12-81 and 82 or 6-82 and 33," and the
/

colu:::n headad " Midland Not Added. "
V.

4 How about page 3 of Exhibit 52
'

A Page 3 is headed -*

l

4 Excuse me. By the way, under the assumptions that''

i

are contained on page 2' of Exhibit 12, you were to have .

:
- ,

.

sufficient msarve in the ever.t Midland was delayed based
~

'

i

upon your statement.that you wanted that 20 percent reserve,'

would you not?
4

" A Yes.
.

S Okay. -

.

Page 3 of Exhibit 5.

A Page 3 of Exhibit 5 is headed "C. P. Ccmpany,

Effect of Midland Delay on Reserves (No Midland Sales to''

Co-ops or Muni's) ," and again it represants the years 1981," "

'82, '83, ''84, and arranged in three colums -- one headed'

. ' ' , , "As $cheduled," cne headed " Delay Midland to 13-81 and 82
'! ..

' or 6-82 and 03," and the last headed " Midland Not Added."

" In the heading was the word " Summer."
| ,

! 4 This is no Midland sale to co-ops and "muni's,"
!

'

but including the Palisades reduction factor, is that"

'! correct?
,

.s

|
- A Yes.

G And I take it Exhibit 4, or page 4 of Exhibit'

(g
/ 12, is the converse, that i's, you have recomputed Exhibit

-

.!'7 -

h0
..

l
. :1 .

- -- . _ _ . - _- -_ - - - - --
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.

'It9 11 by leaving in the municipal and co-oc sales, but assuming
i

L.' no further reduction in Paliacdes, is that correct?
,

; A. Yes. Palisadas is in service throughout 6-86
') '

In 1981, 'As Scheduled, 'gf.d:..and in Ss. vis:e,' this
'

shows under this assumption 35 percent resorve,
l.

, ', [ % What if Midland is delayed a year? What dass
*
.g

; page 4 shcw on Exhibit 127-

? A The two delays here end up uith the sa=a results...

g.s
.

,, 4 This shows if Midland is dolayed up to cne yea'r on in
'

i
'

! service date, the recorvas are 21.1 carcant in 1991..o ;i -

< -

, G Is that pretty good?
-

:
. .

h
~

1 It meets our recorve criteria.C ! g'' '''

Ci Is it pretty good, 21.2?,

.

'
A Yes, adoquate.

:

. I! G Well, it's more than ad2queta, isn't it? Twenty

I is what you're satisfied with.

A swanty is our ac:ainal target, right, and this
.

I exceeds that.
,.

g Noninal' target. In other words, you would like. . , _ ,

to have even more than 20, Mr. Heins? . ..

:s

A We have calculated 20 percent to be adequate for i.6

-planning purposes. The~ reliability of the electric system-
-

'

!. will. increase as thb reserves go above 20.
,,

', i

[ h G II you rare in charge of the whole thing -- picture
"

.~ ( that, :fr. 'ticins - You were making all of the decisions alone
'

s ..

..;..

. . .

~{
-

.

i
:. ,

_ ___ - -- -
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nfhit10 If you could spand all of the noncy ycu wanted, what reserve
V

'
would you take?-

,

f
L I would go for 20 percont. That would be my

target.

G You wouldn't want it any higher?

A Under the prosant conditions an I know them, I

believo 20 percent to be adequate. And, as I said yesterday,

when we add the unit reservos will go abcva 20 percent for a

time.
.

O Do you think 19 pe:: cent would be adequate?

A Our planning targen is 20 percent.

O I didn't ask you that. I asked you if you thought.

,
19 percent would be adequate.

A No, I don't think it would be adequate.

O How about 17 percent?

A No, I don't think it would be adequate.

G Is there any error band in your 20 percent, or

does it have to be exactly 21?

,

The 20 percent is a planning targut. s7e$4111. A

allow the figure to fall below 20 percent in the year before
-

.
we add a unit if it's not very far below 20 percent.

/'; ,

G How far below would you let it fall?
. . -

.

-

18 or 19 percent would be reasonable to take forA

() one year. Then the next year, when we add the unit, the
-/

reserves would go up to some level in excess of 20 percent.

. .

.,
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.

It 11 It's impossible to adG.ju=t precisely the amount cf generating

b capacity that you need at Exactly the preciae time you need

it.

G You said on page 9 of your testimony that the

reserves should be approximately 20 percent of the projected

load. Do you want to change that to mean the reserves should-

be exactly 20 percent of the projected load?

MR. ROSSO: Objection. Argumentative.

CHAIRMAH COUFAL: Overruled.

,- THE WITICSS: No, I don't want to alter that. I

think approximately 20 percent is the correct figure to use..

BY MR. CHERRY:

O,
D. What's the give or take, then, on eithar side of,

that approximate figure?
.

MR. ROSSO: Objection. He's been asked that and

has answered it several times. -

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Overruled.
. .

THE WITNESS: It would depend on conditions. The

possible availability of purchased capacity and energy,

j anticipated availability to purchase capacity and energy in

the year in which we would fall below 20 percent, would deper.d3

upon what we think is going to happen to unit availability

based on any plan that might exist concerning changes in )

!
'

O)
-

maintenance. \\

~~) !

.. .

. . _ _ . _
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/ lt12 BY MR. CHI 23Y:~Q-

''
O. But I'm talking about for your testimony. Did

~
~

,

.
,

yoa have a low figure belou .10 and a figure higher than 20,

, v
and then select en appro:cimat.s 207,

,

.

MR. ROSSOi Cbjection. The question has been
a

j asked and answered, sir.
!

=
>

5 CHAIRMAN COUPAL:. Ovarruled.
1

'

THE WITNESS: I did not have in mind a band within
6

which would be acceptable. T.1is 20 parcent depends upon con-

ditions anticipated at the time that we're e:tpecting.

BY MR. CHERRY:

G It might be more than you need?, s
'

s 2. It could be. It could be less.
.

G Do you believe it will be less than you need?

A. Monday of this week the Midland Ocordinated

Electric Systems had a reserve of 37 percent and had to go

into voltage reduction in ordar to maintain service to cus-

tomers.
E

G They've got monkeya running it. I just want to,

|
'

! know, do you believe the basis of your testimony that,

20 percent isn't enough?

MR. h0SSO: I:ove to strike the gratuitous comment,

i

preceding the question.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Overruled,d-|
|

.. ,

, ,_ , , _ , _ - - - - -
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t 13 Br MR. CHERR'l
f '

O Mr. Heins?\ -

A It is my belief that 20 percent represents a
s

target planning figure that is suitable te provide the type

- of reserves -- the type of reliability that we would like to

provide our customers.

Under the conditions e:d. sting on our system and

in the Michigan Cocrdinated Electric Syntams, 20 percent

permits un to reach the one day in ton years loss of load

probability.

G The reason uhy the ECAR group suffered this problem

p with 35 percent reserve, van that an outage? Unscheduled

outage?..

A The Michigan Coordinated Electric System had a

reserve of 37 percent for this wintar season. The problems

that we got into were a function of weather and some major

pileups of unit outages.

G Maybe that's your one day in tan years.

A That's right. It's that sort of thing that it's
,

intended to allow.
..

G So you're okay for the next ten years?

MR. ROSSO: Objection. ' Argumentative.

CHAIRMAN COOFAL: Sustained.

/ BY MR. CHERRY:

~ )%

G What is your system reserve in 19807 Did you

.. .

- - - .- .. ,, . , - . . . . , , _ . - - - - - -,.,,..n, .
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.

bit 14 project it?

t MR. ROSSO: I'm sorry. What are you referring
'

. .

to now, Mr. Cherry?.

MR. CHERRY: Ack the witnass. I asked the witness
|

what his reserve is in 1980 baced on his projection.

i MR. ROSSO: Based on the projection in his testi-;

many?
. ,

MR. CHERRY: Or any other information he has. I

don't think he's projacted 1980.

THE WITNESS: I don't recall.

BY MR. C M RY:
.

.

; G Is it over or under 207

I A 1980 is the year that Campbell 3 is anticipated
*

l

to come on line and to becom commercially available. I

think it's over 20 percent in that year.

G What is it in '79?

A '79 is the year before Campbell 3 is available,

and I believe in the summer of '79 the anticipated reserves,

are 16 1/2 percent at this time.
- 1

Q Are you out buying power to increase that to 20

percent?
|,

.

A We have mad'e inquiries amongst cur interconnected*

[g,_s -
,

neighbors as to what the availability of purchased capacity

O) and energy would be in that '78, '79, '80 period.,

(_
'

O I said have you gone out to buy power for the

!

, .. .

'
,



-

._
- -

U 1847

it 15 season when you only have 16 1/2 percsnt reserves? |
N ,

,

!

A. We have had discussions on this. We have gone out |'- -

to try to find it and make some arrangements'to purchase,

and they have not borne fruit yet.
.

I
. G People told you there's no power available?

A. No, they said, the ones that we talked to -- ,

!

Ontario Hydro especially -- said that in the '80s their .

,

.
'

Fituation --

G '79 is what we'ra talking 'about, Mr. E eins. Got

it, '797

MR. ROSSO: Excuse me.
.

Mr. Chairman, I think I just have to say this now.

I
,

When a witness comes before this Daard to give testimony, I

think he's entitled to a degree of respect from everybody

who's participating in the hearing. I think the Board owes

it to the witness to see to it that the witness is accorded

that respect.

We have had comments from Intervenor's counsel to

the offect that the witness is a smart-aleck; he's argued

_

with the witness; he's tried to push the witness around. And

I ask the Chairman, please, to try to have the Intervenor's

counsel maintain a degree and reflect a degree of respectn
'V

for the witness and a degree of decorum.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Ask your question, Mr. Cherry.'

',)
.

MR. CHERRY: Yes.

:.

l

.. .

. . . _ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ - , - ._ , , , . , , _ _ , , _ . , . _ --
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)1t16 Mr. Rosso, if you had thought that happened
,

'
\ - through the period, I thought you wotid have cbjected, and

than the Board Chairman could have ruled. I didn't hear you
Ov

object.

3Y .va. CHEPRY:

G I was dealing with '79, not '80. The reason I

interrupted ycu is you went of my question, and we don't

have a lot of time.

A 1979 was the cubje :t.,of diccession with ontario

iIIydro. It.was Ontario liydro a positi'on that thay did have
.

capacity to sell in '78, '79, and I believe '80, and that

we would have further discussions on it.
>'j G Did you buy it?,

,

A We havan't yet. -

G Do you operate on the assumption that whhnever
'~g

your reserve falls below 20 parcent you autcmatically;go out
!.

and buy the difference between your reserve icval? ' , "
,,

A No, we do not. -

G Why not?

A It scmetimes isn't necessary. There is usually

available emergency capacity and energy frcm the inter-

- connected electric systems.
'

'

G How much did Catario tell you was available between

O '78 and '80, roughly?

' .h'
A The number is not really clear in my mind, but

- _ - - . . . .
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4

O
, < It17 scmewhere botwaan 500 and 1,000 megawatts was, as I remember,
L availnble during thic poried. It changed year to year.

i n G And that wac for alcut a 2- to 3-year period?y
A My memory in that it was '78, '79, and '80,

S Guecs what? You could taka down Palisaden auring-

that period, buy frcs ontario, and get it all fixed up,'i

couldn't you?
.

MR. KOS30: Objection. Arguicentativa.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Strike the " guess what."

; THE WITNESS: If we made that ar angement in ordar

to take Palisades down, it would end up costing our customers

S more for their electric ener due to the fact that Palisades
^) .

' is a very ecenemic generatin'g unit.

G It's a what?

A A very economic generating unit.
| And that purchased capacity and energy generally

comes from higher cost units on other cystems. If we can

delay the reconditioning of Palisadas to tha period '81 and '

'82, as I have described and said in my testimony, we make

the price of electricity as reasonable and as minimum as we
|
!can to the customers. '

*
|

_
Have you told the Public Service Cottmission thatg

,

you're going to reduce the rates for '78, '79, and '80 if.

3 you don't buy this power frcm Ontario Hydro?

A No.
.

. . . _ -
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it 18 O So in it not only possible for you that there is

'
t- no barrier to your shutting down Polisedes; you actually

have up to 1,000 megawatts that you could buy so you could
v

fix Palisades before 1930, right?

MR. ROSSO: Objection. Argur.entative.

CHAIPRMi COUFAL: Well, thero are several questions.
,

Break it up, Mr. Cherry.

MR. CHERRY: All right.

BY MR. CHZERY:

4 Earlier -- this is not a question; it's a state-

ment -- you told ma that ther.s was no incos:iibility or barrior

Q to your shutting down Palisadcas, fi::ing it up, and having it
,%

on line in 1980. Now we leara from your testimony that you

could actually go out and b.:y up to 1,000 megawatts of power,

to substitute for Palisades if indeed you needed a substitu-

tion for you, is that correct?

A. Ontario Hydro told us that this was available

and that we could have discus sions concerning the purchase
i

of it. I presume it's still available.

Whether it's the a::! cunt to cover the entire outage !>

at Palisades and which years it's nvailable, I can't recall. |
MR. CHERRY: I'd just like to tell Mr. Hoefling-

.

that, to the extent thore is a nafoty problem in connection

with Palisades, we now know it doesn't present a need forf

N)
power problem, okay?

-

1.

. _ , _ - - _ _ _ . _. - . . . _ . - . . . . _ , = . - . . _ - - . -
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It 19 BY MR. CZERRY:r ,

(> G You told me, Mr. Heins, thtt one of the reasons

1

you would like to run Palisadce and not buy from Ontario I

power during this period is because Polisadas is a very

economic generating ststion?i

: |

A The cost per hilcwatt-hou, from Palisades is lower*

)
1

:

than our coal-fired units and our oil-fired units and our

gas-fired units.
~

.
, .

' ~

C At what megawatt rating?
,

A At whatever it's running at.
.

C Do you mean to say if Palisades were oparating at
|

300 megawatts the cost for efficiency at Palisades would I

(' , still be cheaper than any of your other units?

A I don t know.
'

O You don't know.

So if you would derate Palisades 5 parcent each

year through 1980, it might ttra out the generating for

Palisades at that level was mcre es:pansive than buying from

Ontario Hydro; is that poasible?

A I don't thidic it's possible, considering the

range that rests betw'aen thase numbers.

, .

3 One last question about Palisades, Mr. Heins..

, .-
,

,

If your Palisades e::perience has been that it's
',

m,

( %.?))
i, very economical, doesn't it make sense to get it fixed as

l . quickly as possible so it is operating at its fullest capacity?
r.
l

.. .

. . , . -----,,--,-.v.- . . - - . - , ., --n-- , ~ ~ - . , - - - , - , - . - . . , ,- -
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,

f3
A Not necessarily.< y) 20

- G Havo you done that calculation?

.1 Yes, we did, an economic cciculation as to uhen

tha least cost t.ime would occur for the reconditioning of

Pulisadsc.

G Based upon sclely the generating capacity of

Midland -- of Palisades?

What were the inputa to your analysis?

A. We considered takin.y Palisades out of service for i

about a 2-year period over sevsral years and icoked at the

cost of prcduct.'.on for the rest of the system and the an-

'

ticipated cost of purchasing interchange power for those
,

(
years when we needed to buy it.s

The results indicated that the period 1981-82 was

- the time at which we incurred the least cost for removal of

the unit from service.

This was to be expected, since it is at that time,

.

1981, when the first Midland unit comes on line and provides

the nuclear generated power for our systaa and our reserves
,.

are' at the point which would pr,rcit taking Palisades out of.

service without incurring a great risk regarding system
.

reliability.

! G Now, what if the Ridland plant is delayed?. Then
t

-

; your cost calculation is off, isn't it, as to tha'best time

to shut down Palisados?|
'

|

? |
!. .
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|
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P

t 21 A I don't think so. The cost calculation sets the

k,/ least ccst year, and that would remain -- I'm scrry. Yes,

you're right. If the Midland Plant were delayed, ths least

cost year would probably change.

O It might be earlier?

L Yes, it could be. It could be later. ;
,

. O If we delayed the Midland Plant in order to have l

|

a hearing to get in all the facts, it then night turn out to 1

1

be cheaper for you to shut dcwn Palisades serlie.r than 19817
,

|a

A. That would be a possibility. I havsn't made the

analysis. ,

O There's a lot of them you haven't made, Mr. Heins.

.Oy We're going to try to do that, thcugh, at some point.

\.

We haven't gone through page 5 of E:thibit 12. |
'

.

IA Page 5 is a series of calculations carried"out and
|

-
.

added to some numbero that appeared on an eShibit which you. !
|

.
had yesterday afternoon, the numbei of which I do not recall. ;

*
\

I calculated from the information on that exhibit

.i

of yestarday afternoon.

G You're talking about Midland Intervenor's Exhibit.

l

10? I

i
'

.

A Yes, 10 is correct.
( - ,.,

_

G And you calculated what?

- A I calculated from the information on Midland

?>
.

Intervenor's Exhibit 10 the maximum load for the years 1976

.. ,

, - - - - - - - - ----,n.,--,--. r na - , - - -.
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[M)t 22 through 1985.

L Q. Okay. And those are correct?

. t. I believe them to be correct.

'#
G You have nome lines running through numbers. Do

those represent mistaken in your calculations?

A Mo, that tms my rounding to get the numbers with.

the zero on the end.

G I eos.

Nott, Mr. Heinn, we're probably going to take a

I.ittle bra.tk for lun:h, but I want to just ask a question

no that I can anticipate what I want to do a little later on
,

this afternoon.
\

( ~[ What we have been talking about this morning is

related to esacssing uhat the capacity figuras are as ,

opposed to dealing with -- fer v.he forecasting of deraand,

is that correct?
.

End 6 1 Ye2.

.

$

)

%)
~

.

.

4

._ - . - . . - . . _ , . . , -- , - . .
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/7 G So that you will agree with me that we have raised..

's during the examination thic morning in our conversation with

you, Mr. Heins, soma serious inquiries into the assumptions

O you have made as their validity?

- MR. ROSSO: I object. I don't think that is a

fair characterisat3.cn at all. He han askcd him to respond to

questions based on different assumptions. And he is entitled

to make his evn. assumptions and then argue that those are the

correct ones.

That doesn't mean to say that that raisas serious

questions about Mr. Heins' assumptions.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: He hasn't said that Mr. Heins

O)\

Af has said there are serious inquirics. He has asked Mr. Heins',

,

1

if there have been seriouc ones and Mr. Heins can respond to
.

that. . i

i

THE WITNESS: My answer is no. I

BY MR. CHERRY:

G You don't think that-anything that we discussed ;,

this morning cast,s'the slightast doubts on any of the assump- !.; .

'

tions on your generating capacity?-

;

. . .
a. That's correct.

:. G Not the slightest? Okay. That's interesting.

D
-

'

A. All of those factors were considered by us before

O todav.
'

.,

/s 5 -
,

~ r ; (1 In other words, you don't think that it is
i
r

!! j

.I i ,

* n |
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b2 irrational to consider in your generating foracast, sales

(j that haven't baon made yet?

2 A. I do not.
,

'' O And you don't fhin't it is irrational to consider

. in your generating forecast keeping a plant on-line under an

assumption that it is going to derata at a particular year,,

when you have no historical information to base it on?

. A I do not.

- B And you don't concider it irrational to assume

that thers is going to be further degradation of tube failures

when no one has told you that?

. A I do not.'

j' . 4 And you further don't think it,is irrational, I
'

take it, to assume that what sver you find at Palisades

- when you shut it down is going to take two years to fix?

. MR. ROSSO: I would lika that one --

:~ BY MR. CHERRY:

O I said ycu don't think it is irrational to assume

:9 that what ever you find in Palisades, if you shut it down, is
,

,

.

going to take you two years to fix it?o ,

[ A I do not.,.

,

c: 'G What is the basis for the two years?

'.'

?! A. The basis of the two years was the time required

| (m) a to replace or retube the steam generatcrs at the Palisades

.3
-

7.2 plant.

i
, .. -

*
v

..
.

_ __
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b2 O Do they all need it? Do they need to be totally' '

'

'
(_) replaced?

A At this moment we are -- they don't need replacing.
/}

The assumption I made regarding the continuing degradation
i
i

required that we take scme action at some time in the future,
f

It was my recasmendation and my decision that it should be.

done in the period when Midland. becane availabie.

% If it has to be done?

A It gave us the best reserre cushion if it has toi

ba done.

4 ~ Iou don't know that it has to be done?

f} A I do not.
'% /

,

# In addition, the unknown aspect; the best way to
e

. handle the recenditioning was not known. An estinate was

made that up to two years could ha required to do this.

Whether it would be selected tube replacement or total steam

generator replacement wasn't known -- isn't known.

0 Mr. Heefling asked you a quection yesterday about

i

; whether Consumers Power Ccmpany had made some other alter-

, ,
native about sleeving to the NRC.

,

[ And you ultimately said: Yes; you did recollect
,

(]) ,
that there was some discussion about sleeving. Have you

I

made a formal recommendation to the safety authorities pur-*

n\/

j ( b)l . cuant to your Palisades interim operating license that it it'
4.

_ necessary to shut down Palisades at some given point for total

- .

_. _ --



~

-

, , , ,
-- _ _ . . , . , _ -.

1858

,a
'( Jcrb3 rofitting of tha'staam generatcrs?
v

A I personally?

'
Q. Han anyone at Cons mers?

A' I don't know.-

.

: C. Would you believe that that vould be a necessary

; report'ing element under the -- if you knou -- under the
'

terms and conditions of your provisional 1.icense for Palisades?

- A I don't know.

O. Then it might affect your ge ting a permanentc
'

license if there are serious problems there?

: A I don't know.

,
. Q. The last question before lunch, Mr. Heins:

]w#
We talked about th.3 purchase of up to 1000 mega-

watts during the '78 '00 period from Ontario hydro; do you

recall that?

A Yes.

O. There are other utilities where power is available

beyond 1000 megawatts; isn't that correct; available to

.. Censumers?

~

A Not to my knowledge.
,,

,

, . C. I once asked a guy a question --

] MR. CIIERRY: This is a statement in preparation.s.

-

He said: Not to my knowledge.

'

And I said: You know, if I put this glass in'
.

, _

front of you, which is empty, and then I covered my eyes.

.

ee ,
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b4 and I said: Eased upon everything that is in front me, the

U
only glass in the world is empty.

BY MR. CHERR'J:
.

g When you say not to my knowledge, what I want to

know is, Mr. Heins, have you or anybody else called all of the

utilities with which you are interconnected to determine v;he-

ther there was other power available between '78 and '80?

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I don't object to the

question, but I object to the long preamble to it and move

that it he strichen.
.

CHAIRMAU COUFAL: Sustained.

" ' ' " " """""''
C,. /')
' G Mr. Heins?

A We have not contacted all of the interconnecting

ccmpanies. We have contacted American Electric Power, talked

with Detroit Edison, talked with CAPCO.-- those are our primary

sources -- and we have talked with them about that pericd. ;

G AEP said they had seme?

A AEP said that based on their present forecast and

'
construction programs, that they did not have excess cap-,

|
*

I

acity. j

G Do you know if they have any phony sales in jQ
their forecast?

MR. ROSSO: What was that?, (- J

|

_-
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'O(,?iRB 5 BY MR. CHERRY:
'

("I
- O to'you know if they have any phony sales in their

4

i *

foracast?
i

MR. ROSSO: I object to that. -' !-

,

' CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I don't know what it cicans.i

|
'

MR. CHERRY: It mer.ns a cale that is net consummated,

without an explanation 9r a footnote-or anything on an exhibit i

with the representation that it represents an abso?.ute sale.

That's what I call a phony sale,

f CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Answer the question based on

Mr. Cherry's definition of his own word.
,

THE WITNHSS': Of AEP? !
,

BY MR. CHERRY:
'

'

G Yes..

J A. I have no knowledge of tha t.

G Do you think that you think that your exhibits.

- were fairly representative of what has co:se out on cross-

examinatioh?
,

- A, es, I do.

MR. CHERRY: Can we braak for lunch? -

t

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: How much time do we need? I*
|
|

] MR. CHERRY: What time is it now; 20 of 1:00?
,,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Roughly. .

.i- MR. CHERRY: 1:D is sufficient for me for idy
~- J ,

l
.

purposes,

.. .

- - - - - - --- . . , , . - - - , - - , , - , , - . . , . .--- - --.r . - . - , . , . . , ,.
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?

f- b3 MR. ROSSO: Well, Mr. Chairman -- do ycu want

,

k '. this on the record?
;

CHAIM1AN COUFAL: Let's -leave it all hang out.

MR. ROSSO: Well, my only problem is I would like
,

,/ to go back to my office. I have several other matters --
,

t

CHAIMUR COUFAL: That's all right, Mr. Rosso. !
!

! Just tall me what thne. i

MR. ROSSO: What tima is it now?
,

CHAIRMAN COUFAI: It is 20 of 1:00.

MR. ROSSO : I would lika 2:00 o'c1cck. |.

MR. CEERRY: I would object to that.
,

We can -- we are trying to work out a short day.

\. CHAIRMAN COUFAL: How much more do you have on this.

witness?
|!

"

MR. CHEPHY: A bit mora. I wculd agree to 1:30.
.

If.Mr. Rosso can't come bach, we have got Mr. Renfrow, Mr.
:

Bacon.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: M you think it will run all

afternoon?
.

MR. CHERRY: I am going to try very much to fin-
1, <

t ish everything today. I am going to get to Mr. Lapinski and

who ever else they have got on lead forecasting. -
,,

b
'

Just a minute.;
e

(Pause.)
s

We had asked for people to talk about -- we would

..
.

-
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'

O
( ( ,1b7 like to go into load forecasting right after lunch. I think

.

C , that is Mr. Lapinski?

'

MR. ROSSO: Long-term load forecasting, item F,

MR. CHERRY: You don't do short-term?

'

Questions on long-term as well as short-term?

'

MR. BIKEL: To sorte extent..

.

MR. CHERR*I I want to get into item F; is that

. you?'
. ,

'

MR. BIKEL: 'le s .

MR. CHERR'I: Okay.

| That is what I would like to do.!.

t

I am not finished with Mr. Heins but I hope to*
.

d : wrap everybody up today, but it depends on how long we get

f and whether or not Mr. Bikel -- well.

- MR. HOEFLING: Can we get some idea of when we

. are going to break today? We are going to have some trouble

- with our-travel plans. National closes down at a certain
,

-
, time at night and we would like to get the last flight out

into National which is at 7:25.,-

DR. LEEDS: Welcome to the club. I am sorry.

. CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Don't plan on that. If we

/') try to get rid of these witnesses that are testifying this-.

afternoon, you would have to -- we would have to plan on

O
- >

"7
- being done by 5:30 to get you to O' Hare in time to ca$ch the

*

p,.,

M 7:30 flight and I just don't think that is a reasonable
,

.i :
_ - _ ---- ___ _ __ _ _ _ _ . - _ _ - _ _. - - _ _ __ - --_-___ . _
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\
MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I would like to ask that"'

- we set a time. I don ' t -

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I don't have any objection to

'

. that. What is a time that anyone would suggest? -
,

MR. CHERRY: 8:00.

MR. ROSSO: I am sorry; I cannot stay until 8:00

o' clock. I have a personal problem. My children are waiting

for me somewhere and I have to be thore by 6:30.

CHA1FAAN COUFAL: Do you have a suggestion for a.

stopping tima?
,

6:00 o cloch. At 6:00 I will already8MR. ROSSO:
4

) be late for picking up my children.-
.2

CHAIRilAN COUFAL: Staff?

MR. HOEFLING: We prefer S:00 o'c1cck so we can

catch that plane obviously, but if we are not going to breaki .

- at 5:00; 6:00, 7:00, it makes no difference, really.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Couldn't Mr. Renfrow or Mr.

Bac:n or Ms. Bartleman stay on with whoever we have?
,

(Boar'd conferring.)' '

MR. ROSSO: 'Mr. Chairman, there is one o,ther
.

|
..

factor here. When a witness has been on the. stand all day,(]
,

you know, it is a very .trying experience for him and they
;

b get worn down.
.

- MR. CHERRY: He is going to be off now for maybe the

.. ..

-
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(, 'b9 rest of the day. I don't think I have totally finished with

V him.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Let's shoot for 6:00 o' clock.

MR. ROSSO: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Let's break for lunch and be

back in an hour.

(Whereupon, at 12:43 p.m. , the hearing in the

above-entitled matter racessed to reconvene at 1:43 p.m.

the same day.)

End 17
mm. fols.

.

-
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|

|/' 1 $8 AFTERNOOM SESSION

t i
,MEL1'ZER 2:10 p.m.

A CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Irat's resume, please.
%,) .

Whereupon, i

:

- PHILI? L. BICKEL

was called as a witness on behnif of the Licensee, and having-
,,

been first duly sworn, was exeninsd and testifiod as follows:

~ ' MR. CHERRY: Before pu are saated, could' you get
i

'

a copy of Exhibit 11 from your counsel.

1

MR. ROSSO: Which Exhibit 11 is that?

MR. CHERRY: Our Ex.tbit 11, Midland Intervenor's+

' ;
i

n Exhibit 11, which was the load forecast reference, Item F...

( I '

\ x./ ,,-
,

_
You might take a copy of Mr. Heins' testimonys

'

,

'

with you also. !
l

i.
' MR. ROSSO: Excuse me,Mr. Cherry, may I put the |

witness on first, introduce him and go through his qualifica-

tions?

MR. CHERRY: Do you have some direct questions to.

ask?'

- .

|

|

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Go ahead, Mr. Rosso. I

MR. CHERRY: You are presenting the witness?

O ""- " S" = ' " ^"*** ' " "i" "" "it"*""' "* ^""

_
going to put him on and we are just going to identify him

' (% ;

()/ for everyone.
,w

. ..

te
e
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/ 2 DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. ROSSO:

0 would you state your name for t% record, please?

v
A Hy name is Philip L. Bickel.

O And where do you live, Mr. Bickel?
.

A My business address is 212 Michigan Avenue, Jackson,.

Michigan.

O And by whom are you employed?

'

A Consumers Pcwer Company.

, O And what is your position with Consumars Power

. Company? I

_, , A, , My position is supervisory analyst, energy planning,
"g's

,
O Could you give uc your aeducational bacicground, sir?

A Yes. I have a bachelor's degree in mathematics
|.

.- ;from Michigan State University,ad master's degree in business
,

,

'

administration from Wayne State University. ,

l

O Could you tell us sode of your professional

experience.

A I joined Consumers Pcwer in 1968. I worked for
,

. :approximately five years in computer services, data processing.

. ..

area, in the analysis of and implementation of compn erized

p systems.
,

J

| r
^

I then worked for abcut two and a half years in

L the economic and financial planning department. My planning
|y "

responsibility during that time being with the preparation of

|.
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long-term energy sales forecacts for review by the Energy,,

(_) Forscast.Ekecutive Review Committee.
!-

'
. ? I was appointed to my present position in July,

-

s-

of 1976.

1

My primary duties 'now are the -- again the I
.

,

a

aration of long-term gas and electric sales for reviewc pra c
'

|
. ,

, by the Energy Foracast Committee. |
-

I'

! . In addition to that I am responsible for the j
i. -

'

; management, operation and maintenance of Consuumers planning model.
i

MR. ROSSO: I have no further questions.
t

-

; CROSS-ELVIINATION I

i

BY MR. CHERRY:''
; .

!
|'

_
Q For the Consumer's Power Company what?~

i !
$ i

A Planning model. !
: ,

- ,Q What does it model? '

..It attempts tomodel essentially the overall.

.

*

N
operatio.ns of Consumers Power Company.

.

It consists of an electric system submedel, a gas,

system su1model, a market submodel and a financial submodel.,,
'

:
.

Q;
, j Have you relied upon that model in connection with

j the Heins' testimony?
.

A No, sir. Not directly I have not.
,

Q Did you listen to Mr. Heins' cross-examination.

this morning?'

,

''
.. A Yes, sir, I did..a -

|
: ..

,
.

1
> ,

. . . - . . ._. __ . . - .
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's sm4
( 0 co you agree the data in the cross-e::smination, none

(~ ''
of the assumptions he made in his testimony have been open

to doubt?

MR. ROSSO: Excuse me, now.

Which assumptions are we talking about?

MR. CHERRY: The onas we discussed this morning.

The witness listened. I
1

l
MR. ROSSO: The probicm is, sir, that this gentleman i

is put on with regard to questions regarding the icng-range
.

load forecast.
>

The questioning of Mr. Heins this morning, as I.

|

recall it, was not on that point at all, but en assumptions '

.

(
'

with regard to reserves and capacity.
~

So I would submit that that question is not a |

-

suitahrle one for this witness.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I don't think you can cross-,

.

- examine this witness on Mr. Heins' testin ny unless you can
_

link up his contribution to it, whatever.: -

BY MR. CHERRY: ' "
s -

,

~'

O What contribution did you have to the testimony

this morning?
.

h A I prepared the material upon which the electric*

..

,

I

sales forecast was prepared and introduced 'into Mr. Hsins'l

s . ; testimony.

Q Including the generating capacity assumption?

.

, ,..----v ---n m, .- - - . . . . _ _ _ y,-,.--.--- - , - , - - , -,!
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mm5 Ts No, sir.,

t
Q You didn't do that?'

A No., sir.'

O
Q Do you think it makes conse to make the assumption

,

j - in connection with the Pnlisados plaat, Mr. Heins did?
,

'

MR. ROSSO: Obj ect. ion.
,

The' witness has just said that he didn't have any
,

part in ihat part of the~ testinony.
.

1C1. CHERRY: The man deals in economic forecasting;

financial forecasting; he deals with the financial model of

the company; he has prepared some of the exhibits. He is
u .

'

competent to anser the question.

[
A. CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Ee may be competent.

I think the objection is good.

MR. CHERRY: Why?

He is my witness, I called for him. Thers has

. been no direct testimony. I am entitled to asklim anything

I want that is relevant to the casa.

MR. ROSSO: That is simply not true.

' This witness was --
.

. CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I don't think that -- this

witness was called, as I understand it, to provide backup

'

testimony for Mr. Heins' area on computer programming.
!

Is that right?ss. ,".
MR. ROSSO: That is correct.

!i
( *+ .

- _

- . - ._ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ - _ . - .. _ _ - - . .
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;

6 We specifically said yesteday when Mr. Heins was

' 't on the stand and was being asked questions which went

specifically to the methods, te techniques, what are the'

inputs,'et cetera, which went into the long-range energy

- * sales forecasts for the company, that it was Mr. Bickel who

; did that and provided it to Mr. Heins.

- At that point Mr. Cherry said he then wanted to

see Mr. Dichel.,

!
- " We said Mr. Bickol is here, we will be glad to

put him on in order that ha mr.y answer any questha which.,

Mr. Cherry has on that subject area.-

;

,s CHAIRMAN COUFAL: If you want to call him'laterO i
* ,

as part of your case, that is another matter, I guess..,

:

MR. CHERRY: Will you be available, Mr. Bickel?-

,

,

.HE WITNESS: Yes, I will..;
1

| |

, Perhaps I should say something in response to --
!

MR. CHERRY: You may say it to Mr. Rosso, it is |
l

his objection. Just as long as you will be available and I
'

l

that commitment is acknculedged.i

ti
'

.. MR. ROSSO: Excuse me. Wait a minute now. Just

..
as long as he will be available fo.r what?

MR. CHERRY: Latar on.-- .

1
NR. ROSSG: For you to call him as a witness on '

generating capacity?,

,

| .
MR. CHERRY: On whaeaver I want.

!

..
,

- , v -
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:

I am7
! MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I will not undertake to

V make this witness available to Mr. Cherry to testify on
.

' '

subjects 6which either have nothing to do with r.he

:.O
! cace, or if they have something to .do with tha ,-case that

,

! this witness.knows nothing about, or didn't participate in.
!

|
-

I,
-,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Mr. Rosso, I don't know what- F
.

! Mr. Cherry is going to ask him, but Mr. Cherry has the right
!

| to call vihnesses and can ask that witnesies be subpoenaed.

; MR. ROSSO: Okay.
: -

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: And they can be employees, and it
,

may very well turn out that he doesn't know what Mr. Cherry'

,
.

is going to want to know. But he is free to testify.i

! )
"

, , , / ; BY MR. CHERRY: '

i

Q Let me ask the question this way: '

,

Do you have any expertise in the matters that were
,

the subject of Mr. Heins' cross-examination this morning?

.MR. ROSSO: Sae, that is a very broad question.

There may have been questions asked this morning

; which related tothe load forecast. As a matter of fact, I
!

think there were.
I

'

! If this witness answers no to that question with
i

-

the intent of saying no with regard tothe generating part of
!, (- .

"

it, then Mr. Cherry can point tothat later.
.

I b) The question is vague and I object to it on that
_/'

'~

basis.

I .. .
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8 ! BY MR. CHERRY: i
,

<' O other than load forecasting?-

.

My area of expertise in Mr. Heins' testimony, in7 - A
(J

my opinion, is limited to the load forecasting. And by

load I mean kilowatt hour sales projections.;

; O ARs you telling me that the subject matters that ,

,: >

fall within your expertise as you define them, whether or- '
,

not they are in Mr. Heins' te3H mony, is limited to the sale

of energy in kilowatt hours?
<

A Perhaps you are misinterpreting what I meant as

far as the management and maintenance of the planning model.i

; 3, O Why don't you just answer my question?

A I believe I am doing that, sir., . ,

' . , O Well, are you telling me that your exportise, as j
,

,

.

you understand it, based on your educational experience, is )-

i

limited to projection of energy sales in kilowatt hours and i
.;

nothing else?e

A In relation to this hearing, I would say most

. assured 1v, yes.
;

i O No, no, you don't make the judgment as it relates-
,

'
- to this hearing.

I just want you to tell me if the answer to that(] ,:

question is yes or no..,

O If it is no, then list for me the other areas of
/ .,

f

,

your expertise and I will decide whether it relates to the.-

.. .
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(' MR. ROSSO: Objection.
.

The question has been asked and answered,and

o ;
.

moreover, the witness has every right to qualify his answer

, , in the way he did.
MR. CHERRY: Mr. Chairman, I don't know what he

,

I

means by. relate to this hearing. |

BY MR. CHERRY: ,

.

O Explain thatanswer, Mr. Beckel?
.

A All right.
,

.

When I define part of my. duty as the management,
t

.

maintenance, et cetera, of the planning mcdel, I am not the

resident expert in the major areas. I am not, for example,

the resident expert in the electric system area, nor am I
,

,

the resident expert in .the gas system area or the finan,-ial
.

model area.
,

.
There are many other people around the company

who are expert.

I handle the data collection assimilation, assurance'

'
.

of consistency, ad running of the model itself..-

I am, however, directly responsible for what we

call the market model which generate -- pardon me, which
{s .

projects future kilowatt hour sales, long-range sales

T projections.
)

Q Is Mr. Heins an expert considered by the company'#

.. ,

_ m -. - _ _ ..m._ . _ . - _ - m_ % . --- - - * ^ * - - - - - - - -
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in this certain area?
,

( A I don't understand the question.

O You said there were resident experts in the company.

O
.

.

', Is Mr.Heins considered by you and those of the

.
company as a resident expe$-t in any area? I

". A Yes. ie
;-

I Q Which areas? ,
-

;

A I would say -- and again this is my opinion -- I
,

- would say certainly as far as system. planning.
1

. . .

"

Q' System planning.-

,

A Tiot necessarily limited to that. |.

!

Q No, no. I appreciate that. i3

Let me ask you a question based on your expertise:(. n ,

,
,

,

Do you believe that an expert, when he issues a {.

I
,

judgment, should rely upon what someone told him without
'

.-

'
;'

,

I
making an independent investigation of the facts? ]w ;

- MR. ROSSO: I object to that. i j

l

We went all through this yesterday. We explained

that this is an integrated company and that people do rely
.

-t
,

.
,

on the output from various departments,in the company. And..

'

. | this really isn't getting us anywhere, sir.
'

.

O
.. .i CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Mr. Cherry, limit the question
s. _

, ,

i to what this expert would reflect upon as he was making his..
- , ,

I judgment, not his opinion as towhat other experts ought to do
.

~%,

or not. *
,,

, ,

1

4

|5
9

|
___ -

-
-

1
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hull BY MR. CHERRY:

0 Mr. Bickel, is it fair te say that Midland-

gg Intervenor's Exhibit 11, which is the Itca F that we refer
J

to -- I will refer to as Midland Intervenor's 11, is nothing.

more than a multiplication effort?
.V

.

In other wordu, you take residential use predictionc

which you have arrived at by soma means other than that

computer code, nd then you multiply it times an a:scumed rate

growth?

A Yes.,

O So that it is not an analytical ccmputer ccda at

lall?
,

k 7' A That's correct.
.

.
O We could do.the same thing this computer did if

we wanted to work it cut by hand numbers, and then multiply

things against something else, right?

A In fact, I have done that in pact years. That is
_

correct.

Q So that the inputs in this code and how they are

arrived at is what is really knportant?
|

A That is, precisely correct. |

D, Q Okay.
\_/ -

How did you arrive at the input for space

(A) heating use for residential customers? used in Exhibit 11?
s.

.
Are you talking usidential domestic customers, orA

4

e
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mm12 residential space heat customers?

l- 0 Space heat.

A All right.

The projection of residential space heat customers

was developed by myself in conjunction with very knowledgeable

persons in the areas of -- with expertise in the areas of
.

conservation, appliance saturation, average usages per |

appliance, et cetera.

What we did was to look at what our current inix

of customers in the residential space ha'at category is., and
1

what the approximate average is by the type of customer. By

,

type of customer now I am talking about seasonal as one type ;

'

of space heating customer, and year-round as another type, i
-

|

with a totally different usaga pattern, ;

i

Mobile homes and apa m ents also have somewhat
.

j
*

1

differant usage patters in average use. |.

1

We then looked at that and attempted to adjust

the average use figures by appliance by category to reflect

conservation and other factors.

We then attempted to project what the mix of' |
i

custoiners would be in the future years. In other words, what )
: |'

percentage we anticipate would be in a year-round category,

. 1

what jercentage would be in the' seasonal, et cetera. And

( based on thatanalysis came up with a projection of residential
,

j space heating average use. |

!
-

i
_
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mal 3 0 Mr. Bickel, we asked for the backup of the long-,-

i term forecast.

A Yes.

O All you gave us was a multiplication table.

Why didn't you provide us with the infoncation you-

just e:: pressed?,

,

MR. RCSSO: You know,'Mr. Chairman, we told this
'

%.
Board this was going to happen. We told this Board on

December 14th, when Mr. Cherry caid that he was going to put
.

Dr. Timron the phone with the. people in Consumera, and

that Dr. Timm and the peonla in Const:nners would work out

e:cactly what documents Dr. Tim wanted.
,

Okay[> |,

|After we came back in the room and Dr.Timm had
1

l
spoken to them and they had agreed -- he had agreed as to |

-

what documents he wanted, we came back in the room, we talked
,

to our own pepple and they said to us, those documents will

not give him what he really wants.

We told the Board .that, it is in the' transcript.
.

"

!

We told Mr. Cherry that,'it is in the transcript. And he.... ;

insisted that those wero the documents he wanted and he |,

1
..

1

insisted that that in what he wanted, period..'

.

| Now we told -- this is all in the record, and if
_

,

; he didn't get what he wanted, he has only himself to blame

at this point, sir. And I think Dr. Leeds who was there, and-.

!

.I

. .- . - - - - . - . -
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t

mul4 Dr. Luebka who was there, wculd remember that dialogue quite

C' explicitly.

MR. CHERRY: Mr. Chairman, I think what Mr. Rosso

' sai;l is not relevant.to the inquiry for the following reasons:
,

This witness has been tendered, and I am entitled

'
to cross-examine thin witness on the basis of information .,

:
-- We don't have that information.

1

Dr. Timm had a conversation with Mr. Bickel, and '

l

as a result of that conversation with Mr. Bickel and others, |
1

he had been assured that he had sufficient information with '

which to understand how the computations were arrived at.,.

17e were not told that it was a computation model,

% m. and we were not told that the ccmputer code was a mathematical

, addition.

- It does not seem to me that Mr. Rosso's objection
5

is fair, otherwise. I have many other questions of Mr. Bickel,

.. and I want those documents.'

~

. MR. ROSSO: You know, we offered to provide those

docunients before. 17e have no objection in providing them now.
,

. . -CHAIRMAN COUFAL: All right., ;
.

MR. ROSSO: They didn't want them.

'

BY MR. CHERRY:
. .

! Q Now, what factors other than conservation did you
'

Q.
,

look at when you generated the numbers you just described?
,

A We are talking now about the projection ofg

t

i
.. ,
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.
_.

,

'. g

f:
1879 ;

i
'

. .

.

:

, mm15 residential space heating average use?

V Q night.

A We scertainly,as I mentioned, look at the mix of
.

customers. That is, that percentage of residential space heat
4

, customers. Additions would be year-round homes, what

percent wouldbe seasonal,and others, because they do have-

:
'

different usage patterns.

We also attempted to integrate studies that have

been done within the company on such things as a haat problem

which could cause a home to be heated electrically with a- '

,

smaller kilowatt hour input.
.

We also looked at a series of studies -- I talked~;

O with several people around the company and the dspartment,--
,

such as energy consultant cervices, the rates department to~

.,

i look at projected rates, and their opinion on what the input.

might be. )
\

,

-

I

Q Did you consider price elasticity?'

i

. A How would you distinguish' price elasticity from f

conservation, sir?

O Conservation could be arrived at in a variety of
..

ways other than price elasticity. Is that possible?

A I personally have a very difficult time getting |
;

.

two separate and distinct concepts; one which is price

. elasticity, the other which is price conservation.
. ~,

: Wi
E Q I am talking when I use price elasticity, I am

..

,

'

a
, .

!

'
--- - - - _.--. _ _ _ . , _ . ._ . _ . . -- _ _ _, _ _ _ _ , . ,. - . _ . _ _
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talking about a reduced use of electrief ey because of a higher

' ' price, okay?

- When I talk about conservation, there are a whole

range of ways in which people can conserve electric ' anergy .
.

For example, not having promotional energy advertising,

by,just deciding to , change their patterns without regard to

' W l'ce, by having responsible appliance manufacture s, and

by having responsible utilities.

There are an awful lot of ways in which you can

deal with conservation by making generating facilities more

efficient., ,

-

All ri $t?

'
You can pass laws that require certain taxation.

.,

But when I talk about price. elasticity, I am..
.

,
. ..

. merely talking about an increase in the price of electricity
.

and its impact on usage.

; And as that is defined, did yoti factor in price
.

elasticity?

l
.

A Yes, we attempt.ed to factor:that in
i

|' '

. O What do you mean you attempted? .

A Well, we factored it in, but I don't know that I, ,

Q can quantify the precise amount by which things were reduced

by that factor as opposed to greater appliance efficiency.

By the way, we also assumed another factor. What'

I did do, as I mentioned, is have some fairly langthy discussions

.

-, - , , - - - - , 7 , e -- .- *- < - - - - , , -
,
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""
with the persons in the company aom I consider to be

'

,.

d extremely knowledgeable in the . areas of rate structure, rate

research and the overall market.

O
O Can you list for me the factors that you looked at

,

!

first which tended to lower consumption, and those which
|

. tended to increase consumption?
!
' A Yes.

Certainly the conservation price elasticity -- I '

,

will call it conservation / price elasticity, but if you wish |
!

, you can separate them.

!
Q Well, no, how did you do it? |,

l
,

I mean, did you factor in just price elasticity or

i
did you lump it in under conservation. And if so, define the

:
term conservation.

A We basically icoked at an overall conservation term

which reflects price offacts, which would then, in your
'

term,IbelieN,reflectpricaelasticity.
O What else did you consider in your overall

conservation scheme?
: j

A We looked at projected reduction in average use'

.:
per appliance with more efficient appliances.'

*t

Q What else?

A These again are under the heading of factors which

tend to lower awage use.
'

'
O What I am looking for now is what you lumped .

.

:. .

_ - . . ___ ___ - . . ._ _ ,-_ _ _ _ _ _ . - _ __ __ . .
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in censervation, in addition to price elasticity,,,

d MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I think that we have

two questions pending at this point in time. .

. ;

one is, what did you lump under energy conservation,

[ and the other one is what factors did you cocsider when you'

:

f!
'

were looking at those which wculd decrease energy consumption? !.

. .: And I do want the record to be clear as to which |
1

precise question this witness is to answer, because I don't
'

-
;.

want him to be answerir.g the more limited question and then )
\

'

have tda tranceript 1cok like he was trying to answer the |
~ ~ ~ . . . . -

broader question and that he did not answer completely.
. ,.

' CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Mr. Bickel, can you give your

O e.

;

answer in such a way that your counsel's concern will bes
. .;

eliminated?
,

BY !Ct. CEERRY:

Q Just give me what is included in conservation in,

. : addition to price alasticity as you used it in the study?
~

A The other major fac br is reduction in average

., / use per applianca, either because'of more efficient appliances
~ 0

' or because of attempts by the customers to use them more
,,,

4

.

efficiently.
,

Q Anything else?

A Those are the major ones to come to mind. Again

,

, you have requestad the backup so this will come out in more
%

detail when you receive that backup.

.. .

.--- - - , , , , , . - ,, .- -, , . , , , , - . . . , , . , , - - , - , , - , , , -, - - . ..
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1

19 Q Can you recall any others, Mr. Bickel?
7

L' A I cannot right at the moment.

O Okay.

Now in addition to conservation in the factors

that would lower demand, uhat other factors did you find

would lower domand by usage? s,-
,

MR. ROSSO: I am sorry. Again I just want the

record to be clear on this..

Are we talking -- what class of custcmers are.

we talking about both in that last question and on this one?

MR. CHERRY: Mr. Rosso, you have an obligation
'

i

to follow the testi, mony.

bs)
~~ |

k/ BY MR. CHERRY:
,

Would you tell your counsel what we are talkinaO
'

.

about?

A It is my understanding t*gt we are talking ~now .

l-

.

about residential space heating.
.

MR. CHERRY: Okay.

Are you satisfied, Mr. Rosso? |

.,

MR.,. ROSSO : Yes, thank you.
'

.

.

BY MR. CHERRY:

[ ("',
-

O Let's go on.

! > What other factors in your study did you conclude
(
p would have a lowering of usage effect besides conservation
s ..g

.

as you have defined it?
|
1

<

.

es

-- -
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'

20 A Thero certainly could be some --

'
- Q Not certain -- what I am interested *in is what

you looked at.in this study that was a factor which you concludedp)
\had a tendency to lower usage. -

I don't want you to tell me what factors might be: .

i

! applicable. I want to know what you looked at uhen you l
-

'

computed the projected forecast for residential space heating.

Do you understand my question?
,

q MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I object. I
1

: The witness had started to answer the question.

|He should be permitted to complete his answer and then Mr. Cherry I

l

can always move to strike it if he thinks the answer is not

an answer to his question. But he just simply can't cut a( -

,

witness off all the time like that.

. MR. CHERRY: Do you understand my question,

Mr. Bickel?

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Do you understand the quet. ion?

THE WITNESS: Are you not responding to my attorney?
.

I's that correct?
'

:,

. CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I agree with your attorney that
,

counsel shouldn't cut you off.

MR. ROSSO: But I have an objection to the second

question. I want that stricken so that we can go back to

i the first question that was asked, have it reread and then,

C
let Mr. Bickel continue with his answer.

1

N - - - .
.__ _ _

_ _- -___ - - -- _ __ --- - - - _ _ _
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m:n21 CHAIRMAN COU7AL: ' Tera you cut off in the' middle7 .

'

of an answer, Mr. Bickel?
.

'

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I was.
;

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: All right..

Finish whatever anuwar you were making,

i THE WITNESS: I was trying to say that there

certainly could be soms impact as the result of the revised

rate structuras, or potantially revised rate structures. That
.

.

is not my area of expertise.

But I did have scaa input from an e.rea who

definitely is an expert in that particular category.

I think that other than that, I have summarized,
.,

( the major factors that we looked at in projecting residential

space heating average use as it :r.ight be defined.
.

3Y MR. CHERRY:

Q There are only two of them. Conservation which had

. two elements, and soms affect frem the rise in rate structures,

i's that correct?

A As I say, I will have a much better idea when I,

have a chance to go. back and review all of my backups.-
,

.,

Q You mean to say you didn't bring that information

with you?

L A I don't believe I have all of that with me now.

f Q Do you have any of it with you?
u ..

A Not in this room, I don't believe so.

.

b.
.

- . - . ~ - .. m _ _.
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! ,, O Ia it in Chicago?

\
' A I might have como of it with r.e. I am not certain.-

Q Would you take a look, please?

A All right.

'

Q And Mr. Bickel, my question would include

documents in the possession of your attorneys,Mr. Lapinski,

Mr. Heins, or anybody else, not just in that briefcase.

(Pause.)

.
A Given my statement that we included as part of

conservation the impact. of more efficient appliances, I will

stand on my answer.

Q .I askad you if you brought coma backup.,

(O
t

Did you consult some papers.just now?

A I did.

,

May I see them?Q,

Mr. Bick31, I don't think you have understood-

,

my request., ,
.

I would like you to take that document out and.

explain to me what backup,you have here that your attorney.

'

4

said I could have had if I had asked for it and they will
4-

r
,

send me next week. So if it is here, I might not have to

wait that long.. ;

I Do you understand my question, Mr. Bickal?

A Yes, I think I do.

. O Would you mind removing that briefcase, bringing

.> .

_ _ - *.______J'" - ~ * * ' *' ' ll-- l _ :r _*. N - ""-r~.-_'J_'_- * ---~ ? *-~7 - ' - ~ ~ - ~ ~ ' - ' ~ ~ ' - - - * . ~~
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i
e :

':

| , 23 it to the table and explaining to me what backup to your
,

(j computer output you have brought with you.

Can we stop fooling around. Can we just get it?
i,O MR. ROSSO: All right:, let us stop fooling aroului.

| 4

He didn't ask that before, he asked him what

f document -- did you consult with a document? Yes. What i

|
;

i

document did you consult with? He said it is in my book.

_

He said, let me see tha document, so he went and got the

document.
,

'
So, let's stop fooling around. What do you want?

,

MR. CHERRY: I would like to know if you brought
.

'

i with you your backup material..

.

You told me you brought some of- it with you. After
( ,

,

having received that answar I said, would you please tell me'

,;

.

what you have, not just limited to that particular question,.

but limited to all of the input to the Exhibit 11.
.

And I said, don't limit yourself to what you have
i

in the briefcase, but what is in the possession of your lawyers.,
,

Mr. Heins, or Mr. Lapinski in Chicago.

[ It' might be possible for me to avoid bringing you
..

J back here again if you have that material with you, so I wouldf

) like to see it.

-Qe .

MR.ROSSO: That wasn't the way I understood it, and
|.

L
I don't think that was the way the witness understood it.

I
j (- -

If we can have two minutes, I will try to determineh
*

}
- . |

0
'

!
} .- >

- . ..
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.24 what it is that the witness has with him.

- CHAIRMAN COUPAL: .All right, you can have two,

minutes.

! MR. CHERRY: Not just what the witness has, but
!

what is available in Chicago in the poesession of you,

Mr. Lapinski or Mr. Heins.
'

MR. ROSSO: That will take a little longer.

;

,
(Pause.)

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I have conferred with

the witness and A guess I have the following statement to

make for the records
-

. ..
#~~

As we informed the Board a long time ago.,...therei .. ,
, ,

'

are just an enormous amount of documents that fall within
,

*

the document request which Mr. Cherry had originally made in

'

this matter.
,

Included among those are a lot of backup materia.1
.

which refers to matters which went into Mr. Dickel's

consideration in doing this load forecast. Some of those

have already been produced for Mr. Cherry and he has copies,

: -

of them.,

:.
; I am told that there is a good deal of material

regarding energy conservation that he has.aircady obtained

copies of.

(p) Some of it has not yet been produced. It is in our
Q1

offices. It is currently being indexed in acccrdance with the*

i

.

-e.- ...w.- -.g w w. .. =-- -~w- --e+- .= -. . . . . -
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system that we set up for the producing of dccuments. And

'

we expect that it can be ccmpletely *.ndered by sometime this

coming week.
,

Now that la one mass of documents. I don't know
-

,

how euch that is. Ms. Bartelman in an offhand estimate .

,
said that it is a stack that could be 15 feet high. Now I don't

know that it is 15 feat high, but that is the best offhand

estimate I have now. |
.

Beyond that--

'

; MR. CHERRY: She in shaking her haad, no.

MR. RCS30: No?
I .

(Mr. Rosso and Ms.Dartelman conferring) I.

,
\

|

(. MR. ROSSO: I'm sorry. Apparently I misspoke.
'

.

P
*

A <:ouple of feet high, at least, she said. But again this,-

i

is a rough estimate. There are a lot of documents there.;,

Now with him here today, Mr. Bickel has two notebooks>-
,

< 1

- which havesome backup material which he brought with him which
|-

relates directly to the study that he did. So he would be
'

,,,
preparad' to proceed on the basis of the material he now has.

I
,

. available to him* and we would be prepared to proceed with

- the document production that we have been going along doing,.

- ' .-,. .

' ' - next wegk, with regard to the other materials.
,

s. .

; ,- ', CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Thank you. ,,

; . . e
i

.

BY MR. CHERRY:
'

- - c-

(~. ;
-

-

'

,- Q Mr. Bickel, just so that I can have firm in my mind

'
.

"
I
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all of the factors that you Icoked at in projecting residential

V space heating usage, md which had a tandency, you concluded,

to lower demand or conservation which included price

O '

elasticity and more efficient use of appliances has some

impact as the result of revised rate structuras, is that

'

correct?

A That's correct.

Q When you said price elasticity, did you mean

p' rice of electricity?

A I meant price of electricity as it ralates to

price of other fuels. But yes, price of electricity

primarily.

( Q Yes.

When you look at alternativt prices of fuel, isn't
,

that cross elasticity?

. A Yes.
.

Q So then am I correct to say that you did not.

look at prica alastic'y as part of the conservation elements2

thatyoulookadatthathadatendencytoreducedemknd?
'

A Again, since I personally have -- tend to lump. ,

.

conservation with prica elasticity, I am not sure that I
.

can respond to that. '

,

... .

Q- You told me, Mr. Bickal, that conssrvation included.

| , f3 two elements; price elasticity and more efficient use of.

z~w/ app 1'iances.
, ,

.. .
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!

Was that your testimony?'

, .

\ s/ A Use of more officient appliances.
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, /'It 1 0 Ncw, when you mentioned price elcaticity and more
b/egin9

efficient use of appliances, were thoca tho only factors' '
-

: that you lumped into conservation, or were thero others?

O'

A We would.have to consult with the individuals.,

to whom I talked, I think, in order to get whatever other
,

input they might havo had in arriving with ma at a projaction

of average use.
.

0 You don't know?

A To the best of my knowledge, these are the major

considerations, but theco people might have had other things

that were in their information at the time we talked.

S Is this a subjective study?'

A It was quantitutive, but obvicusly it was based

on professional judgment.

O But, I mean, it wasn't based on any actual study

you made. It was people who draw upon their information
,

and then subjectively produced numbers based upon what thair

mental analysis wac? Is that correct?

; MR. R3SSO: Objection, Mr. Chairman. Mis-

characterization of the testimony.

CHAIRMAD COUFAL: He asked a question. If that
,

is not what the witness has testified to, he can say so,

L Mr. Rosso.
..

BY MR. CHEIL 9Y:,

O Mr. Bickel?
..

&

4

m- %. . - - -
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t

Mt2 A The average use projection for a specific type

,

of residentini space heating for each type of customer vas'

based primarily on the factors that you have indicatsd.
- ,

' We di.d, however, attempt to, as I mentioned -

. '

earlier, quantity tSs energy rsductions in specific appliances

due to more efficient applisnces. !,

t
.-

O """ Was it 'a subjective study, Mr. BickaL
'

.

A Based en the best professional judgment of the

most knowledgeable persons within the company, yes.

S Right. That's a term that's as yet undefined,
,

"most knowledgeable persons in the company."

But what I want to get at, Mr. Bickel, in, as

opposed to going out and looking at actual performance over

five years and then basing your projection on that actual

performance, you didn't do that. What you did is you sat
.

around, either in a group or a series of group intarviews,
,

and you asked people to give you what they thought, based

upon their knowledge, what they thought projections would be.

And the reason you can't tell ma all the elements

is because you can't read everybody's mind during the inter-
..

view, is that correct?

"

I believe I would like to rastate that sta*=marat,A

O -

if I could.
L

S can you answer my question?
,(

A Well, which one of your questions that was
.

t

0.

w mme mm o we ~sa - ,-w.on.. w w-m woe , m -
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'?lt 3 involved in that would you lika me to answer right nou?
,

V S Is that the rsasen you can't tell me everything
,

,

; that was included in the projection, is because it's difficult

i O to read someone's mind and, unless they tell you what they'ra-

,

; basing it upon, you won't really know? Is that correct?
.

!
'

A. That is true; however --
| -

S

S Wait a minute. Just a moment, now.e

.

Was that part of the reason why you acid you
.

couldn't be sure of all cf the items that were considered in

the study?

MR. ROSSO: I think wc ought to got the "hcVever".

,

on the record before wo get to that second question, sir. I-

move to strika. .
.

CHAIRMAli C.JAL: What's the "however", Mr.
.

Bickel?
.

TIIE WITNESS: The "however" is, very early in
*

the phrasing of Mr. Cherry's question he said it was not

based on any studies. It was based on sene studios to the

extent that the Rate Research Department of Consumers Power

Company has in fact been studying conservation, using a
.

sampling technique, of residential and commercial customers
+

! since about the beginning of the public awareness of the

: O
enargy crisis in late 1973.

.

,/7 So, while I did say it was subjective, I probablyr ,

'( V" -

should rephrase that to say that it was subjective professional

!

..
. .
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i

1

, St 4 judgment' based on data as the rssult of that study. |
|

(' BY MR. CHERRY: |
,

9
. i

I 0 What were ths resul** " 1973 of that study?

k
i CEAIRMAN COUFAL: I'm sorry. I didn't get that
?

l question, Mr. Cherrf.
'

i
' MR. CHERRY: What wsro tha results in 1973 of the !

( .-
s

j
.

study he just mantioned?

THE WITNESS: As I said, the studies bogan about

'

the and of '73, the beginning of 874. I don't recall the
/

'
precisa numbers. That particular study was dens by our Rate'

Research Department. -

|.

BY MR. CHERRY: i I

i ,; .
> .

G Would you look at that and see if it refreshss
|,

|

your recollection? 1

(Document handed to the witness.)

MR. ROSSO: Has this been marked as an exhibit?

MR. CHERRY: I don't int &nd to inark it. I just
,_

.

intend to let the witness una it to see if it refreshes his

recollaction, in which event I trill take it back and have him

testify based on his recollection.i

; -

! MR. RCSSO: IJ this n document that you obtained
5 ..

from our filas?
,

MR. CHERRY: Yes.'

MR. ROSSO: Thank you.

"
THE WITNESS: This in a document prepared during

,
i

!

.
.

,
, _ . . _ _ _ , _ . . ,, _. . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ . _ . . _ -
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- )lt5 the latter portions of that study.*

e
)

L. 13Y MR. CHEE2.Y:

G Does that refisch your recollection as to what

O '

the results were for 1973?

A Cartainly not -- well, let me read it in dstail
.

, bofore I answer.
.

(Witness reading docun. int.)
,,

,

MR. CHERRY: May I take a look at this book while

,' you're doing it?

THE WITNESS: Gure. Do you want this one? This

is the one that's more relevant, in my opinion.

,
(Documents handed to Mr. Cherry.)

,

_f -
'

,

(( BY Mn. CHERRY: ),,

\-

g Mr. Bickel, could you answer the question now? |

1

A You asked if it rafreshed my memory. The answer '-

: '

,

is yes.

.
I asked you whether or not you could tell me whatO

the re'ults of your atudy were in 1973s

A There's a section hera that says the historical
:. ;

data for the -- '

3 Just a minute. I don't want you to read from
'

.

the dccument.
')

'

You told me you didn't know unless you looked
'

~

at scmething. Now I want to know if, after having looked

at that, you can new tell me what the results are from your
-

.

,

P

| ..
.

!
- - . - . . . - . . . . . . - . . _ . . . - - - - -

__ _ _
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]

'
.,-

G Mhni: are they?

B. Residential spaca heating in the first year for

the sample selected had a decrease in average use of 13.2
percent. In the second year of the study, they had a decrease- i

of 5.,9 parcent, and in the third year they had a decrease in-
..

average use of 2.2 percent.

G Now, Mr. Sichel --
5

A Shall wa trada documents now?,

G No, I'm ctill looking at yours.
t

nr. Bickel, I trant to go back now to raally try to i

{

he very, very clear about what you meant by " conservation,"
-

because I'm still confused.s

!,

Do you agrce with me that looking at the price

of a2.ternative fuals is cross-elasticity any not price
,

elasticity? Is that correct?
A I do.

G Now, defins "prico clacticity" for ma as you under-
stand the term.

.

A Price elasticity is the percent changa in quantity
demand divided by the percent changa in prica.

G Of any fuel?
*

.

A Of any ecmmedity. i

G Now, did you do a price elasticity study in connec-
tion with conservation?

.

--e*- .- w-e4-. e . . . ,w% - e. _ w e, m e-_ ..e - . = - -e - - - - --.
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?.t 7 A Mr. Cherry, this line of questioning would bee

L' much more adequately directed at another individual in our.

company, who is responsible for not caly the conservation

O
atudies but also a price elasticity study.

MR. CHERRY: Mr. Chairman, I'd just lika to take.

. . " . a moment to say something.

bneofthefavoritatechniquesofutilitiesin.

rate hearings is to bring a man to a hearing who doesn't
,,

know very much about anything and then try to wear down the
,

regulators, which they general.ly do, by saying, "That's back

at the office; that's back herer that's back there." r

l I don't know whether or not the Board is aware

that Consumers Power has an o~oligation to put on the case.
,

J

| Now, without regard to making any conclusory statements about

Mr. Heins' exhibits, it's quite clear, at least to the.

average reader, if you had no backup infomation you wouldn't

.. have been able to determine whether or not those prices,

those sales were real in the assumptions for Palisades. You

just wouldn't have known that.
,

_ | I don't know if yoa want to know that or if that's

important to you. That's a different queotion. I happen
,

to think those assumptions ar3 important. If I were anO . .

attorney preparing 'those exhi'aits, I would have put in foot-
..

notes and I would have set forth all of those natters.~ ,,

~

Now, this hearing can take a long time if this,

, ,

! ,. |
.

- - - - = _ .: , . - , - ~ - - . :.: - :: - z -

-
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, .

I .

i

(, ^3t8 is the kind of answar I gat every tima I ack a reasonably-
(

i> i imoortant inquiry. That's not my job. I can't continue to-

4

,O :j try a case like that, and I would like some guidance fromi
,

s ..

the Board as to whether or not tha Board is at this point'
.

sufficiently disposed to tell Consumcrs Pcrcr that it'does
*! ,

}! not believe its studies baand upon the cross-examination thus

far or whether it hasn't unde up its nind it's going to direct,

Consumers Power to bring the people here who can answer the'

,
,

questions without my wasting tino to do so.
,

I will continue to do so, but my obligation in

this case is not the find the right question to ask of a 5
.

f 4

man who'wi1I then tell me, "That's not my study." l

( I am asking questions of a man that was tendered
.

_
to me as someone who can explain hon the != recast is made.

I asked him whether or not it included price elasticity,

and I didn't get a dirset answer. He told me that it had to
~

,

do drth cross-elasticity.

Then I asked him to define it. He tells me for
i

that definition I have to go somewhere else.
,

. ,

I'd like some guidance fr6m the Board as to how
-

-
.

,,

you want me to proceed, because, afteh all, I'm trying to |. . . . ..
. ,

put in a case and convince you that this license ought to |
-

O 1

,

\

he suspended.

|
'

-
.

;, But the Board has an indspendent obligation to )

ks I
find out if it has sufficient material upon which to relys

j
~

!i

|| . -

; .. .

- _ . . _ .|_~_ ? - ?" ~_- - , . , ---A---
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t
.

'
? *

I
$

| ' not t6 suspend the license if it has that shape of mind,bit 9
|

( and I want to be guidad by it. What do you want me to do?, ,

..
,

.

Continue to cope with this and hava this hearing last six
'

t}' .

weeks?

i

,
MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, may I respond?'

CHAIRMAN COOFAL: Yes.y/
,

. 1

,
MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, cne of the issues in> '.

: <

-
this case was the need for power. The man at Consumers Power |

t

\.

Company who is the logical man to testify to that, who is :

'

,
the man who puts together all of the inputs that come in from )

'

the company, is Mr. Heins. '

.

Mr. H eins was put on the stand, and he presented. .
.2. ,

the result of his studies which synthesize all these other( ,

:
-

materials that he gets: the matorial he geis from Mr.

Bickel with regard to the long-range energy forecast, the.g
.

material he gets fr a Mr. Lapinski, the material he gets
;

, ,
~,

,from Mr. Climer with regard to conservation of energy, and
.

a variety of other experts.,

j You cannot run a company like Consumers Power
{
.

,

. ., q
,

il company with one Jnan who is an expert on every+himy, who !
4

knows everything, who does everything. It's a team effort;
.

it's an integrated company.-

i O
,

,; ;
'

; We believe that Consumers Power has some of the '

top experts in the company working in the specific areas of,

,

|( .. input which went into the evaluations that Mr. Heins then
.

-

'

,

,

44

. . . . - - ---, -*-~
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i

.

,e it 10 put into his testimony and presented to this Board.

'- Now, all we can do is come in here and present

.- you with the conclusions of the study. Otherwise, we would
,

.

,

have submitted exhibits.

'

If I had taken Mr. Cherry's suggestion, for exampla,

*

; that would have included, just for starters, and just with

- regard to Mr. B'ickel, these tuo volumis, plus any other

material that Mr. Cherry has aircady obtnined from our docu-

ments,'plus any other materials which~we are currently

, ,. ind=4 ng. .

.

What he in effect is tellidg'this Board is 'that*

he wants us to put in every piece of pap'er in evidence which

'
led up to the final conclusions that Mr. Heins brought before

,

the Board. j

Now, the way a case is put on is that you.put on

your conclusions, you put on your study. Then somebody else

says, "I've got some questions about this study. I want to

see your backup materials. I want to see your documents."

He looks through them', and he picks out what he thinks is

wrong with the study or the assumptions that he would like
|

|
~

to change in order to make his case. |
|

He comes in; he cross-eramines you; he tries to

see whether he can~ poke holes in it. If he can or he can't, |
;

.

:
that's another question. Then he puts on his own case to

say, "I think their assumptions are dumb because, and ours

.

| . . ._ ._ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - .-- .- - . - - - . . . . - _ _. - . .- . _ . . - . - .-
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|

l

r ^'til ars goed becauss," and he puts on an expert who gives you |

4

,

V
.

his assumptions and his concitsions.
' There is no other way that we could havs put this

,

case on..

Now, as to the final pcint on this, when he got
,.

to a point with Mr. Heins where he got into the inputs that.

,

came from Mr. Bickel, Mr. Bichol was here. We had him in|
'

-

4

this rocm within minutss..
,

Now, when he wants to talk to Mr. Lapinski, Mr.

Lapinski is here. If he wanta to talk to Mr. Climer, we

! will bring Mr. C11mer har's. ITe will bring hero whoever this

Board feels it neads to talk to with regard to the input into
...

,

f
the work that Mr. Heins finally presented to the Board.1 ,

,

That's all we can do,. sir. That is all we can do.
. .

.
CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Do you want to continue your

cross with this witness, Mr. Cherry?

- MR. CHERRY: I'm sorry I brought the question up,
,

sir. -

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: It's a good question to bring'

i
~

.

up. I'm glad you both aired your points of view. I learned,

L

) sou thing from each of you.
,

I BY HR. CHERRY:
( .

O Mr. Bickel, my pending question was, what is your

understanding of price elasticity? I want your understanding.

A. Price elasticity is the percent change in quantity ,

,

.

.
#

p*= , =.=m m=* **me w-.- e. m+ .me . 4 o.-.. ..ww -,%m . ,,. ,, , . _ .
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,t12 demand divided by the percent change in price.g

\s G Did you consider price elasticity as part of |
|

.

conservation, as one of the factors that you believe would.

lower demand in connection with projecting residential space

heating requirenents?-

A Lower demand -- you mean icwer average use?

,
G Tes.

,
A Yes, I did. That was inherent in the material |

that I derived with and from Jim C11mer. |.

|

.
As far as how it was incorporated in Mr. C11mer's

mind, I think it would be inappropriate for me to try to
,

respond. He would be the best one to respond to that...

( , , 4 Didn't he give you a piece of paper which explained
i
'

what he believed? -

A Most of this was done in discussions. ,
-

.

G You went arcund and talked to people and they

gave you conclusions, and Mr. C11mer gave you some, which

youbelieveincludedpriceelasticity,isthatcorrect['

; A That's certainly a very, very gross generalization.

; That's not at all the way it occurred in all cases.

! G Did it occur in connection with Mr. Climer's,,

:
--

.

! case?.
* -

.

: A With Mr. C7.imer, I had - Mr. C11mer and I have
:
*

_

a very good working relationship. I feel free to go into
e

i, , . .. his office, sit down --
-

.

~

44 . e
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-

, ,

1

bitl3 S I'm real happy for you. I just want to know,,

'(

:
-

have you talked to Mr. Climer --s
,

.

; CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Just a minute.;.

; O ',
| 'd ; Finish your answer.
:

3 THE WITNESS: When I talked to Mr. C11mer, yes,
!

! i he did give me his insight into what he thought the icgical-

! .:
'

; decrease in average use per appliance per residential-

'

customer for a specific type of residential customer would
i

3 ; be I'm sure that did include some price elastic'ity.
,

,

.

t

: G You're.sure it included prius elasticity?
'

A I'm sure --Mr. Climer would be the one to rispond
I
,

i

to that question, but in my mind I'd be amazed if he did not.
,

i.
*

,
4 And what are you basing that on?

-
- A on knowing Mr. Climer and knowing ha's an ex- |,

,i,

;
,

tremely thorough and competect man. I
.

i ',
) 4 Did Mr. Climer toll you that he had done a study *

,,

which factored in price elasticity? II -

'|
MR. ROSSO: If you remember.

,

;

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. What was that?.

' ,
-

-, -

!|
'

...,, k, MR. ROSSO: If you remember.*

..
4*

- *, .

, THE WITNESS: I was very much aware of the study,

..
,

which you have just refreshed my memory on.,
,

: Q '-
.

BY MR. CHERRY: -
,

9 Did Mr. Climer tell you that the figures he gaveO
.,

,

_. ! you for use as an input, that you used in connection with~
,

.. .

9

!

!.s
.

_ - .__. . - . . -.
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Sit 14 the testimony presented here tedny, expressly included a,-

's factor for price elaaticity?

A. I do not recall uhather he specifienlly mentionedO
that er not.

O What was the factor quantified for price clas-

ticity? In other words, how did it have un impact in bir.
.

Climer's input that you used?
*

MR. ROSSO: May I ask the witness a questicn?

Do you need your backup bcchs in order to answer

that?

THE WITNESS: It would certainly be beneficial,
.

yes.

MR. ROSSO: Since Mr. Cherry has the backup books,,

I would ask that they be returned to the witness so he can

try to answer these questions.

BY MR. CHERRY:

G Is Mr. Climer's report in writing?
,

MR. ROSSO: Excuse me, cir. I have a motion

pending before the Board., ;
,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: You do. !
.

_

If the witness needs his books to testify, please

give them back to him.
O. .

;

| BY MR. CliERRY:
|
.

| Q Mr. Climar has a report in here that you can find?
; %) _

| CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Mr. Cherry, give him the books,
_

I

|

-.. .. - - _ .. - ..... - - . -- ..

_ _- ; . .
_

_- _. ;_
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'
.

t15 will you please?,-

k- (Documents handed to the witness.).

BY MR. CHERRY:

G Does Mr. Climer have a report in here?
.

2 A To the best of my knowledge, he does not have a i

!

; -' l

report per se. What I do hav.1, I believe, are notes of a

.- conversation. |
|

If I don't have thiam hero, I most acauredly have |

|

them somewhere. They were in the packat that was put
-

together in an attempt to comply with your original request.

O Now that you have *:he books, would you look?
,

A Yes.,
,

'

(Witnoss reading documents.)
,

.

. I do not believe I have those specific items with

; me. I know I have notes from the discussion. I will cer-

tainly try to find them.,

- 0 When you had this discussion with Mr. C11mer,.

he gave you his judgment based on what he thought would

. happen in the future based'on factors that you believe in-,)

! cluded price elasticity?
|_ ,

A I would phrase it by saying that Mr. Climer and

Mr. Baker and myself arrived at a projection which we believe

was reasonable. This projection was done, proposed and pre |
,

1

_ santed, along with many other factors, to the Energy Forecast- i

ing Review C - 4ttee, and it was their decision to adopt.

. , .
e e' 3

|
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'

,

~

; Mt16 that particular projection of average use.e
t

C O I thought Mr. Hsins said that your study was'

.

!
. independent and confirmed what they arrived ct. You're now-

t
->;

telling me that they arrived at their study by taking your.

I stuff and arriving at a result, and your study confirmed7

that it u(ts the same input in both ctudies? I'm a'little
:
I

. '

|confused.
-

|

*

A I '5.t sorry. Let me rephrase this. |'

. . ..
''' Forecasting is, as I know you're aware, is con-'

*

ti mya'. . Forecasting is going on all the time. We're con-
,

,

tinuAlly gathering information and revising previous. studies.
*f 1

The confizitatory . study that we're talking aboutt

t now, you're right, the Forecast t''n=4 ttee haa not seen that. ,.
,

so the. confirmation I'm roferring to is a review of the
i

Forecast Conmittaa which actually took place, I believe, in

1975, but I'm not absolutely certain of that.;,

4 The study that you prepared was dpne-in .1975, that

you'tantified'about?'

"

A -The original study that I did, that I'was involved
., , -n a

;: .4...e
a in, on residential space heat' averages, I put together in '

k.

June of 1974 with Mr. Climer. I have revised that and gone

.. .

over the assumptions with him and adjusted it as appeared,

End 9 necessary at least twice since that time. -

.

\1

I
-

.
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-
,

"'RB/10 0 When is the first time you adjusted it?,

| Jbl
A The first time I adjustad the 6/74 version-. ( .> -

.t

.
-- 0 Yes.

*-
.

I don't. recall; sometime~either,in' late '74 or! A
!

! early '75'. i
"

; . 4 The the next time you adjusted it? That you re-
:

.'
! call?~

> A I believe it was very late '75.

/ 0 Has it been adjusted since then?
:

A I have made some adjustments on my cun, based on
;

previous discussions with Mr. climer which I have not yet
,

4

; reviewed with Mr. Climer which are in the affirmatory
.,

,

study, using' essentially the same assumptions..,
,

. . . ' . B But the forecast is based upon the study you did
: i |
s . s !

.; in '74 as amended by the late '74,' late '75 corrsction? )
'

.
,

.1
*

~
'

A As I say, it is a continuum; yes, j.

.1

O Is the answer to my question yes, Mr. Bickel?

; :; A As I said: yes.

3 0 This is 1977. Y u mean that the data upon which

*
- l the testimony is based doesn't include any '76 input? '

:

- A No, sir; I don't mean that.
,, ,

. ~

'

S If the forecast was made based upon a report that
.

;; you did in '74 and it was revised twice and the latest being |
i'

-

in late '75, explain your answer.
.

.; A I made a review of that study within the last two

.

.. .

e. .e-4- - . - ~ v=ew g. -. . . - -
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''
b2 months, a review of the projection of averages and I don't

believe -- no; in fact I am sure I did not - get back in

- touch with Mr. Kleimer.

I believe I may have made some minor adjustments
.

- at certain points, but for the most part, the results still

look very valid to me.? -
,

O You said'that you rely upon a lot of kn wledgeable* o

people in the company for that forecast.

A That's correct? .'
'

O Well, since your last update in.1975 in. connection
j .1

with this study presented to this Board, did you talk to any

of those knowledgeable people specifically about this fora-.

O, -

'V- .- ! cast?
,

- A Specifically about this forecast; yes, I have,

; although not necessarily to everyone that provided input in

'75, nor necessarily to everyone that provided input in '74.

: - ? O Then how do you know you have gottan everybody's
,

up-to-date view?

,
A Obviously, there is no way to be absolutely

, cartain, but I am quite convinced -- at least 95 percent

convinced -- that I do have verv vacant vi.ews.,

,1 g Even though you d'.d:s'i talk to a lot of people

,_
in~1976 about it?'

q.) : A Based on my judgment, having talked with them for

~

,- a couple of years; yes.

.. .

- - - - - -_...-..__M- ~ . - - -
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,

' b3 Q. Who else besides M:. Climer have you been talking

(',
to?.

- A In what area, sir?
.

Q. Rasidential space heating.

A I have talked also with Mr. Beher of the rates.

r, research department. |
''

7 Q. Did you talk to Mr. Baker in 1976, specifically ;

|
~

about.your forecast that you are supporting here today? ;
^

|

A I don't have any document to the effect that I did.

But I cartainly have talked to him within the last two or

three months about this type of thing; how the conversation

.. study was going and that sort of thing.

(''
'

: Q, Your answar is no, then?
_

MR. ROSSO: I didn't understand.the answer'to be

no.

'
BY MR. CHERRY:

.

Q. Did you talk to Mr. Baker specifically about,

' . a.
forecasts that you are supporting here today, such conversa-

J

tion occurrin, any time in 19767- ,
,

A If so, it would have been in early '76.-

; G But you are not aure you did?

'

A I am not sure I did. It was either , extremely late
_

,

,
'75 -- by that I mean November -December - or early '76.

Mr. Cherry, coul'd I make one enm ant on this. As
i

I pointed out earlier, I have been in the load forecasting4

.

.
.

.__.-- - - -,--.__.-_._- __.-.._ , - _ -e
..
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-

area since November of '73. D r-ing first couple of years, |' '

J. 3
1

it was very necessary for me to satisfy myself that I.was
'

the doing job, in order -- to keep in relatively constant
\n

;}
|contact with people. 1

~ Hopefully since that time I have developed enough
'i
! expertiss to be able to look at conditions as they are cur-

rently going with.cccasional feedback from certain areas and/

make some of my own judgments in certain arcas.; ,

BY MR. CHERRY:'

.

: 'd O So the forecast you are supporting now is your

own judgment and isn't relying on those other experts?

A Yes; my judgment based on prior discussion with
,

' the experts.
,

G & C11mer, you did not reviav your most recent

'76 input with him; is that correct?
,

A Yes; I believe that is correct.

g Who else besides climer and Baker did you talk

to, to rely upon, or did you walk in their offices -'

4;

MR. ROSSO: Could I have the question reread or
3

I

restated? I didn't hear it.

BY MR. CHERRY:

Who else besides Climer and Baker do you cor. sider%
_

-

as people that you rely upon in connection with your load
,

forecasting study?
( 1,

A I have talked with individuals in the energy
,

-

,

~ ~ * m-,.---w,- - - - _ - . _ . - _ , , ,
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.

,

r(oIb6 consulting services department. They were -- they have pre-
/

- pared at least one study; permps a 1:eries of studies, speci-

O4
- fically dealing with the impact of the heat pump. So I

have ---

5 G When did you talk :o thw2?

~ A I talked with them -- that was again late '75.

'

G Did you talk with chem in '76 ?

A I talked to them again in early '76.- -

G Why didn't you have te.ese gant1=_ men you talk to

read Mr. Heins' testimony and yottr axhibits before you sub-

mitted it?

A That certainly uculd have been a goed thing to do.g

'(s'

G It sure would have.
.

A Time constraints ware the main problem.

G Well, you have had --

MR. ROSSO: Could I have the answer raread. I j
!

am having 7. rouble picking up -- |

|

MR. CHEREY: He said that time constraints prevented

him frcm doing what he considered a good thing; to talk to

- his experts before he submitted his testimony.
.

MR. ROSSO: I don't think that that is what he-

.

_.
said.

Read it back, please.,

) (Whereupon, the reporter read the previous answers ,,ey
as requested.

.

4
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3b7 BY Ma. CHERRY:

(,!
O Mr. Sichel, do ycu know what value is used in

- computing the price elasticity, what value for electricity?
,

A Do you mean what projected prices for electricity?

. What do you mean; what values for electricity?
I

G What I am trying to.arrivo at so that I can under- !
.

.
i

stand whether or not your price clasticity studies ara cor-
|

rect or not is: Is there some coefficie.nt or value that you )
ussd in computing the effect of prico clasticity on the

l

- : usage of electricity.

3 There is not a specific coefficient that I have

,
used per se; no, sir. i

'
G Have you ever reviewed any studies that have sug-,

.

gested particular ccafficients, having particular effects?

- A Yes, sir.

O And have any of those studies been used by you in

- connection with this testimony?

A No, sir. I found that the studies had price

,

elasticities which ranged wildly.

O How do you know that Mr. Climer's coefficient did
,

not involve a wild range? You trust him?
,

- A I believe in the integrity, honest and ability of |
_

-
. . \

.
Mr. Climer.

.' '

O Mr. Bickel, how can I realistically find out whe-
. %,

- ther or not the price coefficient, if any, used by

.

- - w m hguzC2p ___ & N-- _~ -_ Q --y.-e y.._ --w
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;

7b8 Mr. Climer -- was used by Mr. Climer with an answer like

(,! that? Can you help me out?

MR. ROSSO: You car ask Mr. C1'imer.
O MR. CHERRY: I know I could.

BY MR. CHERRY:,

i G You were brought here to support this residential
!

- space h.aating study and you told me that -- now that you

have been an expert for two or thran yaars -- and you told me

that you are sure that Mr. Climer has considered the' study.

You have two notabcoks full and you tall rte that you are sure

that ha used a good price coefficient study because you

trust him. Is that your answer?
% .

. MR. ROSSO: I cbject. I think the cuestion is

argumentative. I- think it is an unfair statement of the ,
,

witness' testimony and really, it is just so tctally unnec-

essary in view of the discussion we had on the record before.

If he wants to find that out, we will bring Mr.

C11mer here.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Is thi just a number you are
.;-

,; j looking for, Mr. Cherry. I don't understand.-- Is it a

figure that can be easily supplied. Is that what your --
,

MR. ROSSO: We won.'.d be glad to supply it to him7,

if he wou'd ask him for it.
,

,

i

MR. CHERRY: Mr. Chairman, the problem is that)
4'(

'

i

there is no figure that was used. |

|
1

. !
..

i.

!'
.

_ _ . . J
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'b9 What Mr. Bickel did is sit down and have a con-
(

versation in 1975 with a lot of people and tnat is the basis
1

<, for this projee: a. and if we goti Mr. Climer here, ha could^

v
not tell us wnat number was used either.

bBY MR. CHERRY: |
l
'

Isn't that correct, Mr. Bichel?
.

A Only Mr. Climer can answer that.

O. What is your best judgment, that Mr. Climer has a

figure that he has used that is in some report?

A The price elasticity study as conducted by Con-

sumers Power company, I believe, was finished within the .

- last month or so -- or scheduled to be finished within the'

.(
'

0 last month or so. I have not seen, yet, any results frcm that.

study.

GL So that study is not the basis of your testimony?

A That particular study is not the basis of my

testimony.

O. Well, but the Climer study that you say in part

the basis of your testimony wasn't the -- a study at all but

.. a series of subjective conversations with Mr. Climer; is

that' correct?

] A I don't recall using the phrase: The C11mer study.

Q. Did Mr. Climer tell you about price elasticity in

a conversation, or did he do calculations on a report and

send it to pu or was there some other method by which you

a
.

- . _ _ .
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:

I

O determined that he used price elasticity?(gb10
.

" A As I discussed earlier, it was arrived at in a
,

discussion with Mr. Climer primarily based on his judgment,

based on many years of working in the marketing research area.

O Dif he do any calculations in the course of
.

'

that conversation?

A I am sure he did although I don't have copies of

them.

O Do you remember his using a calculation with a

specific prica elasticity coefficient?
,

. A No; I seriously doubt that he would usa a specific'

'

. .! price elasticity coefficient, because a prico elasticity co-
,

( (,/ efficient,asyouwellknow,isdependentupbnmanyfactors,
'

not the least of which is the level of. price.

:3
; 0 Did you look at those factors in connection with

' '

you:- testimony?

A The factors that I just said do not exist.

-

G No' , the ones that are dependent upon --

;; MR. ROSSO: I am not sure what the question is.

- BY MR. CHERRY:

:: G Mr. Bickel, let's go back now:4

i

Q . _ _ The factors that you used in connection with

conversations with -- conservation ..now include cross-..

elasticity? Price elasticity? And more efficient use of|

. Q:,-
.

t

appliances; is that correct?

.
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't

,

1

11 1 And advent of acceptance of the heat pump.

'

4 Advent and acceptance of the heat pump. |'' '
.

:1

q
' ' Anything else?

- J q
,

i
1 A Those are, I believe, the ones that I had mentioned

.
..

,
,

-

this far; yes.
.

.

a Anything else? .
>-

,

.

; L no. . . ..

,

G You had at ene point gone over your books and
n

pulled out a particular document and back -- came back and

confirmed to me something or other is there. j

: Is there a dccument in that couple of volumes you
; .

,

(,
have which can tell me what you included in the concept of

conservation which you concluded would lower demand in con-

nection with average residential space heat usage? |
|

A Mr. Cherry, the specific documents that I was lock-
,

|
1

ing for were the notes that I made during some of my conver-
<

- sations with Mr. Climer and I have not been able to locate j

them. I don't believe they are in any of these books.- -

i G Were there any ma N matical studies done that you

. . have relied on other than the conservation study done in late
_

.

f.
- '73, '74 and '757 *

;

A We have attempted -- and when I say we I am talk-e

ing of Consumers Power Company. Any particular input that.I

get'from the rate research department, we have attempted to4

,

look at a series of price elasticities studiss that were done
,

84

44

*". .* * " ",_ _S,_ __i..''"**'**y**7, --
* ;'. !** **

_

_ ,,
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: i

- s

bl2 but none of them seem applicable or acceptable or even reason-'
,

U able by the people whose expertise lie in that area. ! l,

r I

G My q2estion was:'

Did Consumers Power Company do any mathematical
.

or arithmetic studies in connection with your testimony other .
-

.

I
'

j| than the study dealing with conservation for late '73, '74 |
,

;

:- ,

,

and '757
'

!,

| A Speaking for myself speficially; no. Speaking for'

,

. ,

the Company; I can't say. There are none that I am aware of.

4 I see.
,

You are the forecaster,or one of them, for the;.

i.

| company?-
,

,

A I prepare projected or proposed forecasts for re-
,,

,

!

,|viewandapprovalbytheforecastcommittee. That is the;..
i

3 office that has responsibility for the forecast.
|

'

i. G Did you say you prepare proposed forecasts?

A Yes.- -

.

g Do ycu use any mathematical or arithmetic studies

in connection with those propcsed forecasts?:
,... .,

!'
.

'
$ A What do you mean by studies?

'

. O Well, let me ask it another way: '

,

Does your forecast essentially come down to your3

talking to a lot of people at the company?;

A It certainly consists of gathering input from a7
. v

,
lot of people at the company in conversation and in document

'
. .

I

|
~

.__ -- , .
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b13 form. I then take the information - and again -this is as a

C' general rule the best infomatien I can find available -- and
k

h]
'

: make calculations and trf to come up with something that looks
j

| reasonable to me, review it with the people from whom I got
^

, 1

; the information, try to get an overall consensus of something ;
'

1
. ..

,

j -j that locks reasonable to the knowledgeable people within the ,

0 1.

) company before I present it to the forecast ccmittee.-

1
'

.

And on numerous occasions I will present alternate

projections to the forecast comittee, based on different
;

1

i
,

input assumptions. And in the final analysis, as you know,* |

|
'

we get down to the input arisumptionc. |
li ;

1

i G Is it fair to say, Mr. Bickel, that the forecast |.-

which is the subject of your testimony here today is mora or

less a result of conversations with a lot of peopJ.e at
,

consumers Power. -

. ,

A. It is fair to se.y tint it is the result' of my'

function as a focal point for relevant inforr.ation that

~

relates to long-range forecasts.
.

4 Did you answer my'qu:stion, Mr. Bickel?,

I

! MR. ROSSO: Objection, I think the question was

' answered.
! .

i
'

- CHAIP. MAN COUFAL: No; I don't think that was
. . . .

responsive at all.-

'
THE WITNESS: Would you please repeat the question,

j dc
-

! . Mr. Cherry.

.

s6 *

,1
_. _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ .g - - -- - - - -__
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1

,

.,,barbl4 BY MR. CHERRY: '

p - 0 Is it fair to say that the forecast that you are

- supporting hara today is more or less a result of conversa-'

i^ tions with people at Consumers Power?
I

5 A When you say conversations, are you talking about --

3' strictly verbal conversations, or written communication with
.

feedback loops? -

.

,

!

3 G What is a feedback loop, Mr. Bickel. f,

'

i,

A A feedback 1 cop, to my way of thinfring, will be when:'

. .

I get informatio.n from somebody, make some calculations that i

i
| I think incorporates their information, give it back to them :,,

!
,a : for confizmation, if this does in fact reflect - i

I

( . G Let me see if I can help you with this jargon. j

!-/ Is it fair to say that the study which you are.

,

t

-; supporting here today was more or less based upon entirely
.

-

'

subjective considerations, whether verbal, documentary or
- feedback loops.

|
1

, A The forecast was based primarily on professional I
-

;. , judgment and in fact, any forecast -- I dafy anyone to
,

[[
a jj show me a forecast that is not based on subjective judgment.

j Purely statistical forecasts, for avample, are

a based on an inherent assumption that the future will be sing-
?} \

ilar to the past. '

,,

a S Would you answer my question, Mr. Bickel?
|

,
.,

|

f. - A The answer to your question is yes.,

!

!! .

. . - - - . - . . . . - - . - . . . - - . - - - - -:--..~.



. . - . . . - . - - - - . - - . . - - . - - - .--. _ -. - - - - -
.

1921'

i

*,

.

bl5 I would prefer that the phrase be professional^

o
- instead of subjective judg: Dent.

4 Do you agree that they are the same?-

A You can get a subjective judgment from someone who
' may not have a good basis for bmaking a subjective judgment.

S Here is what I am trying to get'at, Mr. Bickel, and

/ maybe I can.do it this,way:
*

;

4 .
I can turn around to Dr. Timm who is helping me

,

and I can say: Dr. Timm, I would like you to tell me how'

much I am going to earn in 1930. Dr. Ti:::m can go about that'

|
study in one of two ways. He can look at how much money I

l

: have earned up until now. Ha can compute what kind.cf clients

d I will have and what their probably rate will be. He can-

. compute whether or not any expansion factors will affect my
1

,

! income. And he can put error bands on that and he can list
'
.

very carefully his assumptions. I would call that, although'

- it has some assumptions in it, a mathematical study.

Okay?

A Yes.

!

4 or I can turn around to Dr. Timm and say: Dr.*

;

Timm, how much money do you +hink I will earn in 1980, and'

j ,.
he can say: Well, you are a good lawyer. I have known a

!
'

lot of lawyers and have been around a lot of them for five f'

( or 10 years. They usually pratty good when they are 45. I

x .-

.. think you will make $80,000. I would call that a subjective

:
i-

-
..

.-. - . - - _ , . , - - . - - -- - , , . - _ _ . . - . . _ . , y ..-,m_..,,-,-.,
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;

t'

!

'

bl6 study.'-

o A Yes.

~. G How using those as examples, would it be fair to

state that the forecast that you have arrived at, that you
;

., are supporting today, was based substantially on the mathemat-
a ;

.

'

ical type investigation that I have described, or the sub-3 :

N
- ;. jective type investigation that I have described? ;

.

A The mathematical type.,.
.. .

. O Show me the mathematical projections that you made.

A I believe that's one of the things that we will,. ,.
t

, ,i- be, at your request, preparing again for you.
.

~

,; G You don't have them here' :-

'J ; ;
,

I have me.ny of them, yns..A ,

:n

g Show me the ones you have.
,

'

-- DR. LEEDS: Let me ask a question hera. We have

been talking about residential space heating. And now we'

.-
,

1

are talking about forecasts that you are supporting today, [- '

and I am a little off as to which one he is answering'with
..

,

I f

respect to. Can you straighton that out for me. ;g ,
,

,

MR. CHERRY: Yes.;. ., ,

#t

. BY MR. CHERRY:
,

.

s. . O. Did you interpret my question as residential space i.

C'
,

heating or the entirety of the forecast?..

y[, - A The entire forecast.( -

.

.
..

| % If you restrii:t your answer to residential space3

5

h

. . . , - . - . . - . . - - , - -
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t
.

.

' Ob17 heating, would your answer be the sans?

b A In my opinion, Mr. Cherry,.you are getting clo e
f

'

(
. to a point where you are at one of the variables at which you

'

.

need subjective judgment.
f

.

As ycu phrased your example-, ,jou said tifan"Drc
e

Timm would make his jrojection, his mathematical projection;

.

- based upon subjective judgments of these series of factors.
!

'

I would look at residential space heating average-

use as one of the key factors. And I think that it is largely
-

. bdsed on subjective. It is then usad in mathematical appli .
.

cations to arrive at the total forecast.
i |.

O Yes, but that is like the computer code we talked,

'
' ~

The mathematical application is muliplyingabout ear 1ier.( .

,

input against assumed growth rata. That is subjective. That

is just mathematics.-

.

A That is a result of the prior subjective.,

'
'

.- G So that you would agree with me that the conclusions

reached with respect to residential space heating were

; more or less subjective in nature as opposed to based upon,

, .. .
.

;
, ,

maihamatical studies; is that correct?

: E I believe that I would have to have scme input
!

from Mr. Climer
- Q .

in- order to know to what extent he utilized,

,

mathematical studies.~Given the result that he gave, that

he provided to me I would say that from my point of view,
( /

| looking at it strictly as I did, it was in your definitica, a

.

.. - '
. . .

.. . _- . - _ _ - _ . - . . . _ .-..-._- - -...- - .-- - . _ -
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#
t

;arb18 subjectiva factor.
J( ''

D. Did Mr. Climar tender anything to you that you--

can now re. call that would fall into a mathematical. study?

O ?

A No, sir; nothing that I can recall.*

.

O And nothing you reviewed in connection with your

2 potentia 1' cross-examination here?'

-

A That is correct.-

G If you thought that there was something relevant,
,

I assuma you would have reviewed it?
,

: Is thab correct, Mr. Bickel? Mhen you made a

selection when you came here about what'you believed was mst-

5

most relevant to the questio;as you would be asked about''

,

forecasting; is that correct?>
. ,

A Yes, sir.: -

; O And studies, as I have asked for, do not appear in

: the information you brought with you, is that correct?
.

A They do not appear; I adnit that is correct, yes.-

O Or in the books you brought?

A The type of study, the ma+hamatical study, to come, ;. ;

i; with residential space heating there is some mathematics to

it, be=ause as I say, we --;;

0 But you get a figura and then p a multiply it.^

(J .-
.-

But do you know what I am t.alking about?

A Mr. Cherry, we project the mix of residential
.J)

space heating customers with a different average use for each_c

|

|
L. . . . . , _ . . . . . . . . _ ~ _ . . . - . , . _ . _ _ . _ _ . . . .__ . _ . _ . __ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ .
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,

I/ bl9 type of residential space heating customer and apply mathe--

matics to come up with a composite projection of residential

p '

space heating average use.
,

J

G Now that you have agreed with me that the projec-

tion of residential space heating was subjective in nature,. ,

.
you will also agree with me, will you, Mr. Bickel, that the

information frca persons you regularly rely upon in connec-

tion with the very testimony you are supporting is late 1975

4nformation at the maximum?

A. Much of it is. Are we.still talking residential

space heating?

O Yes.- ..

' 7' (Pause.)'

._

The answer is, Mr. Bickel? No such studies were

- brought with you in the documents you selected as relevant?

'; MR. ROSSO: I am afraid I havs lost track again.

BY MR. CHERRY:-

0 The information that the -- was at the maximum
.

late '75.

MR. ROSSO: I didn't know there was a question

pending. ,

Q- MR. CHERRY: I think that was the question. The

information upon which you base the residential space heating

'

''projection is at b'st last '75 information? .
/ e.

,

. MR. ROSSO: I guess I have a problem here and I am

.. .

___y_ . - , , - _ . _ . _ . . ._ . . . _ , _ . . . . . , , . _ , _ . - .
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'c j

,Ob20 not just sure. Are we talking about the residential space<U
heating projection,'or talking about the conservation factor

in the residential space heating projection? Are we talking-

about the total residential space heating projection? Or
t,

' I' are we talking about the mix?
'

.

. . !-
t

*

' 4 I think the 1.ecord is extraordinarily confused, and j
!'

..

I think the question is vagua and I object to it."

|'

MR. CHERRY: I am talking abcut the entire forecast -

!
!

for the residential part.. i
. -'

|
"

i BY MR. CHERRY.
i'

.

i
'

G Is that how you understood me? i-

, ,

i i': | 'A' I understand the question, yes.. - '
1'O-4 ,.

.

- % And that is what wa have been talking about. '

- A Yes, it is. ! |
'

,

i :

B And now you did answer that in connection with I'

that analysis, the information is at maximum late '75; cor -
*

,

|
'

- rect? |
1
i

& The information that I received from other persons?

'; S Yes..
,

.

:: A. That is correct; yes.
,

O Tell me something, Mr. Bickel, hcw did you get your;. .

Q _.; L instructions to prepare your portion of the testimony he're?
,

:: MR. ROSSO: I am sorry; I missed the question.

:. Can I have it read back? i

Q i ,

-
.:

OG g

m ase-_ w g-#- e+**=me.. --e.-;e.*Oeg- ,_ . _ _ _ _ _
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,

barb 21 BY MR. CHERRY:,

V G Ho'r did you get your instructions in connection

'

with your participation in this testimony?

O
,

;

'

A. Are you asking me who told me to prepara a fore-
!.

' ! cast?

- j. 4 No; who told you to prepare uhat ever it is that
t

. your part plays in the Heins' testimony? How did it come,

about that you gave Mr. Heins this information, specifically .,

l
' .

for this hearing?,

A. He requested our most current forecast of pro-

jacted electric sales and this was then provided to them..

. G If your most current forecast had been 1971, you,

\ ,
'

would have given him that?,

i

A My most recent forecast, the ene that I have de- ,
,

'

q. ,

'

veloped most recently, is in fact - well, let me check the '

'

date on it -- late '76. I

g My question was: !

If your most current foracast was '71, would

you have given that to Mr. Heins in. response to his inquiry?;,

MR. ROSSO: Objection. That is argumentative,,

an'd irrelevant. '
.

. . CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I +hink what he is trying to
\_

.. find out is was there a special forecast made for this

a hearing. And if that is what he is trying to find out,
k.

then that is relevant.

a .

_ . . , . . . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ - _ _ _
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b22 BY MR. CHERRY:,

'
G Mr. Bickel?

!

A You are saying: If the latest forecast was pro-
'

,

pared in 1971, would I provide that?

G Yes; if he said: Give me the latest forecast. And
|

the latest one was 1971, would you have given him that- -

3

'

forecast?

. MR. ROSSO: Okay. Now I object again.

I don't have any objection to the question that

the Chairman propounded, but I certainly have an objection
t

to the one that Mr. Cherry insists on asking. And I don't
t

think that they are the same.

D' MR. CHERRY: I thought you overruled the objecticn.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I think it is a good objection.

I thought that I was going to convince you to change your

question, Mr. Cherry.

- I'will sustain that objection and allow a question

that is along the lines of what I suggested.

,
MR. CHERRY: You can do that if you like.

,, BY MR. CHERRY:

G What was the electric price elasticity coefficient-

,

] used in your confirmation studies, Mr. Bickel?_

A I believe I have answered that.
s

Q .') CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Please answer.,

.

e

- - , _ . - + - - __ _, , . , ,
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b23 BY MR. CIIERRY:

(- l
G For residential space heating. -

A Please repeat the question. I think I have lost
, ,

..
'

something.
*

. ;
'

iO What was the electric price elasticity coefficient
. .

j used in your conservation studies in connection with resi-:

dential space heating? ;; ,

1

. A. I believe we confirmed earlier that I do not have
,

a ccefficient per se.-

)
,

g Do you have a range of coefficients? |
|

A No. |

@ How would i deternine whethar or not your projec-

.

> tion was sound, if I was particularly interested in impact
. .

of price elasticity. '''-

.

A I would recommend that you come up with a range

that looks reasonable to you, make a forecast based on the
,

information that we can provide you and see how significant
_

the difference may be..

S No, My question was:

y, How can I find out if you did a good job, whether

I could do a job -- a good job?

A I guess by analyzing the resulted forecast of~,

e

average use and seeing if it makes any sense to you. I

don't see how there is any way that you can determine whe-
u-

ther it is good, bad or inoifferent without having a feel for

. . .

-e ,-, --.,-.--.e- - - --,,e.-- . ,.,, , --.-,, . -.--m ,v---,,,., -
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b24 what is good.
,

Ik' O But if I woro particularly interested on the im-

p . pact of electric usage residential space heating, based upon ;

..J j<

price elasticity and I wanted to knew how you factored that ;

|

in, get scme quantification, I couldn't do that, could I,
t

based on your study?
,

.
-

A That is basically correct?
,

O I couldn't do it.

And by the same token, you couldn't explain to

me what impact price elasticity would have specifically in
,

your judgment in the futura?

E Well, we can certainly 1cck back at the results
.

of the conservation studies ;hich are largely price elastici--'
!

.:
ty studies as well -- or not maybe largely, but they include

,

S

- part of that. ..

And we can look au the resulta of the price

elasticity study which I believe has been very recently

completed by our rate research department.

Again, I want to make very clear the point that
,. ',

,

- ! as I hr.ve said numerous times, forecast.ing is a continuum.
5

.I do not consider this particular forecast to be the best ,
.

possible forecast. But I do consider it to be the best
Q> ,-

possible forecast that can ba made at this time.

( I think it can be -- and will be -- improved as
! Q7 ;

| .
we get more information and as we get more studies to applyI

i

,

9 D** %

t

._-
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25 the results of..

''
G What experience do you have in finance, Mr. ,

Bickel?
,

.

A As part of my MBA program, I sock a couple of

finance courses. I worked in a department called econcmic

:
and financial planning for about two'and a half years. My

primary duty thera, as I mentioned earlier, was the electric*

. sales forecasting, although on cccasion I did get involved ,

!

to some extent with some miscellaneous financial studies. j

g Mr. Bickel, 'if you were a banker ud asked to

: lend $2 billion on the basis of that forecast, would you'

do it, or would you want more information?.

- MR. ROSSO: Objection. That is argumentative.

-MR. CHERRY: I don't think --
i

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Overrulad.* *

THE WITNESS: That is a very strange question.

would you please repeat it?
|

BY MR. CHERRY:

0 If you were a banker, based upcn your financial-

.-
-

aconomic experience and you were asked to loan someone

$2 : * lion to build. generating facilities has'ad upon the.
|

projection that you have just given here today and are

- supporting, would ycu risk $2 billion? !

|O
. A Yes. ;

'

,

-

.
-

| O Of your own money?.

1

,

.. .

. . . . . . . .
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O A Yes. I believe I would.Q barb 26
' Mr. Renfrow said he would ask if I were going to

|
'

I be the lawyer on the other sida. I guess he doesn't have

fi
'

very much confidence in his witness' answer.
, . ,

' ~

BY MR. CHERRRY: !

! !!
!

S Mr. Bickel, do you mean to say that as a financial ,j
- :

,
1
-

,

,; man, you would not want to ha.ve any independant way of test- ;

i

ing the forecast? |
' t

MR. ROSSO: I am sorry; I missed the question. i' "

Could I have it restated or reread?.

1 BY MR. CHERRY: ,!
,

3

U 4 I said, did you mean to say, as a financial man, ;
.

.

;-] -

you would not want to have any independent way of ratesting j
' *

1

- i the forecast? i
y i

{ L Perhaps I read too much into your question, Mr.
;-

.

Cherry. I interpreted that assuming that I was a banker.

.i
: - 9 with my current of information regarding this forecast.

4 But not working for Consumars Power; working for

i; the bank? ;. . .

Ii |
A Yes, assuming that I own my own bank and have j;^ .;

,

l $2 billion, I believe that I -- I have considerble confi-;e ,

Q :.; : dont in this forecast, and yes; I would give them -- given

my current status of information, be willing to do that. ;
'

>

. ,

'; O Do you think that as a financial man or an-

,

, s -

economist you would like'to know exactly how impacts of the^

,

et

- , , . _ _ . - . ..
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b27 various measures work quantitatively?
,

k-; A What various matters?
I '

4 % Price elasticity, cross elasticity.
l .

A. Yes, and I think as a fcrecaster I would like to'

i .

'

.
know much more about that, too. It is my professional opinics

I that we are reflecting price effects relatively well in our

current forecast. - -

,

- I hope we will do them bettar in the future, but

,

we are doing about as well as we can now.
,

S You really think ao?

A. Yes.

S Why is Consumers doing this study in the rate

department of price elasticity?

A Well, two reasons. One is that it is believed.

:

by the company to be a reasonable study to undertake. And'

secondly and perhaps more pertinent, it was ordered by the

Michigan Public Service Commission.

g ch, I see.

g This is not something that consumers undertook on

its own.

A I would not say it is something that Consumars

Power would not have undertaken on its own, but .lt .is a

! joint project with Detroit Edison, as ordered by the Michigan

Publ'c Service Commission.i .

,; , ,1) When is that going to be completed?
,

g ..

||
;! .

:.

. _ _
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b28 A To the best of my knowledge, it is completed now.

" MR. CHERRY: May I have a copy.-

THE WITNESSi I have seen no results on it.. .
.

MR. CHERR*f: Wherc is it.

BY MR. CHERRY:

'

.t g Mr. Bickel, how would I get a copy? Who has it?

A I would say that that question will best be

addressed to Mr. Climer, becausa it was done --

0 I am asking you, Mr. Bic!ml. If you wanted a
,

copy, where would you go?

.

I would go to Mr. Climer.A

~. O He would have a copy?

O A I sincerely hope co. I think he wculd be able

to get one, if one is available, which I am not at sure of.,

g Do you have any knowledge of the parameters of.,

- that study; how it was done?

A only very cursory knowledge. I was involved a

,
little bit in the early stages, but nc, I don't have any de-

'

tailed knowledge of the study..; ,

,; 4 Has Mr. Climer ever made a long-range forecast for
.

.,
- _any sect'or which included price elasticity?

'

.
A A long-range forecast for any sector?

g Residential space heating, commercial, et cetera;

any kind of a long-range forecast; a narrow one or a large, . . ,

| _
one, overall one which included price elasticity.

4
.

d N

e
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b29 A Mr. Climer's people based on some saturation

u'-
studies, appliance saturation studios, did niake a projection

o'f residential, domestic average use and.I believe the, year
'

was 1972. I don't know to what extent they censidered price -

elasticity, but that would be the one tilat would be the
U highest probability, I would say, of having included price

''
- elasticity considerations. I am not sure.

G You are not suro?
. .

A That's correct.

'O But Mr. Climer was the one who you believed

factored price elasticity into his subjective remarks to

3 you?,

'

i
~

L Mr. Cliser and Mr. Baker, yes.

O Has Mr. Baker ever done a long-range studies using

- price elasticity? '

'

A Mr. Bakar was very much involved in the study

'

that was just completed.

,' 4 I mean the Mr. Saher that you talked to in 1975

and '74 when most of this information was comp.i. led; has he..

. ever done a long-range study using price elasticity?

. A I don't know.

] G Well, if you don't know if Mr. Baker did 'one and

you don't know if Mr. Cit:er did one, how are you so sure

/7
../ Mr. Climer's subject remarks included price elasticity?( ,

A Although I am not sure that either one.ci them
;

..

. - _-- -_ _ - . . . . _ _ - . . , , . . . _ , _ _ _ _ . - - - . . - - _ . , -
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b30 could pull a report out of the book case which they had done,<

'
I do know from my conversaticns with them that they are both-

- quita knowledgeable in that area and especially being concerned
..

:

with market research, rate research, it is my professional -

opinion that they most certainly did do that. ;

!-

c' I do definitely recall that the concept of price !

I

- elasticity was discussed when we projected averages. The

thing that I am really not sure of is how it was reflected

in the projections, their subjective judgments or' professional

judgments that they inade at that time.
i

G If it was at all. ;
i

; & If it was at all. But I perscnally believe very

strongly that it was. .

!

'

, G Because Mr. Climer and Mr. Baker are studious

people?

A Well, they ars very professional, they are very

competent.
_

g So et least you agree that price elasticity is

pretty important?
m

,

1 I don't think there is any question that price
._

elasticity is very important.

,,
G Let's get the rest of the. matters now,'thah --,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Mr. Cherry, before we go on to

another topic, can I interject here a minute -- and maybej ;
,

'

Q..-
! this has .all beenaanswered, but I missed it,or some of it,
i
l

i
j .. .

I
i

- _ . _ . - . . - . . _ . _ _ . - _ . . . . _ _ ___ ..--.--.---
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b31 I guess.'

u
MR. CHERRY: I am missing a little, too.

'

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: The study referred to that was

ordered by the Public Service Ccmmission in Michigan was a

! joint study between Detroit Edicon and Consumers, the point
.

!; of which was what?

~

THE WITNESS: It Was a price elasticity study

to attempt to determino prico elasticity in a -- different

sub groups of customers. And I am not sure what tie' hub-
* grouping was.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Did it include forecasts of
.

electrical usage in your service aren?.

l
-

'

THE WITNESS: To the best of my knowledge the

intent of the study was to establish price elasticity as it

currently exists and probably to try to project what price

elasticities would be under different scenarios. But my

knowledge of that study is not detailed enough to answer on

it.

CHAIRMSI COUFAL: Does the Staff know anything
,

about that study? .

.. MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I'believe the"'EtUdy is )
-

|.

Q set forth -- or the fact that the study is taking ' place -
,

is set forth in the Env ronment Report somewhere, that we

filed.
. , ,

MR. RENFROW: As far as we know, it is not ccanpleted
,

46
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32 yet, Mr. Chairman.

;i,'' MR. CHERRY: Mr. Eichel said it was completed.

THE WITNESS: Excuse me, Mr. Cherry; it was sche-

duled for completion in very late '76.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I think that if such a study.
,

exists it is a matter that or.ght to be investigated 19 this
-

.
. .

- proceeding.

MR. RENFRLM(: Mr. Climer's instructions are, Mr.
,

'

Chairman, as acon as that price elasticity conds -- study

comes in, -- and we have referred to it in a. number of the
'

documents -- he is to get the study, indeed, as soon as it
,

ccmes in and if these proceeding is going on, we will let
,

( ;
- you know, as one of the things that is ongoiag for the

Michigan area..
m

- And if you. would like the information I can

. double check with Mr. Climer -- I am going to have to do

- it right now.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I am net' interested in finding

,, ,

cut right this instancs.,

But,Mr. Hoefling, can I ask you to have your
,

people review that work, too, if it is in' existence, to
..

help us out with :hether or not -

- MR. HOEFLING: When we get it we will look at it,

Mr. Chm 4 man, absolutely.
, , ,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I mean; would you make some

.

__ - , , -- --, ~ , - , - ~
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.

3 effort to get it?

' MR. HOEFLING : Yes, sir.;

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Okay.
.

*

DR. LEEDS: That is a lot different. We want to

i make sure that you do comathing to go gat; that study; okay?

MR. HOEFLING: I think we have a commitment from .

,

the Li.cansee when that study becomes available, to 'get"it
;

to the Board and the parties..
,

,

i

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: What I want from the Staff, is.

,

.

from the Staff.-

. , ' MR. HOEFLING: We will make continuing inquiry

)
b - ' as to whether the study is available and when it is avail - i

,

\ " able we will certainly look at it; absolutaly. |

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I don't want to put all the.

!

burden on the Applicant here. I think the Staff has got
,

a responsibility of their own to check into this, where

ever the infomation may be available, and report to us
,

about that. i

Wou,1d you fo that, please?
..

, . .
MR. HOEPLING: Yes.

.
DR. LEEDS: It would seem that since the study

,
,

is being done for the Michigan Public Service Commission,
,,

,

that might also chock with them, in addition to the Applicant

\ '

) -- I am sorry -- Licensee.
,

MR. RENFROW: Mr. Chairman and Dr. Leeds, as soon

.

SG

-. , - , - - - _ , - - . - . - - _ , . , _ , _ _ _ _ -- .- _
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b34 as that study is availab?e, I will tell you and I will give

'

it to you.

CHAIRMAN COUPAL: We don't mistrust you, Mr.

Renfrow. We are not casting aspersions on Consumers Power
,

- Company. We are giving the Staff an enercice in performing U

. MR. RENFRON: I have been asked a couple of times
4

by the Staff where that repc"t is and I have to tell them

the same thing I am telling :,rcu;that it is not done yet.

MR. CI!ERRY: Mr. Chairman, for my purposes I would

ask that the Board direct the Staff not to just wait for the

study, because we waited for Mr. Heins' testimony and that-

'

O
- didn't tell us very much, in my view.

But to physically go down to Consumers Power

Company, the Staff, and assess the status of where it is,
:

look at the information they have compiled. Maybe they can

make some independent judgments instead of just reading the-

- study, so''that when they have their testiimony they may be

helpful.

And'if they have to go to the Michigan Public,
,

( !; ; Service Commission and gain independent information; you -

*
-

,

know - ---

Q MR. HOEFLING: Mr. Chairman, the Staff willrely,

on the representation of the Licensee.

l CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Just a minute. Let Mr. Cherry-

1'
l finish.

.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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b35 MR. CHERR'J: A two or three-day field trip on an
s

''

issue that is significant as this to gather information, I
- think, would be entremely helpful.

And I would put forward a motion that the Board :.

-

|

direct the Staff to undertake during next week or at least.

before they testify, that study upon pain of putting the

testimony in, some penalty.

MR. RENFROW: We welcome anybody frcm the Regu-

latory Staff to do what Mr. Cherry asks. If you road the

-

ER you will find that it is being done in Illinois outside

of 'the' company, so I doubt that it would be ver-f beneficial
.

for him to come out there, Mr. Chairman.
O-

MR. CHERRY: Could I have access to those people?

Would you give me a letter and I will go to the place in *

Illinois,next wesJc, and I will lock at if the Staff doesn't I

~want to.

The point is that I no longer am convinced that

if we let a Licensee who has got a lot to lose by, for
. example, Dow being precise, tailor what it is we are going

.

. to get, we are going to not get all the information.

And it seems to me that the Board, particularly

O i= tiene oe toa r'= cro==- =ia tio=, ouv>>* *= * * =#==

1
steps. And if this thing is in Illinois, one of the Staff's i

f'~b.y) members should be directed to get the underlying information.
s

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I still don't understand.

..

.. m m- c -
- ---e - - % . . _ _ _ . . - - - - - , _ _ _ m w
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ab36 tG. ROSSO: This Ftudy iS being Conducted not

( )'

by Consumers Power Company directly but by indspendent con-' -

|

sultants who have been hired to do the study. The study is

i !
being done in cooperation between Detroit Edison, Consumers |

'

Power Company and the Michigan Public Servi'ce Commission by .

t
'

e |

', independent consultants. .
,

i~

And as soon as it is done -- I mean it is fully |
'

|

'enclosed in the Environmental Report supplement; we have ;

! |
told av ery about.it and we want it too. As soon as it ! !

|come about, it will be anothar one of the pieces of informa-'

tion which on an ongoing, this continuum of a projection of
).

! ;

. long-term forecasting that Mr. Bickel wad * mitring about be- | .

: !
<

- fore, it will be another piece of information which will

*

helpful in making this and even more exact. science than it
<,

now and we will provide it to everyone.

'

However, that study does not at all, or the lack
|

'

of it at this point in time, does not at all impeach the |
'

.

|

. use of a price elasticity factor in the study that was done.
.

; MR. CHERRY: If you can find it. ;
.

I put a motion to the Board. I don't want to ,

over step my bounds, but it seems to pretty clear that when

you read the Staff testimony, what the Staff testimony has

i
done is adopted without recomputing by-and-large, the

\ Applicant's lead forecasts and generating capacity.i

| M
i

-

If the Staff had done its job, they would have
i '

:

"
,

.
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u b37 known about the Palisades assumptions, what'we found out toda;r.

If the Staff had done its job ue would hav known about this
,

1 ,

and so it doesn't make any sense to wait for that testimony,

| | that is going to come in, which all it is going to tell us .

i
>

is that they read the FEA report and a couple of other re--

i
] ports and they read'Mr. Heins' tastimony and they think it.

):

I
'

is a good idea.
.

j s.

'

So I think that the Board should direc'tii.he :
!

'Staff to do some work in this proceeding. That's all. Do !

'

!

it or don't. I don't care. I am going to try to make fools ,

out of them, anyway. .*

I

, ' , (Board conferring.) !
,,

. ,
,

Well, we have another subject we want to talk'to';-
,

:
'

the Staff.about.'' .
- Dr. Luebke.has something he wants to talk to the ;

*
.,

Staff about. Can we do that?
.

DR. LUEBKI!: Earlier today some questions were'

raised on cross - - 4 nation posed by the Staff and by Inter-

venor counsel regarding steam generator tubes and remedies..
,

_.
to steam generator tubos and consideration of their det'erior-

ation.

O " ===ta a en == 52 == #94 * == o en * =*-

nical background of the status of the steam generator prob-

'

f lens. And a good place to look is the Prairie Island

docket file, whera the Appeal Board has been doing a lot of |
[

-
.

p ..

s
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|

rb38 in this area .
n

( And you, the Staff, have a person who I think

,o should be quite familiar with the steam generator tubes. And
r ,

-

uculd you~ bring that in the future, as prepared testimony.
. . . .

MR. HOEFLING: 'Icu are interested in, Dr.

; Lt$ebke, specifically in ths Palisades steam generator tube~
~

*
- problem?

DR. LUEBEE: In gc.neral and particularly Palisades,

yes, because it has been made an important factor in cross-

examination today. *"

End 10
fols.r,h
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9 mrtl MR. HOEFLING: Well, I am not sure that the
r ,TZER
\. Prairio Island steam generator tuba problem and the. Palisades

- steam generator tube problem are the same.
,

'
'

'

DR. LUEBKE: Thare isn't any -- excuse me, that
.

. is probably -- .

MR. HOEFLING: I think tha Prairie Island problem --

- DR. LUEBKE: The Prairie Island case is being

- used in my view as a vehicle for gathering testimetty and
.

technical information on tha state of affe. irs on steam

generator tubes.

And I am just suggesting, I am giving the Staff a

-lead as towhere to look so you don't have to start from
,

scratch finding _this information. ~'~, ,

DR. LEEDS: What we are 1.ooking for, I think, in
,

my mind - at least I will speak for myself, is that we are

looking to the Staff for an independent assessment of it.
,

DR. LUEBKE: ; Of what?

DR. LEEDS: Of anything they have assessed or

they should assess, the tubes being one of them.
.

I

MR. HOEFLING: As relates to capacity, Palisades

, capacity over the next -- as relates to Palisades dereg?
,

DR. LUEBKE: I heard.this morning there isg)
'

'

going to be an inspection. ' There were certain predictions

(G '

made about what might or might'not happen during that\
,

'
'

inspection, and so on. There is a big history on # nam

.
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I

r :pm2 generator tubes, other than Palisades.

Put this all togather and it would be helpful to
1

the Board in forming some judgment as to the importance of |
. ./

this factor.
|

'

MR. HOEFLING: One point of information. |
,

For the Board's benefit the Staff has performed

an analysis, at.least a pouer analysis, and the Staff's

analysis Palisades was not considered. So in that respect -

CHAIRMAN C'OUFAL: You mean you disccunted

Palisades completely in making your -

MR. HOEFLING: Yes, that is correct.
.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: So you assumed that it was going+

(
v to be down all during the period of your study?

MR. HOEFLING: No, we assumed that Palisades

capacity would be available, which in the need for power ;
1

analysis is the most conservative case that that capacity |

would be available and you would not need supplemental at i

. full power. |
1

DR. LUEBKE: At full power.
.

MR. HOEFLING: Right.'

DR. LUEDKE: That means you have made an assumption

that the sleeve which we as a Board know not much about,

is a good solution.

\O' MR. HOEFLING: We have assumed that sleeving would
k.:

work and that the plant would be available for full capacity.

_ . . - _-. . _ . . _ . . _ _ . . -_ -- . 1
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1

!

mm3 DR. LUEBRE: Well we, the Board, are asking you
.~,

U to give us the technical background inforzation of how you
,

1

|get there, and there are some other factors known as water ibo
chemistry, et cetera, et cetera.

! l

! ': I mean, there is more to steam generator tubes
'
s.
i than sleeves, jg p

MR. HOEFLING: Well, I think that the Staff has..

. not assessed the tube slesving solution. -

The way we attempted tog 2t around assessing t.he.
,

: .

tube sleeving solution was to assume that the Palisades;

facility would be available, which .is t'l;e worst . case.
'

:

f The Staff has not reviewed the tube sleeving
'

V , proposal.3

,
MR. ROSSO: Is it my understanding that what the

i Staff is saying is they did not look at the tube sleeving
. . .

.

proposal but they simply assumed the worst case from tha

_ ,, Licensee's point of' view with regard to the nesd for power?

That being that Palisades would be on line throughout this

T period and still concluded that the Applicant -- the Licensee,,

.

L rather, did need the power.
:

.

Is that what my .,ianderstandir.g is?
-i

'

'

p, MR. HOEFLING: The analysis assumed that Palisades
V ,

. was available, and that the assumption Consumers made that.-
,

| ,-
'

there would be a derating of 5 per$ent a year, which of
,y :

|.
,

course would give rise to a greater needs,we did not employ
,
b

l . .

. .



. . - -
- _. . - - - - . .

I 1948
,

that assumption in our analysis.f

< '.
V DR. LUEDKE: So there is a differance of position.

MR. ROSSO: No, sir.

!,

-

I don't think that's right.

MR. HOEFLING: A difference in assumption.e

'

DR. LUEBKE: All right, a difference in assumption. j,

We, the Board, would like more background $

1

information to better understand that difference of assumption. I

, MR. HOEFLING: WeA. I think, Dr. Luabk i what I
- |

am trying to say la that the Staff has not evaluated the |
1

(

tube sleeving proposal, and doesn't contemplate evaluating

it until Consumers comes in with an application for a -- |
r
!

MR. LUEBKE: I may not havs been listening-

correctly this morning, but I thcught that your cross-examination
.

inferred that that was a good idea and that it worked, and
i

1 that therefore your assumption was valid.

MR. RENFRON: Dr. Luebke, perhaps I can go through

this thing.
.

Consumers Power Company has put twelve sleeves into
t

the Palisades reactor. Part of the problem is, as we

, state, we don't know if the sleeves are going to work or not.
i

For planning purposes we have have to make certain assumptions.
,

If this Board so requires, since it is our case,

we will put on a man who is familiar with the Palisades
.

'

steam generators to support our question that in planning
.

e

- - - - _ _ ______ ___________ _ _ - _ - . . . , _ , , , _ , . , . _ . , _ , , _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ .g . , _ , , - - - .
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mm5 purposes, that we may have to take Palisades out and the,

(',) bases for un setting that forth.,

i

f We have put an assumption - we have not said,

q
.

;

j to the Staff in any formal proposal, that we propose to sleeve
'

$ ,

the tubas at Palisades. We have st&td and will state that
e ;
t ;c
i <

:.; sleeving is a possible solution. We don't know if it is4
:

!|,

going to work yst.
'

'

So I think you are putting the wrong burden over
'i ;

there.

. We will present in our testincny, possible fi::es'
.

to Palisades that indeed may work. But than again, indeed they
,

'
may not.

'
~

.;

;- DR. LUE3IG: Well, as I see it,the Staff if it
.

U ;g
I :

,,,}makestheinvestigationweareasking,maycometoasimilar i

.

conclusion, different from the one they have arrived'at or.

.,

| ' implied this morning.,

i

'

MR. RENFROW: Yes, sir.

, But the problem with that is you are now looking at
a safety question. And on the Palisades docket, which is,

|

|,
. not the question before th'.s Board, the only reason that

~ i Palisades would come before this Board is for planning purposes:
.,

'

Must you assume that the tubes will continue tog

.. degrade at the same rate they havebeen and thus you will.

|r
.. lose power, or will you be able to stop the degradation? '

p ['
, And the answer to that is, right now, nobody knows.

li

1
'

;;

] .. .

Lk
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nm6 I mean, in the testimony that I would put on,'

e',
U would be that testiacay. And we will do that. And I am not

sure how they are going to ancwer the question to look at.

the other sleeves, because we can't.

DR. LUEBKE: I want more than sleeves..

I want water chemintry, the whole bag. |

MR. HOEFLING: Dr. Luebke, the reasca the Staff

made tl. assumption that Palisades would be operating at

full capacity was just to avo:.d having to get into questions

; of what Palisades' performance would bs. Assuming that it
i

operates at full capacity, has no problems with degradation,
!

.

no problems with water chemistry, is the worst possible case
,

V from the Applicant's point of view as a conservative approach
,
,

to the need for power.
i

Having made that assumption, we shouldn't have to
~

| be addressing questions that might go to increasing the

need for the Midland facility by' reducing the capabilities

of the Palisades unit.

|

. That is exactly why the Staff took that approach,

so they wouldn't get into an elaborate discussion here,

which is really not necessary once you take the position
i

,

that Palisades is going to be available. Any other approach

just increases your need for the Midland facility.
,

CHAIRMAU COUFAL: Have you got your testimony
)

on file with regard to forecasting?

: . _ - , _ . . .. - - . . . - _ . . - - . .. - _. .-. . - . _ . . -- - -.-.
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mm7 MR. HOEFLING: Yes.
\- |'

CHILIRMAN COU7AL: Well, this wculd be a good time
to take a break. Fifteen minutes. 1

.: l

MR. CHERRY: I would'like the Eoard to read the'
.- testimony of the Staff in light of this.

u ,

, CHAIRMAN COUFAL: That is why I asked him,
'

Mr. , Cherrf.
.

, MR. CERRY: Because I made co'e remarks about

the need for a power case about Consumers, and I will make4

come about the Staff.

The Staff has copied the testimony of Mr. Heins,,

a substantial part, has done no independent analysis and their_,

\
~/ major source of review has been -,.

MR. HOEFLING: Mr. Cherry doesn't know what he,,

is talking about.-

,

MR. CERRY: I know what I am talking about.

MR. HOEFLING: You don't know what you are talking7 ,

. about.

MR. CHERRY: And reading an FEA study and and,
,

. FTC study, and talking on the telephone to Mr. Heins has

been the extent of their analysis.
'

; MR. HOEFLING: I hope you develop all that on your
crosd,;Mr. Cherry. I am going to hold you to it..

'

MR. CHERRY: You can be sure I will.
, .,

i 't _ #

MR. HOEFLING: You can't do it,.

i

-- . - - - - . . - .- -
, |
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-

8 CHAIEMAN CCUFAL: All right.

o~
. We will take fifteen minutes. |

: (Recess.)
_

cnd 11

.
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O
/Vlti MR. CHERRY: I want to noir complete my list
(' Begin 12
V as to the residential cpace heating.

i

O ~ MR. HOEFLING: Excuse me. If I may intarrupt, !
'

'

Mr. Chairman, on the Palisades question, the Staff still,

isn't clear exactly as to tihat the Beard wants.

h CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Well, we'll tell you. .Je're

saving.that.

MR. HOEFLING: Okay, fine. I'm sorry, Mr.

Chairman.

DR. LEEDS: We'll clean it up next week.

BY MR. CHERRY: ,

O In connection with the recidential space heating,

sj ' part of the forecast, you told me, I believe, that in those
s

factors you observed with the lower demand you included
;

_ conservation, which included price elasticity, cross-

1elasticity -- although you kind of qualified those factors,.

_ more effective usage of appliances, and.the advent and

at:ceptance of heat pumps.

Are there anf others?
. . .

.

.

I'm sorry, the third one, would you please repeatA.

what you said?
...

'S
_

The advent and acceptance of heat pumps would not

be part of conservation?.

N A That was the fourth one. The third item?:

' (~)
~

|
G More effective -- efficient use of appliances. '

.

e , - - .- .. . - , . . - , . , . , - , - , . .,.---.,,,-.a.n- . ,.

"
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.

r ,t 2 A. 'fes, I think the intention there is not only

ij more efficient use of appliances but also the advent and

acceptance of more efficient uppliances--more efficient

O . .

refrigerators, et cetera..

; G Is there anything olae in the conservation

section?
J: i..

!
- MR. ROSSO: 2xcuse me, Mr. Chninun.

,

,
Mr. Cherry borrowed Mr. Bickel's books during

'
- the break, and I think it would probably be more helpful for

.

Mr. Bickel to have them while he in testifying. I wonder

. if he could return them to Mr. Bickel at this time?

s .. MR. CHERRY: I have a couple of questions about :
<

,

it. If there is a question for which you need the book, I
,

'
will return it to you.

'

,'
,

i
. Do you need the book to answer my question, Mr.

t

Bickel?
*

.

241. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman --
.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Chey're his books, Mr. Cherry.

MR.ROSSO: They are. They're his books.
,

!
*

l MR. CHERRY: I want to ask him some questions '

'
!
'about some dscuments in there. If he needs the books, I'll

'

i'
give them back to him.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: You mean you're going to refer
.

r to the books'P
Y)

_

;
~

| MR. CHERRY: That is correct.
|

'

.

G
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.

3 MR. ROSSO: He could refer to the hocks just as
,s

Li easily if they're. sitting up thera, though, Mr. Chairman.

' L mean, the witness should have the liberty of checking

O
through to see if there's a particular document that would [,

t
. refresh his recollection. '

; They're his books, and they should be with him. -.

1
:

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I agreo with you. If he wants |
t

his books, he should have hi: bcoks. If counsel wants him .

'

i
to have his books, he should have his books. ;

MR. CHERRY: Do you =ced the hocks to answer the !
!
iquestions?
,

!
CHAIRHAN COUFALT Just give him the books, Mr. '

( Cherry.
_

MR. CHERRY: I-will; but I want to know if you |
''

j !.

. need the books to answer the quesuion, lir. Bickel? ' i
!

MR. ROSSO: May I have the bcoks, Mr. Cherry? : !

|MR. CHERRY: As scon as I get the answer. -
,

MR. ROSSO: He will not answer the question. until

he gets the books.
.

*

i
,

|

i MR.' CHERRY: Does he need the books to answer the '

,,

question that I just asked him?
_

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: What was the question you just

O
asked him?

| O) HR. CHERRY: Have you now told ee all of those
,~ ~,.

factors that fall within the conservation portien of those

. .

_ _ _
_ _
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blt4
' .

factors which you contand lowered demand in your examination

of residantial space heating in the lead forecast?'

_.'. ;,

THE WITHESS: To the extent of my recollection,,

yes.
I believe we've covered the list rather well.

.

MR. CHERRY: Do you need to look at the books in
order to give me a ecmplete anstrer?, '

.

i THE (ITNESS: I would like to have the books back.;

.
- I think I've completed the answer to that question.

,

MR. CHERRY: Okay. Whenever you need the books,
I'll give them back to you. .

*

,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL No, Mr. Charry. You don't hold
,

the man's books hostages. Give him the bcoks.
.

,

['
(( MR. CHERRY: An I not entitled to uso these during,

k
my cross-asemmination?;e ,- . ,

-

,

.
MR. ROSSO: You may uso that by going up to the

table and referring to them.-

!

MR. CHERRY: I want to mark scue e thibits out of
,

them? (removing documants from book) .

(Documents {imks) handed to the witness.)
BY MR. * m 4Y:,

,,') '

S Now, Mr. Bickel,'uhat other factors besides
,.

' conservation did you assume would have a lowering effect of..

usage in the residential space heating portion of the load,

'

forecast?,

'
, MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I only have one question,,

.

.

, . -. - . - , , . -. - . . - . . .-- m- - ,_~---,,-4 -- . , - , - - , , - - . - . _ , - - . , - ,
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,

*
/ N

.

(v31t 5 1 & - % ....... *

and that is: do any of thof ocumente currently in rir. Cherry's.'d

_
2 possession, those that he pulled out from the books, refer ~~

~.

3 specifically to the question which he has just acho'd the
G '

, witness?
.

*

5 *

lIR. CIIERRY: ITo .

'6 !!R. ROSSO: Okay. ~

9 r. .

7 'TIIE t7ITITESS: Is there some reason that you're,

8 holding them? ?, i,,

,

9 I gucas I have answcred that question..
.

10
DY lIR. CIIERRY: *

. -

"
G You ansucred what was in conservation. Is that

I2 all? I mean, are there any otlier factors?

13
-

g ,j IIR. ROSSO: Objection. The question is vague., .

I4
I don't know - ,any other factors to what? ''' -*

1

15
_ CIIAIRI!All COUPAL: Do you understand the question, -

I'
!tr. Dichel?

, ,

I7
TIIE ITITITESS: I thought I had answered it twice. I,,

18
CIIAIRIIAN CUPAL: Do you understand the question?

T!!E IIIMIESS: I guess not.
'.20 ..

DY IIR. CITERRY: '

.,

21
0 fir. Bichel, what I started out uns to try to get ~

22

O a listing of those factors which you looked at dith connection
.

23 with the reside'ntial space heating portion of the load fore-
24 ,

cast in which there would be lowered usage.p. nsaanum, h=.
v 25

5. Yes.,

*

. . . ,

.

eY
r

.-
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,-

/13 G So that in 1984, the relatienchip between cars

('arb1
and trucks as vehicles has incroaced, the.'c cars hava heen --

~

- become a greater parcentage of veticles.
.

A I haven't made that calculation. .

I will make the calculation.
,

, | (Pausa.)

For 1976, we are saying that cars amount to

78.6 percent. For '84 we are saying that cars anount to
I

m*= 1

80'.8 percent.

0 19767

A 1984.

C<)
B 80.8? !.-,

,

[ A Yes.'/_ ..

;

O '767

A 78.2., , -

G co you know the reittive cost of energy for cars

and trucks?

A I do not know. Again, as I mentioned earlier,

the energy consulting services department has done a. fair
9

. , ' amount of work on that.

_.

Mr. Bickel, do you know whether it costs more in3

terms of energy to make a car or a truck?

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Bickel, were you finished with-

O ;

'

your previous answer?

r

THE WITNESS: No, I wasn't.
,

d
.
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1982 ;
. .

,

.

y b2 MR. ROSSOr Mr. Chairman, may he be allowed to

('3 <

answer his previous question?.

,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Finish your previous answer.

'

MR. CHERRY: Mr. Chairman, part of the difficulty
'

.

is that I do not get an answar to the subject of cross-exam-

!
ination. I am told that som<2cne in Jackson, Michigan has

got somsthing and then the information goes in the record.

We have had Mr. Heins talk about information that we could '

have gotten from a cab driver so far as I know, and it comes,

; in'the record. Ecw meaningful is that?
.

. .

I asked this man if he knows. He is the man who
,

$

, .
:. is tendered. I am then going to ask him if it is in his

i'J backup information and I want to know the relationship to j

it.

.

I If he wants to answer that there is some other

gentlemen -- I am entitled to ask my questions. Cross-

'

examination is an art form. It is not a slovenly, garbage

project. I am entitled to get my question answered, and I
'

' am entitled to interrupt the witness if he is not answering,

my question.

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I thought I had a.

Q - ruling that the witness could finish his answer. -

! CHAIRMAN COUPAL: Yes, I did rule that,Mr. Rosso.O
y[ THE WITNESS: The point that I was making, Mr.

'

cherry, is that certainly studies have been in the past to

-
.

- - - - - -- , e ---, , - - , . -, , . , - - - - , - - . - - - - - - - , , + . , - . . ,._--,e , r
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*. 1983 !
,

.

I

/ b3 try to correlate hilewatt hours per vehicle, car and truck

-),

et catara, and to the best of my knowledge, none of these

have been anything that tha energy consulting department-

,

was ready -- willing to accept or release as being valid. ! !
'-

.*

They have had a great deal of difficulty in attempting to.

i

: determine that particular relationship. i {

Consequently, that is not the way the energy-

;

. forecast -- that is not the way that we project sales to |
~

J

General Motors Accounts, per se.

BY MR. CBI.RRY:
]

1

O In your judgment, Mr. Dickel, does it take more |
.

|

lT :_ electrical energy to produce a car or a truck? '

( /
> A. I would certainly anticipate that it would take-

.
,

more to produce a truck. However, I am sura that there are

. -some mini trucks that' could be put together with less than
'

some of the larger vehicles.

|
- 0 Now you said that you had a regrassion analysis

, equation for energy consumption. Dc.you remember mention *

, ,
ing that?

.4 L Yes.

G What are the independent variables to that equa-,

> |

! tion?
, ..

|
: A The independant variables. are General Motors
i

, .

vehic).e and time.it s.

Y ^
'

8 :

[ 0 Ara there any others?
:

-

"'
i.

__ . _ . _ ._ -. . . - - - . - - - -
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1984

i b4 A. Those are the only two independent variables.

s. g Now what I want you to do la make the computation

you made for 1976 on usage per vehicle where you arrived
.i

'- at 598.7 for 1984
,

A. Without double checking that, 686.4 kilowatt .

3 hours per vehicle. >

.-

G That confirms what I got.

Now you have therefore projected per vehicle

electric energy usage per vehicle for GM to increase by'what,
-

percent?

MR. ROSSO: 'I think I am going to object to

,
that question.

Over what period of time or -- and betwaan which

two reference points in time?
j
..

- MR. CHERRY: The ones we just did, Mr. Rosso.
:

MR. ROSSO: So the question is between the re- '

- farance point of 1976 and the reference point of 1984, you
- want to figure out what the percentage increase is?

MR. CHERRY: I would never have asked the question, , .

. ,

so artfully, but that is the sense of it.
,

,.,.

THE WITNESS: Over that eight-year period, the

kilowatt hours per vehicle as calculated in the way we jsut
O

- I

have it, increases by a total of 14.66 percent.;

Y)
, BY MR. CHERRY:

~ '

i
,- S 14.66 percent.

+

;.. -
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1985
1

i G
Qb5 A Yes, sir. j,

'

G Sut the mi:: that we have ccaputed would indicate

that the average use per vehicle would be down; wouldn't it,

because we have got more cars and your notes indicate that

! General Motors is going to smaller cars, therefore, less-

energy per car; is that correct?

A I am not -- these notes were in my bcok. I am not
!

sure who wrote these, quite frankly.

G Do you think that they are correct or incorrect
.

copies?

.A I would have to evalute them and review them to
-

<

: see. I know that-thara has certainly been a trend for --
.

., ,

V -

*

towards increasing kilowatt hour per vehicla. It has been
.

ongoing. And thi.s sort of a progression does not surprise me, , .

- ,at all. -
.

G Didn't you do a load management study July of-

1976 where you contacted General Motors and they told-you- '

that their overall use of electrical energy was goin to
.

; ,
go down, or is that someone else's department?

MR. ROSSO: If there is a document that is avail-

|
able on that, perhaps that could be shown to the witness.

*

MR. CERRY: I will show it to him.
.

|*BY MR. CHERRY:
,

G I want to know if you know of a study done by a

j load management committee where General Motors was contacted
|4

1
1

1. .

:
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1986 !
:

.

I 'arb6 and they told you that thstr energy usage was going to go

down? Do you know of such'a study?.

A I do act recall havin'g seen that study.
,

g Per vehicle, that it was going to down, usage was
,

- going to go down per vehiclo. Do you know of such a study?
,

~

A No, I don't. This is what General Motors has '

'

told us?

' '

O What you concluded?

What yonconcluded prepared by the rate research--

5department of Consumers Power Ccmpany. Do you?'

,
'

. .

i A Concluded what? -

~
'

G Have you considered such a study in your projec- i-

( .

'

' ' '
t$on ycu just discussed; energy usage per vehicle in your'*

.

forecast for General Motors.-

i.

~

A I believe I just responded that I do not recall

having seen that study.

'

* MR. CHERRY: Cculd I have this marked, as 21, ;

please? It is entitled Lead Management Survey for Large-
*

i |

.- i Commercial Custanars -- Ccmmercial and Industrial Cus*r=ars, |.
,

ii.

prepared by Consumers Power rate research department,- -
.

! r' project 7613, July 1976.
'

:

(Whereupon, the above-mentioned.: -

.

document was marked Intervenor's

;QO
$

No. 21 for identification.).

,

o

MR. CHERRY: I have selected excerpts from the>

;

r

.

h ,
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:

)b7 study although it is available in its entirety. I have' -

.

Xeroxed the cover page, plus the section entitled General

Motor corporate responses to Consumars Power Company Electric

Load Managment Survey, which is 10 pages.
,

. The GM response is included in its entirety.

.;

.' MR. ROSSO: So this is clear on the record these
! ,

are excerpts from the stuny? But not the study as a wholei

} is that correct?;

I MR. CHERRY: No; they are the entire responses

by General Motors. The study. covers other large commercia.7

and industrial customers, but I have ine luded everything-

,

S that relates to General Motors. That was a document that

was producsd by Consumers Power Company, number D-400 016. -

,,

'

~

.
MR. HOEFLING: Mr. Chairman, I don't think we

.

'.' have ever gotten an identification of the fetir exhibits
,

'

, ;. that went before this.

MR. CHERRY: I know that.- '

DR. LUEBKE: E:cactly; Wa are getting a bunch of

...-| loose papers...

. .

.

MR. CHERRY: I will do it in time. If Mr. Rosso. .
..

hadn't interrupted me, I would have.done it already.

MR. ROSSO: But if I hadn't, the witness would
I]

not have had those specific working papers in front of him

;, which related to the questions you were asking him.
* v.'

' . , - -

CHAIRMAN CDUFAL: This .doesn't get us anywhere.

[ .. .

|
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O%db8 MR. CHERRY: It sure does. I think so. I am

t .-

pleased with this week.

BY MR. CHERR?:

-

G Have you ever seen that exhibit, 21, before?

- A To the best of my knowledge, I have not.

- G Would you raview it and tell me whether or not

it supports or contradicts your projection of electric

- energy use per vehicle by General Motors during the period
.

1976-84.

(Pause.)
~~ ~

Have you had sufficient time to look at the-

- document, Mr. Bichel?

A I have not yet found any section that I thought
,

you referred to, which gave a projection of kilowatt hour

^

per vehicle-and trends thereof.

O My question was:

Perusing Enhibit 21 and the.information that

was supplied to ConsumersJower Ccmpany's rata department by

.
General Motors, does it tend to support or contradict the

increase in electrical energy per vehicle use which your

_
forecast predict.27

O * rir== or 11, 1 outa tin *= 9 i== === *n * *at-! .

O
. summarized - this is snmmarized material pr vided byo

l y[ General Motors and it certainly is not - and it certainly

does not attempt to present a Consumers Power position, but |
|
!

~
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i
'

l
,

|

'

. /~~'s
/ Qb9 it obviously does have very noble goals for conservation.

O Does it tend to support cr tend to contradict the |
'

'

projection of alectrical energy per use -- use per vehicle.

that you projected? ,

MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, I am going to have to

'
object, because what was computed here was for the year

197.6 and for the year 1984. Those are two data reference-
;

i

points. I have no' idea, or does anybody in this room, j

whether those two are representative in terms of a long-term.

|trend.-

And he keeps describing this as a trend and I

am not sure that is accurate, and.I object..

-/ BY MR. CHERRY:

4 Mr. Bickel, if you want, you can go ahead and :

|

ccmpute the rest of them. They just go on up.

But I want to know if, based on your perusal of.

i
- that report, it has in your judgment what is contained there,

4

a tendency to support or contradict that load forecast you |

made for General Motors on energy use per vehicle.
,

.4 I am not certain without studying it in more j

_,
detail, that you can really say either one.,

|

Granted, they are trying to conserve asamuch as'

,
,

they can, but it is possible that the kilowatt hour per

.
vehicle could still go up. You have tio recognize that there

v

_ :. has been a pretty healthy trand, growth trend, in kilowatt*

.

, , - , - , , _ . , ,--.,_,..3_, . - , - . , , _ . , , _ __-.,,7, . , , - - - y __,_ .-,
- - - - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ___m_ . _ _-, , . _ - , , _

_
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/ (D./
,3rbl0 hour sales to General Motors Acccunts,

u.

G Have you ever heard of the Energy Pclicy
,

p Conservation Act? [ '

,. . , :;
.

'

1 I beliove'I have. I am not particularly familiar i

'

' :+ with it.
.

-

:

:. |
,,

- |. S .Have you evar heard of the Federal Energy . i
'

.

Agency, Industrial Energy Conservation Program?
-

i

1A Again it sounds familiar but I am not particularly;,

I

' ' familiar with 'it.-
'

I
:! O Do you know' commitments in General Motors.and )

.

the other members of the transportation industry group in '. ., '

C - ;i the United States committad to the FEA's target date in
t .i

reduction of electrical energy uses per output up until
- *

:1

,4.,
''

1980 ?.
,

&.,

: A I know that GM has frequently had targets of
. making such reductions. I am not sure that they achieve
- '. them.

.

G Well, doesn't the report you just read sa.y they-
'

achieve them, at least through 19767'

w

4

A You are tialking now about reduction in electrical,.

usage?-

- . .

/] . G Yes.
.

-

j; How does that correlate with kilowatt hour per --.. . .

O,

A I am not sure -: : ..
s :i

.3 G Because they say in the report that electric use,

. a
, ,

! e
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.

.J l
-

'i
.

(

!r 011 is part of their production cost. They say reducing electric

i usage where possible has always been an important part of'-

every energy conservation program. "Throughout '75 GM has ia

O.
i !

reduced its total energy consumption 17.7 percent, compared

with 1972. Approximately 10 percent of this ancunt is due'

: .

'
, J to the energy conservation program,"et cetera.

i'

"A corporate goal of 5 percent savings in- '

!

I total energy use suggestad for production of major
,

vehicles has been established for '76."
i

Now what I am asking you is whether or not you

! -
considered in connection with your forecast the information!

that Consumers Power rato company had. I take it the answer
- .

! ' :

is no.- - ,

.. -

. j A The answer iis no. I have not seen tha document. i
,

.
- i

G And you have not considered the commitment made by- .

the transportation. industry to the Federal Energy Administra-| .;,

[
..

f - tion with respect to a percentage of energy consumption per
'

; -
. .

f .

output by 19807. .

iA That's correct,
.,

*

; '

g Do you know what that figure is?
. ,.

< ,

I ;
3A No, sir.

f
..
-

- ,

G Would it surprisa you if I told you it was 60
o

, .
67 percent?

A 67 percent reduction? ,

;.

| ; y g Yes.

t
!

et:

! .: -

c
,
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-

12 MR. ROSSO: Excuse me.

BY MR. CHERRY:' - +

O In energy per unit of output?'

q
q-

' A I suppose it wouldn't surprise me to hear that
|

J as an objective, having seen on a cursory view some of the
|
:

|
- other unattainable objectives that General Motors has had

,

!
'

in the past.

- G Would y'ou consider that, 'if General Motors
,

. ,.

has committed to the Federal Energy Administration pursuant

the law passed by Congress and pursuant,to sworn statements,
,

would you say that ought to be considered in your.foracast ,

I

.
of what they are going to produce? ,

'

.

MR. ROSSO: I must object to the question as( -
'

,

'
.

totally without foundation in the record. None.of this is

in the record. I have no idea whether any of those state-

ments are true or not.
. .

e

Now if he is willing to state that -as a hypo-

.
thetical question, that is one thing. But if he is going to

try to put statsuents of fact in the record . in his
,

,- | own question, that is totally improper. .

MR. CHERRY: Can we have a ruling, please?

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I took the question to include
,

; those assumptions. Is that the way it was intended.-

.
MR. CHERRY: Yes.* , , .

'

|.~
,

; CHAIRMAN COUFAL: All right.
.

.. ,

- _ _.-.__._ _ ._ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ , _ _ _ _ _ _ , , _ _,_
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1

13 You man answer, then.

- THE WITNESS: Assuming that those are just assump-

q . tions and not necessarily --

k./
CHAITCfAN COUFAL: Assuming what he says is true;

|
,

do you think you should have considered them?'

-; THE WITNESS: I would say that if what he said

- is true, I would certainly very much'like to have been aware

'

of it when I made that forecast. I am not sure of what the: ,

; impact would have been, but I think it certainly would have --

it certain would have -- |,

1

BY MR. CHERRY:

. 4 You don't know what the impact would have been

r],

,; if General Motors is committed to reduce its energy output'
,

per unit by 67 percent over 10 ye. irs; you have no' idea"what.,

'

the impact would be?-

,3 A I have no idea what the realistic reflection of

-- that goal would be on a projected sales to General Motors.
,

4 If I told you to assume that that would be true,
,

that in fact GM would attain that goal, .how would that impact
-

.

,

on your forecast?.7

A Clearly, that would reduce it substantially.

..,
4 It would maks it arroneous?

A It would make the forecast erroneous?

O

.7) ,.
G Yes.(

- A It would make the forecsst somewhat; yes.

. .
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bl4 G Now do you not believe that we are in a period of

.)
-

time when energy conservation is becoming not only voluntary

but mandatory?

A Mandatory in what sense, Mr. Cherry.

- 0 We are going to pass laws to prevent utilities

;y from not helping us. We are going to fo::c'e' people to use

isss energy by passing laws to mandate more efficien't use

. of appliances. We are going to make taxes on inefficient

a
use of appliances.

I am talking about a whole kind'of trend that is

going on both legislatively and voluntarily.
'

-

; Are you aware of that trend?

%'] t'

.! A I am aware that there are certain rumors in thes

directions which you have discussed.
,

_ G Now have you considered that trend in your pro-

: jection of load forecast?

' A In the past, that has showed up --

'

% Have you considered it in this load forecast?

.

That trend; that is my question. Mr. Bickel, you can give

me a speech after you answer my question..

_

Yes; in the sense that -- this load forecast'isA

g ,

based to some extent on previous load forecasts which were

reviewe by the forecast' committee, which were reviewedL'in

great detail as per assumptions with relevant people who
. , .

.

- were familiar with the attempts being made to do this sort

. .

--,
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crbl5 of thing that you describsd.

- g I thchght that your study was a vsrification of''

'
~ the executive review study done by -- what was that word?

O
Probability encoding?

! Now you are telliag me that your study culiminated
.

and they are approving. Which is it? ?-
'
.

,

'
- A I don't undarstand your statment.

.

- G Mr. Heins said.that the Bickel analysis was a

.
confirmatica of an independant study done by the executive

|

energy review enemittee.

A That is correct. 1
'

.

:!! I

, G .Is it correct? f. ,

i
,

'

.
A Yes. 1

-

. 4 You are certain of that? { |

I
,

A Yes.

@ Does Midland 17 come from your books and records?-
.

t

- A Yes, it does.

G And is that part of the work papers on the Bickel.

, study?
,

'

A Yes, it is. !-
..

.;,

G okay.
, :;

- . ' So the Bickel study says that the basis for pro-
,

faction of annual growth includes judgment of energy fore-

i cast executive review committes; correct?'

;

A Mr. Cherry, I am getting back to the continuum,;

.: .

. _ . . . - - _ _ _ _ - . _ . - -_ . - _ . . ..- - __. ., .
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crbl6 point. We did not start forecasting in September of this
' '

- year. We have been forecasting for many years. The judgment

that I am talking about here is a judgment that has been

expressed in past years, not necessarily what the state of

information was of each member of the forecast ccmmittee when
i

.

: he was - this year.
,

G Mr. Bickel, when Mr.Heins was on the stand, he.

,

I' led me to believe very clearly that the'executivo review com- '

mittee is studying pretty contemperaneoucly with tha
'

.
preparation of the testimony.--* '

And then you went ahead and did a confirmation
,

-
.

I,of it. -
,

.

- : As a matter of fact, when Mr. Rosso called me
- =

the other" night and gave me the changes in the Heins testi-
,

_ many, I specifically believed that there wa's a study done .

-

by the executive forecast review committeejhere, contempor y
'

aneous with his testimony and then a Bickei confirmatory
study.

-

A Yes.
.

-.

'

| . .-
, ,

4 That isn't what occurred at all, is it?
-

.

i IT certainly is what occurred.
.

n _ % Iffyou would look at all of the machinations over
._)

a period of two or three year' s -
{ : . A You are proposing that I completely forget anything

s_._

that was ever done in the past, and start over and do *

,,
,

I

- n_ . , -
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.

.

p .barbl7 a totally new forecast and use totally new techniques.O I
~

.. propose that that is an inappropriate way to proceed.
:

G When did the energy review committee project the I

O-
load forecast that you confirmed by your study? 4

,

\- ,
~

A That was during September of 19767 '

S They did that study?,

:

A Yes.
-

'

S And you confirmed that forecast after September
,

| 19767
'

' ,

A Yes.
i

9 Using date that in large part goes back to '72, ,'

:'2 '73 and '74? !

'a A Primarily 1975. Yes. '-

!

4 Early 1975.
9

*
.-

Do you know the factors that the energy executive

q review committee used?
-

A I have them, yes. I have seen summaries. I wasa

not involved, now, in any of the probability encoding sessions.--

'

But I have seen summaries.
.

i..

% Now the probability encoding session''is 3ust a--

!

; fancy word for conversation; isn't it? I

..

MR. ROSSO: Objection. Argumentative.
,--

'

CHAIRMAN COUPAL: Overruled. -

-

| THE WITNESS: Most assuredly not.
-

..

o

.

Se g

. , - - - , . -_-w--- - r --- , , - - , r---
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rb18 BY MR. CHERRY:

').

G What is probability enccding?

A A probability encoding session is -- it is verbal

in the sense that it is 'a discussion, but it is an attempt of

- one party to determine what another person's views are as to

' the probabilities of certain events and based on certnin

- assumptions.
' -

It is not just a casual discussion where you say:
'

,

1

- Well, do you think 50 percent probability of this or what. It ;

1

is a portion of decision analysis and it is a rather well

'

documented means'of attempting to glean information from

- knowledgeable people, not by asking what you think the prob-*

# itbflity is of this event by asking them a series of questions

in which they define scenarios, which then enables you to

draw a probability curve.

'

B Do you know a gentleman by the name of Denton?
*

A Yes, I do.

O Who his he?

A He is our corporate economist.. .

A What?.

'

A The corporate economist of consumers.

) G A pretty smart guy? .
,

L I believe he is.

(O,) G When he makes statements absaut economic prospects

over the next 10 years, are they regarded as fairly substantial

!
~

l n
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;

m.rbl9 in the ccmpany?

'

A Mr. Denton's approach -- the answer to your ques-
'

: tion is yes. But Mr. Denton's approach is to attempt to getO i

a consensus of the leading economists views. He is very good

at collecting information and collecting projections made by
,

|
; other economists, assimilating them and ccming up.with a

consensus projection.

#
. G'- If Mr. Denton wrote a mamorandum saying these are

; my views, would you expect that what he really did was col-
a

lect scmeone alse's views, or would you believe him?

A. I would believe that those ara his views, based on

his review of the views of other people and his own perscual

', beliefs.

G We~know, at least if Denton says something we can-

take it as pretty good economic information insofar as

Consumers is concerned?

- A I believe co'.

G. What did he think about powei production over the

next 10 years;.do you know?
,

.

. ! A' Yes.. The projections that I provided you with
'

earlier are -- pardon me -- the projections that are contained-

g in -- I believe it is Exhibit 11 -- were made by Mr. Denton.
,,

G Did Mr. Denton believe that energy use per vehicle ~

( would go up or down over the next 10 years?
m

A I don't know.

.
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!
.

( N rb20 MR. ROSSO: Agair., Mr. Chairman, as Mr. Cherry

\'
-- has reference to a document I submit it would be much fa.irer

.

to the witness to show him the document before asking the

O '

question.

MR. CEERRY: Wh- not? This man looked at them

and talked to him.2

7 BY MR. CHERRY: ' -

Q. Have you ever sean Exhibit 22 before?,

'
,

_ A Yes, sir; I have.

!

.. (L Now turning to the second ps.ge, last paragraph and '

te41 me if you ever discussed the concept there with Mr. ,

i-

c Denton whera he said that he projects that more cars will be

i
assembled in suppliers'. factories, all of which have a,

, ,,

. . ' tendency to be grcwing'up outside Michigan, which would
a i

'

therefore tend to lassen General Motor's' consumption of,.

t

energy, both absolutely and as use per vehicle.~

.

, (Pause .)

A Could you please repeat the question, sir?
,

MR. CHERRY: Could we have it reread, please?
.

,

(Whereupon, the reporter read the pending ques-

,

tion as requested.)

THE WITNESS: I think it is imporrtant to
.

~
. "

;.

recogniae, Mr. Cherry, that there are many courponents and |

many different:~ factors in producing cars. The on'gine can
,,

%>
.. . ..

be produced in one location; other components can be pioduced
...

I - . .

_ _ . _ _ ._ - _
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'-!.n other locations. And then they might very well --217

\ '
G Ycu haven't answarad my question. You go ahead-

and when you get done you can answer my question.

A. I believe I just did.

- a You go ahead.and you finish your statement and

!.
\
<

'
- then I will answer my question. ;

'

l
MR< ROSSO: Do you remember where you were or do i

:

you want it read back?
1

THE WITNESS: That's all right. |
'

\

.
Let me make a statement. As you uill recall, this !

i
Iwas a probability encodinci session, and I am sure that this,

,

'

- view was in fa=t reflected on the individual probability
,

k% curves as generated by the msmbars of the energy forecast,-
.

committee.

- BY MR. CHERRY:

. G How do I know that this was a probability en-

coding session? This is just a memorandum to Mosley with

carbon copies to Boris, Parker and Bickel, none of whom --
..

not all of whom were on the executive review c-ittee, as
-

.

[ told to me by ,Mr. Heins.
,_

A That is correct.,

,

:

}. .-
O So that this is net a probability encoding session.: ^

A. That is -- no, but I believe that that - and I

guess thane is no reason you would know this -- I believe
,

j that that particular document was distributed to the members
i

'
.

' e

____I_"_______1_"_ ? SII_Y * i F @ __ " " " " * " * * - - - - - - - * ' " " " - - ' ~ ~ ' ~ ' " " " - ~ - - - "~ "' A'-
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,

ub22 of the forecast committee some time prior to the coding

. sesaion.'-
-

i

G I am not so sure how you would know that. Did

O
you participate in the coding session?

~

|- A I report te Mr. Mosley. !

l

O Did you participate in the coding session? i

- ; !
,

A As I said earlier -- i i
-

l
1

@ Did you participate -- |
'

\
- A I did not. !

!
MR. ROSSO: Mr. Chairman -- ! '

! !CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Gentlemen -- i j
i 1

f
* Cherry -- IMR. ROSSO: Mr.

|k MR. CHERRY: Don't raise your voica to me. ;
' '

,

lMR. ROSSO: Don't raise your voice to me. , i
i l
3'

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: All of you just sit down.
1

-

BY MR. CHERRY:

4 My question was -- 1

1

CHAIRMMI COUFE: Now I don't knew where we are

and where we are going but let's everybody calm down. If

: .. you have a question; put the question.

BY MR. CHERRY:4 -

O Did you participate in the ecding session?.

i'

A I did not.

O Therefore, you were not around when any documents,

kb
'

were distributed; is that correct?#
--

.

&

4

_. % ,%, . -- - - - - - - ~ e er a m w -
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.

I received carbon copias of some of the cocuments
123 A.

~,V
I believe that

- and I believe.-- I am going from memory --

.

when Mr. Mosley sent out material to the forecast cnmmittee

momhers telling them that this was going to take place, I

believe he attached that. document. I am not certain, but I'

believe he did. .-

'E 0 Did you take into censideration what Mr. Denton.

- said about no increase in the state population within the

foreseeable future in your load forecast, or did you predict
.

.

an incranse in population?' ,

e

End #13 .
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r
A We are projecting cn increase in state population.

TZER

Q Even though your economist said that the best

available information says no change in state population?,

A I'm not certain that he said exactly whnt he

~

intended there.
p

If you assume that he did, then you would have to ,'
.

'

say -- I an not utilizing that information. #

Q You are now going to tell me that Mr. Denton

didn't mean what is literally on a piece of paper that he

wrote?

A I won''t try to interpret what he writes.

- Q Because of ser:tething Mr. Mosely might have

'
. told you took place in a session that you didn't go to.

- Well, you save that one for later, will you.
:

-

MR. ROSSO: I move that that entire diatribe

be stricken.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Strike the part that said,

"We'll save that for later," vill you. i

.: Now Dr. Leeds says that --
t .g

DR. LEEDS: I am not sure we got an answer to the

- question that Mr. Cherry asked you about car production in

] . : the State of Michigan. And I thought you were going to go

back to make sure we got that answor.

O.*
MR. CHERRY: Well, I am running a bit out of time,

S but pose the question and I'1". ask it.

.
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| m2 DR. LEEDS: No, it was your questioncebout the

" last paragraph in your exhibit with respect to car production,

,q in Michigan.
Q.

MR. CHERRY: Yes..

.

BY MR. CHERRY:.

- ! O I believe I asked you if you factored in Mr. Denton 7
.- ..

views that there would be a decrease of car production and ,
,.

energy usage per vehicle.
:I
'

And you then told me that you didn't think those

~were Mr. Denton's viewa, and that is why I stopped.
,

i
.

MR. ROSSO: No, I object to that.
!

That is a mischaracterization of i.he testimony...

*

CHAIRMAN CCU AL: Well, what is the'pending
.

; question,'do you know, Doctor?
..

'

. DR. LEEDS :- I' thought it was floating in the air'
.

unanssered. 8
. .,

.

# Could we get an answer to that one?

,
MR'. ROSSO: I am not sure of what the question is.

| . ; .; If you will pose it, we will try to answer it.
. . . .- .,.

'i Dd. LEEDS: .Well, let me just ask you very'.,-
, .

|
.

., simply:

'. Did you consider any coments made in the last

,

page of Intervenor's Exhibit, last paragraph of the second

page of Intervenor's Eschnit 22, expressing a view that
|%c

" perhaps . increases in production would occur, outside of Michigan?--

|

. .

. . . . ,- ,, -.c.-. _.m.,. _ ,, m. ...,__ ,, - ,y y -_,-.__,. . -., _
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MR. ROSSO: Dr. Leeds, he doesn't have a copy of

'

- that. I would lika toshow him yours.

*
DR. LEEDS: Okay.

(Handing to witness)*
,

. THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. The possibility of

increased production outside of this State certainly has been,

.

discussed before the forecast committee meetings,-and'it is ,.

+ .

* considered to be a,very real_ possibility.

~

DR. LEEDS: Excuse me-- for ~ ashing it once Izdre.

Did'you consider t.2at in ycur load foracast?
-

-- . ,

. THE WITNESS: Yos, I believe I did.

)
,

DR. LEEDS: Explicitly?

f THE WITNESS: Not e:tplicitly.

But it was a subjective consideration that
,

; went into the production of G.aneral Motors salas, kilowatt

hour siles to General Motors. i..

DR. LEEDS: Doeslour projection show an increase *,,

in. the number' of cars produced or a decrease, or what?

THE WITNESS: It shows an increase in the number
~

.
.

of cars produced as prepared by Mr. Denton...

-- , .

, ,

DR. LEEDS: Thank you. ,
.

m BY MR. CBERRY:
) ,.

,

! Q When did Mr. Denton prepare that projection?
,

| . Late 1975?
| 2

- A The projection that I have used in my confirmatory

. .

_ _ _ _ _ _ . - -- c , r -
,
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a4 study?
,

's :
- I''celleve tha date was October 27, 1976..

.

Q Why do you say it was October 27, 19767*q
k.'

A Because'that is tht) figure that sticks in my nind.

Q Do you:have the projection?
, ,,

I

,
A Yes, I do.

MR, ROSSO: Would you let him describe for

the record, what he is showing you?

I am showing him Ikr. Centon's- THE WITNESS:

economic projections prepared on October 27, 1976.

EY MR. CHERRY:

0 Mr. Bickel, you told me that tha independent

)' variable in the const:ngtion equation that was used in connection.

with production of General Motors power forecast --

'

- A Yes.

~

0 -- was vehicles and time?

A Yes.

Q Okay.

Would 2not Exhibit 21, the load' management,

'

suggest that another independent variable should be price '

=e a

Price is certainly one that would be veryA

O raasonable toattempt to tie into their regression model.
J,

Q Did you do it?

A I did not do it this year.

~- We have attempted to tia price and other factors

i
. .

t
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5 in the past, but we have not come out with as good a .' -

stiatistical fit as using Generr1 Motors vehicles and tine..,,'
-

.

'

. Q So that price has not hoen considared at all in

.-

your General Motors production? .

A No, sir. That really isn't correct. i

,

;. Q Uot considered as a variable, anindependent

variable in your regroscion . equation?

- A That is correct.

O But you think it would be reasonabla to do so?

- A I think it uculd be reasonable to continue to l

analyze that and see if we can improve our regression

' equation,

Q Do you believe you uculd get a more er less sound )s -

result if you added as one of the independent variables. in j

I
your regression equation, prico? i

,

1

: A If you had a good statistical fit, and most

- significantly, if you had a good projection of that independent l

variable, then you should get at least as good, probably a
-l

<.

better projection.
.

. The key, of course, as you well know, is that any

time you have independent variables, you must then project

.; , them in order to project the dependent variable.

,

Q Would you identify Midland Intervanor's Exhibit 18

A)
Q ~

'as coming from your workpapapeds.(

; (Handing document to witness)
,,

f

- - ,
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g Would y7u describe it?

A Thi.3 is a pro-jection of :cilowatt hour -- wall,'

._.

megawatt hour sales and megawatt der.nd used by Dow in total,,

(' ' '
generated on their own generating equipment and purchased from

ConsumersPower Company.

Q Was the Midland Intervenor's E:chibit 13 used in "
;

-

any way in your forecast?

.

Yes, it is.A

Q How is it used?

A It was used as a direct input.

Q Okay...

So that if it is wrong, to the extent that it has
,

impact, then the forecast is incorrect?

. A 'That is correct. Dy the same percent, same amount.'

4

Q Can you identify Midland Intervanor's Exhibit 19*--

. (Handing document to witness) -

. -- as coming from your workpapers?

A I believe it did, yes.

..

Well, I took it out of your book.O
,

| A Well, then it must have..

MR. ROSSO: We will stipulate that it ccmes out,.
..

of the working papers.

BY MR. CHERRY:

C Q Now can you tell me who put these - this is a
. . .

%

. handwritten page entitled " Industrial Sales Growth."
. . .

i

te

.
-- - _e _ _ _ _- * =.
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mm7 I A Yes.
I

. '

# l 2h Q Is this a backup for the Industrial Sales Growth
i

3 projection?

i() 4 A No, those are miscellaneous comments that

5 somebody, I believe Gordon Heins, but I am not certain, put
.

6 together.
.

!7 Q Now Mr. Heins changed a couple of numbers in his ).
8 "

testimony the other night, and there is a circle 'around 5 i

9
percent, and then it is written in hand 5.5 percent --

10 A Yes.

11
Q -- as the amount of the change in te.stimony

I2 increase that was.
_

() Is that correct?- - - I
I3

'
I4 That was' made two days ago in the testimony.
15 Do you know if Mr. IIeins did - that just a couple j

i.

16 of days ago? I

II7 A No, I did that.

18
And I did that--_

t

I9
Q When did you do that? !

,

20 A Sometime subsequent to November 30th, 1976.
21 Sometime af ter that. . .

22
Q Why did you do it?

is
) 23 :

A Because we had revised our projection of industrial !,

1

24
! ["al Reporters, tric. sales and this is now the correct humber.i A
!| v(s,) a5* 'Q How did you do it? :

'
,

|
.

s

- -, ,
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I MR. ROSSO: Which is now the correct number?,
;

2 THE WITNESS: The 5.5 percent growth is now theq.]
(-

.
3

correct number.

O 4
MR. ROSSO 1 m sorry, r suse wented to keeg the

i

5 record clear.

6i MR. CHERRY: You are supposed to do that on,

,

|7 direct -examination . l

8.

MR. ROSSO: Okay.

9
BY MR. CHERRY:

10
Q Now, can you tell me the process you went through

U
to go from 5 to 5.5 percent? I

,

12 g yes,

13
} I went back th rough and rera our traditional

Id model, first of all of sales to General Motors accounts.
I6 ' I came up with a revised ~ projection of sales to General
I0 .

Motors accounts. !
i

I7
I then went back and analyzed what had happened, or i

I3 what your projection would be, using the traditional |,
.

'i~ I9
. . . . . .' . . . . '

.

methodologies on industrial sales, excluding General Motors | ]
20 h iand Dow.

||
'

, ..

21 .I then added those two to the projection that
.

22 we just referred to of Dow sales and came up with a total. :g- . ,

i;

23 The average annual growth rate over the ten-year period j;
-

24
, A., n ,, .. in 1977.through 1987 was 5.5 percent per year.,

kl' .,
V 25 I'! Q Mr. Bickel, when you did your residential space

r

.

e

_ . _ _ . . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ - . _ _ _ _ _ .__ _ . _ . _ . . _
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11 heating costs forecast -- part of the forecast - are you with.

,f,me?
j,

! |
'

'il1. ..--

3 A Yes?

4 Q You gave me a list of . standards that.had a tendency

5 to decrease usage, and one that had a tendency to increase, i
l

6 depending on what the mix was.,
.

7 Do you remember that conversation?
~ '

'

;

8| A Yes. |
:

Q Can you remember any other factors now that you |
9 '

10 want to add to that?

II A Well, we talked, of course, about the cross

12 elasticity problem. I guess there is one thing that I assume I

I3 was inherent in that and perhaps I should s. tate it
I4 explicitly, is that obviously the availability of alternate

-15 forms of energy would have a very great impact on the number |
16 of customers who would utilize residential -- electric space
17 heating, and therefore that would have an impact on the
18 average usage.

,

;
*

..
. *

. , , . . .. -,

|
, . .

.
Q We are talking doout use per customer? !,

20 A Average usage per customer, yes, indeed. ! ,

21 Q That would increase or decrease? '

:

22 A That would increase average .use per customer,
!y 123 because those customers who would otherwise opt for natural gas i

!.

(FP, r
24 for heating or fuel oil or propane or whatever else, would !jenowm.ir=..

j
25-

have less of that available, and consequently -- |
1

.

-- - . . . . _ , . . , . . , , ,_ y, . . , m., , . .m-

-
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i

11 Q You are talking about electrical?s mml0<( ) g
s ,

2;'~'
A -- and consequently wouldhave to use electricitys

3 ! for space heating,due to either the inavailability or fear of

( 4 supply of alternate fuels.

5 Q Mr. Bickel, my questions hav'e to do with use for

6 space heating customers, electrical space heating customers..
.

7 A So do my responses.

( 8 Q And you are saying that this is now an additional

9 factor which would tend to increase consumption?

10 A It certainly wo'uld, yes.

Il Q Are there any others?

12 A I'm sure there are.
f3
(m,) 13 0 What you just said would tend to increase
s

14 consumption per customer?

15 A Per customer.
.

16 Q How would addis on more customers increase the
17 usage per' customer?

18 A Because you would tend to add those year-round
-

. . . . .. . . .. -
...

19 homes, who would otherwise not opt for electric heat, probably,:
20 if something else were available, which given our mix situation.
21 would increase the composite residential average use.
22 Q Okay..^g -

J 23 But that is the same as you told me before that

24 it could go up and down, depending upon what the mix is?
e nnmnm. nne-

'. 25 A Yes, but it is another factor that I am not sure

; ,

l.

.
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I I made explicit before.,r~ mmll
|

2 |! Q Well it is another example of the mix, is all it is?-
t,

3;1
l

..

A Right. That's correct. ),

4 Q Do you know of any other independent factors that
1

i5 you can think 'of now that have a tendency to decrease average |'
\6 rsidential space heating per customer? |.

7 A I'm sure that there may be some more, but as I stated i
8

1 earlier, I cannot think of any. -

9 Q Nothing brings it to mind.

10 How about insulation standards, would that have |.

|
II any effect on the amount of average use for space heating i

12 - customers?
.

() .13 A Certainly. ~

V .
,

I4
.

Q And thus be conservation?
.

15 -

Yes.g
.

16 Q You didn' t mention it in. conservation. |
17 A Well, I apologize for not mentioning it.

18 Q Well, that's fine.. .

.
. . . . . . .. . . . . . .

I9
What did you investigate about the future of

20 insulation standards and how you would quantify its impact ; ,

-
t

-21 '

in your forecast?
. .

. .

22 A We have done --
/^

's 23 Q This forecast now, the one that you are supporting |
,

4

24 '_r T now, not a speech. The one you are supporting.
t Jd Reporters. Iric.
's j

'mv 25 MR.ROSSO: Mr. Chairman, again will the witness

-j -

.

i |

|
- -. . , , , . . - . . .-
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.

1 '

p2 i please be permitted to answer the question. ; !

,

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Answer the question, Mr. Bickel.i
_

3| THE WITNESS: The forecast that I am now supporting

#> again pulled upon a great deal of analysis that was done in

the past, which does look into the impac't of high levels of ;

6
insulation.- -

7
In addition to that there have been other studies ; i

8
that have been used to impact the residential space heat

9
average use which considers such things as the heat pump,

10
air changes, et cetera.

11
BY MR. CHERRY: ,

12
Q Did you consider changes in real per capita income?

O 13y A That is a factor - to answer your question, no, I

14
have not specifically considered that because I have not been

15 able to get any sort of a good statis'tical, relationship in the
I16 l

past. j ;

17 !
Q Mr. Denton said it was going to go down.

|
18

Why didn't you go to your economist? Did you look |
.i

. .. . . . , . . . . I.

at the exhibit where Mr. Denton said over the next year',
:

0
ten years, real per capita income was going to decrease? |

|
MR. ROSSO: Now, I object. |

22 - !

' s,3
. What he said was, he couldn' t get a good statisticali

.

.

|s 23 '

fit. That doesn't have anything to do with what Dr. Denton i,

24

h(./
8"id*

e n.co,ms, inc.
'

25~

It is a question of whether he can put it into aj

.

1 -
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mm13 regression analysis with a good statistical fit. That is
i

.

/~N i !

'!s,) ; ;i how regression analyses are made.
' '

," '

( !''

3 Object. Unfair question. |e
.

{ '} 4 {'I
3

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: I don't think it is, Mr. Rosso. !.

i

5j You may answer, Mr. Bickel.

I
6: 'Did you look at Dr. Denton's whatever?

-

\

7| THE WITNESS: Yes, I looked at it. (
l '

8 BY MR. CHERRY: [.

|

9| Q Did you discuss with Mr. Denton as to whether or i

| I.

10 ' not he had a good statistical fit? : I
- 1I

11 , A Mr. De'nton does not do statistical studies. ''

'I l
12 I am talking about a statistical fit using disposable'

I

('') 13 income as an independent variable and average use as a
\~s' ' IJ~

14 dependent variable.

15 , Q What investiga.tions did you make in search of this
! i

,
!

16 statistical fit? |

i
.

17 A I tried a series of regression runs looking at ;

18 , this in combinations, and different components of that

19 part'ic'uiar variable ,
" '' ' ~ ~- - -

|{20 Q Is that all?
I

r

21 A Well, in the past, going back over the past since ,

| ,..

22 1973 when I first got in'co this area, I have done a vast

() 23 number of that type of study, regression runs, trying

i
24 . different variables,trying different combinations of

r| kW Rumi m, lrcl i

sp, 25 variables, and trying to come up with the best statistical fit. i,

.

I

e
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;

t

""14 I
- Q Income,I am talking about per capita income only. |,s ,

,-i ) i
I|/ 9'

' '
n Did you try to find a good statistical fit when !

-'

t
; 1

3| your own regression studies didn't come up with one?
l

(} 4 A The attempt was to find one when the studies did
|

| 5 not come up with one?
,

f
6 '

Q What did you do?.
,

7 A I am not sure -- I don't understand the question, i

8 MR. ROSSO: I am afraid I don't understand the

9 question either.

|10
'lThe objection is, vague..

BY MR. CHERRY: I

I
j Q You sid you went ahead and made a lot of equations,

/~x
13() but you couldn't come up with something.

' I#
Did you go to a higher consultant?

15
A No, sir.

'

!
16

Q Did you go to any of the. resident experts at
|

'

I7 1

Consumers Power and have a probability encoding session? ;

!

18 A No, I did not.
-

. . . . .
. . .

Q Did you do anything to see if you could find

20 someone with significantly more experience than you, who
91

.

might have a statistical fit on per capita income?
*

>

A Yes. ! !
*

m
i

,

!
- 23

I consulted with a couple of other knowledgeable f1
24 I |persons in the company. Specifically I worked to some extent ! |- as semners. tnc ; I

, ' ' with a gentleman who does our short-range forecasts.

|-

|
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.

1 Q Do you know of any studies that you would accept i i

( 2 h, as valid that you would consider per capita income as aV .'
I

-
f

3! critical factor in projecting use? |
'

*

O 4 MR. ROssO: Frosectine use of whet 2 i

85 Objection. 'The question is vague. ! !
,

'

6 MR. CHERRY: Use of air..

7 BY MR. CHERRY:
{

8 Q Use of electri. city, Mr. Bickel. )-

9 A You are talking residential space heat, now?
,

'10 Q Yes.

II A. I don 't know o f any. !.

12 Q You have never read any?

. . _ 13 A If so, I- do not- recall them. -

14 I do not believe I have read any.
i

15 Q If there were generally accepted studies -- forget
!

'

16 it.
|

17 Have you seen Exhibit 207 Midland Intervenor's i
*

;
,

18 Exhibit 207 5

19 (Handing document to witness)

20 CHAIRMAN COUFAL: We are running out of time,
! |21 Mr Cherry..

]
22 MR. CHERRY: I have until 6 o' clock.

;

,
.

23 CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Yes, that's right.
-

"

24 MR. CHERRY: It is ten of.
:s neporters, Inc.

1& 25 CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Right. :,

I

| t

| 'l |
*

| :.

;
. _ _. . - __ _ _. _ __ _
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i ,

I THE WITNESS: Yes, I have. |,

* it'
(y MR. CHERRY: Mark this as Exhibit 23.

3' (WHereupon, a handwritten .

#
document titled " Projection as

5 of 3/25/76 was marked as Midland
6

Intervenor's Exhibit 23 for-

,

7 -

identification.)

BY MR. CHERRY: ~

,

'
O Can you identify this? ;

i

10
What exhibit are you referring to?A -

i,

|

'
Q The one I just gave you.

.

12
j A . You just gave me Exhibit 20. You were just

/~T 'k ,) discussing Exhibit 23.m
.;

14
If we are talking tout --

15
Q G we is the word of art. The one I just gave you,

16
Mr. Bickel. I

1

17
'

MR. ROSSO: Is it Exhibit No. 20 that you are asking;

18
about, Mr. Cherry?

' '

19
BY MR. CHERRY:

,

Q Yes.
. .

21 A, Yes, I have seen that.
,

O What is iIt? ;. , .
/

Ns 23
A That is some backup notes that were extracted i

Y E 9* bjj Reporters, t
- t" 25 t' ~

commercial sales growth.
,

I

|

! !
.

!
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I

|
I Q And in commercial sales growth, it is true that you
, !! say factors such as price elasticity have not been specifically. 1~'

g ,

\/

3 quantified, is that correct?

O 4 ^ rhae is correce. They heve noe seen seecifica117
5 quantified.

!

6 Q Do you think it would have been a better forecast,

7 if you had specifically quantified price elasticity?
;

8 A If we had specifically quantified it - well, yes. If

9 we had specifically quantified it orally, no.
1

,

' l-

10 0 Did you try? |
'

II
A .. We looked at price elasticity studies that had

12 been done and determined that give the conditions at that time
Oy; 13

-
with the combined impact of conservation and recession, the i

._

14 results did not appear necessarily to be valid.

IS Q Which studies'did you look at?

16 ;A I don't recall. I don't recall any specific

17 names, but there were sa series of summaries and studies,
i

18 Q Can you get a list of them for me? ;

I9
When I see you again I would like to have them.

20 A They might have been destroyed, but I will see .i
!

21 what I can do. ;.

22 Q Now finally, I want to go back to Exhibit 18. !..-

23 i.'

.

You said these are the figures you used for j
'-

/^') 24 Dow's input? I
/ \. J Reporters. Inc.

I

r[ 25 A Yes.

1

. |
'

*

.

.
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f

I

I I|
MR. CHERRY: Okay.[ g

| i'

a li
', ' s- I represent that Exhibit 23 is a response to'

,
,

i..

1| ,

* :, an oral interrogatory which was made. by Dow Chemical as

-() # presented by Mr. Nute, which is being confirmed in,

5
'

writing. .

0 Is that right, !1r. Nute?.

I MR. NUTE: That is correct, Mr. Cherry. i
i

8j i MR. CHERRY: And this is information tir. Temple

9 will swear to when he comes here?
r i
r 10

'

MR. NUTE:- Yes, Mr. Temple will affirm the<

r .

.

interrogatories.
,

{' 12 l

j I don't know if that answers that question. |(~
13 I

.

t >

', k/, MR. CHERRY: Including this information?'
;

-

; ._- .
-

14'

L MR. NUTE: Yes, he will.
i

15 | ' MR. CHERRY: Okay.
.

16~.

BY MR. CHERRY:e

t- ,
'

17
Q ,Now we asked Dow what their projected energy |

1

I8 use was going to be, given certain cases.
' '

19
I now show you Exhibit 23 and ask if it conflicts

20
with the Dow input you used in the load forecast? :'

21
'1

|

'

- (Handing document to witness) '

22 A Neither one of these is precisely the same as we 1-
-~ r

|~,23s have, no.

'

,,, ,

You can't tell from what I gave you whether or not iQ

)v ' 25
it conflicts with thl input you put in? ','

;

|r

!
.

- j
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la

_rmn19 A I said neither one of these compares with what
/ I.

V 2 || we have. No.
ks I

3j They do conflict, yes.
.

,({) - 4 Q I see.

5 If Exhibit 23 were more correct, then Midland

6 Exhibit 18, would that have a tendency to decrease ~ or,

,

7 increase your forecast?

8 MR. ROSSO: Excuse me, may I ask one question here

9 for clarification, of Mr. Nute?
:

10 Does Exhibit 23 purport to indicate all Dow '

*
11 consumption from Consumers Power Company, or does it purport .

12 to indicate only consumption at certain points? '

- r~N
() 13 MR. CHERRY: It indicates usage.

|

.

7 14 Isn't that right, Mr. . N ate?

!
15 MR.. NUTE: I believe it purports to be exactly

16 what it is.

*
17 It is usage in the Midland plant under the

'
t

I
18 contract, of projected uses under the contract for electric

19 service, plus my understanding of the information I was given.
>

20 Of course that will have to be confirmed when we :

1

21 look at the written interrogatory. But that is my understanding.
.

22 MR. ROSSO: So that this Exhibit 23 refe'rs only

'

23 to consumption of the Midland plant, is that correct?

24 MR.NUTE: That is my understanding of the4eren Reporters, Inc.
's 25 information, Mr. Rosso, but I don't know for sure.-

i

i |

|J -
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|
i

mm20 MR. ROSSO: Thank you.;

|' f( )
x

2h
BY MR. CHERRY:

Q~. '

3| Q Do you want to answer the question, Mr. Bickel?

4 At Your question, I believe was, would this cause

5 us to change our sales forecast?

i
6 Q I don't. know that you would change anything.

.

7 I just want to know, would it impact it negatively i

i

8 or positively? {

9 A Well, the factors listed here, as you know, .

$
10 are megawatts. And I proje.ct megawatt hours in kilowatt . e

I- I ,"

11 hours. !
,

12 Now if the relationship between the two remains

/~'S j3 the same, then it would decrease them. But it certainly
N.J. i'

14 is possible to have higher kilowatt hour sales and still have

IS , the megawatts as projected by Dow.

16 Q You cannot tell me whether or not it would
|

17 have a tendency to increase or decrease your forecast from

18 looking at these two exhibits?

A My assumption is that it would probably would19 -

20 decrease it, but one cannot be certain.

|!
21 MR. CHERRY: Mr. Chairman, I am willing to stop |

,

22 now. !

.' 23 I am not through with Mr. Bickel.

24 I haven't gotten yet to Mr. Lapinski. !
;- neooners. sm. I

s ,, 25 But I do request this: That the next time we

.

e
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1

mm21 meet, everybody who has anything to do with the Heins,

%A 2

(- testimony, I want them commanded to be here. I don't s. ant
3

this stuff again,so that if they are sitting here and he
4

.

says Kilmer has got the answer, then we put Kilmer on ands
.

5
ask him. i

-

6 !
I do not think it is fair to me, and I ask you to |

-

7 .
>

consider that very seriously. They pick out all the people !

8
they think are necessary.

9

So, don't play these games any more. So I get
10

an answer and they bring all the information with them they
11

need so when I ask a question I want to get an answer now.
12

MR. ROSSO: Just a minute, Mr. Chairman.
N 13

MR. CHERRY: Excuse me, Dr. Luebke is asking me
'

14

a question.
'

15
.

.

DR. LUEBKE: You are thinking in terms the next
16

time will be a half day, Monday, as I understand our program?
17

MR. CHERRY: No.
18

What I am going to do on Monday when we return,-

19

is start with Mr.Howell.
20

DR. LUEBKE: Oh? i.
21

MR. CHERRY: They want to have all the Dow and
22

tihe Power people together.
1 23

DR. LUEBKE: We are talking about some time in
24

p Reporters,1 February?;A

.

9

- -- , - - - - - , , - , - - - - - - - - - - , --
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mm22 1 MR. CHERRY: The following week, when Mr. Heins_y-
'

i(% and Mr. Bickel and the team who comes back, I want everybody2
li 3

._'
;- 3 who has got anything to do with it.

O 4 S ' a a'* "^"* -- i' "i'"^== =^v=r **^* i=

5 someone else, that guy is going to be in the room, or he~

6 can't answer the question that way. Okay? That's fair.,

,,

i
7 CHAIRMnN COUFAL: Let's see the response we +

|'

8 are going to get from Consumers Power. ..
'

9 MR. ROSSO: Okay.

!
10 Now, as we told this Board before, this is an !

.
*-

,

11 integrated company. There are many, many people who have:. ,

12 input to Mr. Heins' work here. We tcould -- we just took

kind of a quick estimate here at the table to try to figure13

out about how many would have been involved pretty directly !
14

~

15 on it. And we came up without about 15 to 20 people.
.

.|16 There are other people that undoubtedly work for ;

!17 those people, too.
I
.

'!
i18 Beyond that, again I asked Ms. Bartelman with
|

19 regard to what the documentat5.on involved might be, and she.

20 can't give us a very firm estimate, but she said that
-

1

21 I would probably be on the conservative side if I said 20 to
22 25 file drawers of material. And it may be a good deal more

. 23 than that.

.q 24
'

Now we are prepared to provide whatever documentation
i r_Q Ramrurs, lac.
i .

25 this Board feels is necessary.
|

|-

i i l-

! 1,
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mm23 1' We are prepared to bring every one of those.

-(~'} persons here if and when it proves necessary to bring them
\ 2

(/) here. But we just can' t be asked to load up a bus and
3

bring 15, 20, 30, whatever the number is, here or to be
('I- subjected to the kind of sanctions that Mr. Cherry is asking i

5

if we guess wrong, and the guy who is the fourth one down in |
6

*

the department, who we didn't think' would come up and who was
7

~

a guy who did a specific thing, can't be here. '

8 -

:

Now we are prepared tohave with us next time,
9

Mr.Heins, Mr. Lapinski, Mr. Bickel, Mr. Carter and we will

bring Mr. Climer next time. But beyond that, unless we can

have some identification from Mr. Cherry as to specifically
12

who else he believes he will need to call, :.and he will,

-

have a chance -- he has had a lot of the documents and he will
14

-

~

haw a chance to look at some more in the meantime, but

we just can't make it just like that. .

We just can't bring them all here.

CHAIRMAN COUFAL: All right.

It seems to me that Consumers has the best
19

'

~

knowledge of what went into Mr. Heins' testimony, and who

you would have to look to to be cross-examined on the

,

information in the Heins report.

I don't know how anybody else is going to know( ,, 23

that.
24

A "" " '- #
MR. RENFROW: The one person who knows it,

~
.

,

s

:
.

- - .. . .,-
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*

.

mm24 1 is Mr. Cherry. If he can indicate the areas, we will try to j

2 provide the people,
f .

'

'
3 The difficulty really is that we don't mind .

4 providing them on some kind of notice, but I went around, '

5 for example, and got the documents, and tried to follow [

6 the path by which the information got to Mr. Bickel :

h
'

i7 so I could comply with Mr. Cherry's request. ,

|
. 8' Mr. Chairman, it took me a week. I could go back |

9 down to the people who actually did the studies to get the
l'

10 input data on, for example, for the space heat -- go out and |;
l'

11 get all the data'that comes in and goes through Climer's
-

1
,

12 office back to Sickel. That is just ofte example.

13 If I can know the areas, then we can get a better
..

-
.

'

14 idea who needs to be here. '

:
'

15 CHAIRMAN COUFAL: Areas of what?

16 MR. RENFROW: Areas in which Mr' Cherry and

17 Dr. Timm wish to inquire.

18 The material that goes into Mr. Bickel's long-term
,

19 forecast are many, many inputs. Give us an idea of the input

20 area, we can probably track down the right people. But to ;

i
'

21 try to get all the people who have any input into that long-
,

.

22 range forecast is really impossible.
.

r
*

(, 23 DR. LEEDS: Well excuse me, Mr. Renfrow, let-

24
3 me ask you a question.,

A j neponm. inc.
's; - - 25 In the forecast there are certain numbers, and

.

,, - ,, , - - , , ,, -n - - - . - - ~ - - - , , - - - , , . ,,



_-_ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

-- .. . _ . - - - . . . - . . .-. . - . - . - . - - - . .

2028 -

I

mm25 ij there are certain equations used to generate those numbers. !

jm
h(- 2 And there were certain numbers that went into those

C
3 equations .

4 Part of the problem, it seems to me today, is that
{~

>

5 we miss having the person here who developed the numbers that
.

6 went into the equations. It may have gotten transmitted to
. .

7 Mr. Bickel, but the person who d eveloped that number is not

!

a here. '

?

9 Is it possible to indicate who those people are?
.

9

i 10 Or again, is that the 20 people, is that what you are talking
,

11 about? !

12 MR. RENFROW: If you are going to have allthe

7
t I 13 people that put inputs in the numbers, I will fill up this
V
''
~

14 room and another one for yo u. That is my problem, Cr. Leeds.
.

15 MR. CHERRY: I frankly don.'t believe that. If they

16 were ordered by the Chairman of the Board of Consumer's i

17 Power to bring them to the Board of Directors' meeting, the

18 people who did the work en the forecast, you know in five

19 minutes they would do it.

20 It is the same old baloney. The utilities push !

21 around the regulators, and the only way we are going to do
,

22 it, sir, without an insult to you, is to decide whether or not

(j- '23 you want the information and order them to have here those 1

24 people who can be responsive to the questions, and let them

|
'

+ e n==nm. inc
' r, , 25 worry about it. 1

.

--
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-

.

_.m2 6 1 You are just going to get speeches. I have bee-,

/,,N
['\ |

1 1/ 2 at ICC proceedings, BSC proceedings, AEC proceedings,and the
{

e 3 reason is because utilities, they have got a lot of people,
i
I ~

h (--}
4 a lot of information, a lot of equipment, and no one says to

f 5 them -- and this is no offense to the Board because I am
?

[ 6 not displeased with the way the Board has acted in this
~

|s

! 7 ' proceeding, but what I think that you have got to do is |
t

f 8 move forward and say, damnit, I am tired of this crap. We |

1
2 9 are not going to sit and have two people tell us that they f

I

| 10 heard it from other people. I want the information. |
2

-
< .

I] 11 Your problem -- you want that information, bring
.

.

;

l
|0 12 them here. You have got a problem with it, that is your

1
'

[ f3)
, .

(, 13 problem.

2
-

I.

3 14 MR. RENFROW: Mr. Chairman, I don't have any
~

a

I
! - 15 objection to bringing them here. But I really do object to
( .

! 16 bringing them all down here and letting them sit to whatever !
P

17 time we finally get to them.,

18 Give me an idea of who you want, whenyouwantthem,f

19 we will bring them. That is not my problem.,

|

20 My problem is trying to bring everybody down, who
|: i

21 might have an input and might be called to testify, aid have i
,

,

22 them sit here for whatever time it takes to get through.

O 22 Thee is my groblem.
-

24 Give me 24 hours, I will produce anybody.
*

Rmorwrs. lm.

v 25 Move me to Jackson and set us up in an office, )

.
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I
n,,] and we will have them on 15-minute call to get them there.

\ /

'f 2b' But I do not want to bring them to Chicago, put them up in !
-

3 hotels, make them sit around and wait until and if we get to {

C 4 them.
'

5 That is my problem.
'

6 DR. LEEDS: You made a suggestion. Would it solve
,

7 the problem if we went to Jackson for this particular one? '

i,

i8 MR. RENFROW: We would have them there by the i

!
9 phone, call them and they would be in the building doing the

i10 work.
,

?

11 MR. CHERRY: Unless my expenses are paid, I am not
t

12 going. .

n() 13 DR. LUEBKE:
-

The 24 hours you mentioned, would that ;|
-

14 be satisfactory? If a name or two or three come up on Monday's
15 cross-examination, Consumers Power have them here on Tuesday.
16 If four more names come up on Tuesday, Consumers

17 Power has them here on Wednesday.

18 Is that a fair way of operating?
.

end 414.19

20 -

'

1

21
.

22

23

24

amners. Inc.
-

T, 25

.

*
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. .

bit 1 1 :In. RE!!rnON: I can agree to that except for cor-

[N'v;Devin 15 2 tain hours, becauso getting out of Jachson is difficult. I

L
3 think I could do that. ,

{> Sometimes I might be able to do that. fty diffi-4

5 culty is getting them doun. here.
-

6 _ FtR. CIIERRY: Dr. L2eds, the point I'm really
. .

7 . interested in is the people who deal with' the backup material

8 and cost production modcls and loss of load models.

9 DR. !EEDS: It seems like -- isn't tPore sone set.

10 of, numbers that one would call significant for those things,

Il those hind of forecasts? There must be some group of. people
. . .

12 uho supply uhat I would call significant' numbers.

13 lin. CEITPROtf:. That's what I'm'trying to explain

# 14 to you.

15
, ,

DR. LEEDS: There are plenty of those?*

16 MR. RE Ir nOtT: There's a bunch of people called

17 the Rate Research Department, yes, sir. They go out, depend-,,

18 ing on which particular area you want to get into, they pro-

19
.- vide base raw data numbers -- fir. Climer, for example -- and

-

,_

M they provide a lot of numbers.

21- fir". Climer takes those nunbcrs and other knowl.;dge.

.

22 that he gets -- for example, from the Accounting Departncnt,-

h'. 23 on how many space heating custemers thof nou have, which
,

24 .comes off the bills -- and puts that together, he and his
nes==m, i.e.

25 people, and cones up with a number.
4

-
i

.

.

,

. . . . - . _ _ . . . _ . - . . _ - _ .



. -. . . . . .. . . - . - - - . - - - . . . . - n

2032. ' , '.

, ,

bit 2 Those people then sit down, for c::arapic, in a
y

[') 3# "U.togetho', as the uitnes$ talked about. They take the
2WV information that just those people we've now talked about
3

,

have there and put it with the cconomist's information and'
*

e J with him, and that 's the input that goes into the long-range
'

n . 5
i

forecast.
'

Is this committee that we've talkedDR. LEEDS:'

.
s 7 ,

) a. bout , the Probability Uncoding, the connittee that actually
,

nahes the uccision what the forecast is?
9

'O tcy are tlie ones who approve We* *
10

forecast. The btsis for the approval -- I have to be careful-
jj

here because the way it was done this year is not the way.
,

y. . 12

a 's n r al y done.-
13

*

The coding that took place was baseC..on those
y4

-
. 1

pc pl 's' -- uhatever it was. Iir. Dickel's numbers have con- |
15.

CirracC that independently, so you're really dcaling with two.

16

separate.
97 ,

DR. LEEDG: Uhat I want to knou is what is |18
.

g Consuners Poucr's forecast? Is it the group that the com-
. ,

nittec put tcgether, or is it !!r. Dichel's?20

fin ROSCO: The forecast is what was evidenced in2I . . . . . . - ;--.

|

I*r. ncins' testimony.22

Sn. TCEDS; !"as it the committcc 's , l'r. Ucins ' ,
''O- .

or I!r. I'ichel's?24
,

'

nason nu anc. |

?!n. nrIII'nO":. tiny we just have a chance to sec? I

25
|e .
|e

|

|
,

_

-.--~~,g_;-c. . .~
. . - -

. _ _ _ . m_____., __
- - - -
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.

b Ifm. ; t 3 I have to <"rch the forrial nupber. Therc's a technical nur.ther
,

2 that occurs when they say "This is i t," all right? That ' tr
k. '

3 ul.at I want to c* tech before I say this is it. .

' 4 Dn. LEEDS: Tlut's the one, isn' t it? Isn't that*

5 the crucial forecast, the one that the company says "That's

6 it"?

7 11n. RElirno'7: Yes, sir, I bell' eve''.that's the one.~

8 Yes. The one in I!r IIcins' testimony is Consuncrs'

9 formal forecast at this time.-

M DR. LEEDS: If I car.c back nc::t year, I'd ask the
,

" saue group of people? Isn't that cormittee going to do --

I2 IIR. REITTRO* ': I know, for example, that fir. 'Itoseley

(, 13 has retired this year. IIe vould not be there.

I# DC. LEEDS: 17c11, equivalent connittee. Tir. I!occley

15
.

is not t here, but somebody else is going to take his place.*

. 16
. IIR. REIIFROIT: ITc:*t year we would have fir. nichcl's

37 analysis done, presented to the Forecast Ccnmittee. They
'

18 would then ash certain questions. IIc would re-do it. They

" uould then a rrove the forecast uhich he had done.
20 DR. LEEDS: Dut they did their own this year, in.

"
21 that rights? -

22 TIIE IETITESS: There were really two approachos

c- 23
b ,, taken this year.

24 DR. LEEDS: Did they do the corporate forecast?'

.'
I ITho did the corporate ' ore;ast?m;j

.
.

.

|.

u - . . _ _ . _ J
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I.

,

blt 4 1 T!!C i!ITl! CSS : They'.re both the same.

,/ 2 fin. 'REliFROT?: Titey'rc both the same. ITow, they(,
t

3 ware not at one tinc. That's the difficulty in communicating

4 azid why I have to be, carr ful.
5-

DR. LEEDS: !!ho mado the corporate forecast that's

6
. contained in *r. I!eins' testimony?

7 !!n. REiiFROIT: I just ansucred that question for

8; you. That is uhat ue have here, and thr.t is what fir. nichol

9 ~

has testified to.,

.

10
At one tiric the encoding process, since this occurrec~,

"
___

af ter, was the forr.tal testimony; but, since time has now
. ..

12 marched on, uc now have another onc. And, if we let. time

13

(V) :. arch on again, 'we'll have to como back and give you a 'new onc.
# Id You have now what is the officini company forecast.

15*

. DR. LCCDS: If I got that committee here, would

16 t'lat be. the group that could tell me how. the Licensce mado
I7

.

'

their forecast?
,

18 !!R. REITTROi': Ilot the questions !*r. Cherry is ask-

19
ing. *

20 IIR. ROSGO: IIe's going into all sorts of detail on

2I inputs on various things. *

22
ITow, the committec gets that input. If he wants

{', to talk about a specific input, he will have to get the guy23

#
who did it.

8hoors==. L'=- ,

.,
25

DR. LEEDS: I'm trying to get 'ie guy who made thev i
.

1

.. .
-- - - - - . -- ....:.==... . . . . . - - - - -- - - -
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. .

Ibt 5 decision. It seems like to me --

2 Iin. REI1rno!T: You want a different man than he
\ '

>
v ,

3 does. If you want to talh to the man who nade the decision,

4 tilen wc'll bring him, too.
5-

DR. LUNDRU: You know about chiefs and Indians.

'
IIn. CIIEnnY: Dr. Leeds, I think that IIr. nenfrou

7 is not being candid with you. There was a change madc'on

8 page 2 of the testimony of Ifr. IIsins, and it says the long-ticrm'

* ' 9 5.0 percent growth rato ytas detr.rmined in 1970 by probabi.~.ity
10

cncoding of the Energy Forecast Committee on the basis of
~

11
information availabic to them,. including prior Corecasts.

. .

12
':' hose are the people who must come here, the

13(mV) peopic uho arc on that committee who made that forecast, be-

''- 14 cause it's been represented the corporate forecast was made

1'' , b'y theu and confiracd in a separato study by nichel.*

.

'

16
I C.on't think the testimony supports that, but at

least, the change that una made two days ago on tlic testinony
18 says it was donc by the 1:ncrgy Forecast Coletaittoc. And that's

who I want, ac a miniuun.

20
Dn. .*IEDG: Do they havc the corporato resp.nsi-

21
}.ility to ushe the forceaut? '

22
IIn. REurno": Yes, and that's uhat I'm saying. 'I f

(; ,, ycu want the peopic who actually do it.

24
Ifr. Cherry alnost has it right. That's why I was%%

25

s.
very careful. If they had not approved those changed nunberr,

,

h *

.

N a he ''g. '. "" ^ --
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*
.

It G 1 they t'ould not have hc..a changed. That t.'ould be the official
m

- s

j 2 co.:npany forcenct.
.

'

3 D71. LECDS: t'ho do you want to talk to,Itr. Cherry?

4 That comnittce or socc ethers?
v

5 "n. CHEnnY: I want to talk to -- juct a monent.-

6 (.*ir. Cherry and Dr. Timn. conferring.)
. .

7 If the E::ccutive Ccnuittcc did the forecast, then

8 I think ue need the.a here. I also trant concone who can deal
.

9 t.'itit tlic backup to tite locs of load probability study and

10 the coct production nodel that 11r. Dichel says hc can itac to
~

~

11 confirm tiith, that I!r. I!eins baccd his coct production nodels

'

12 on.

13 'In. REIIrnCU: Chay. Cost production models, though,
V1

v' 14 crc different than what we've bcon d*caling trith. .

15 'in. CHEnnY: I'r. Dichel, I'n going to have one.

,

16 other quection, co don't leave.
.

17 ?!n. ROSSO: You know it's'G:10..

18 rin. CH nnY: I.'ve got to have this for my trork.

19 Just one quest!on.

20 DR. LEEDS: Let's get his onc question.

21 fin. ROSSO : I do have to go, sir, I.have an obli-

22 gation that really to me is inportant.

23 CI7.IE|iAIT COUPAL: Ask your question,!!r. Cherry.

24 OY "n. CHunnY:
neuere,3, he.

25 0 In th.: !!idlaitd Exhibit 10, the Dow figures, junt
T.

.

e
*

.

|
_ . . . .
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bl~t 7- precisely trhat decs that exhibit contain insofar as Dow is;

-(~') concerned? All of its generatkion and sal.cs, or just purchases
2

,y; - ... - . - - -

V fr n Consumers, just the t!idland Division, or what?
3

This is Consumers Power's projection of Dow t$ sage,A.
4

O.
,

c Dou nain plant usage, hrohen up into threc pares.
,

First of all, there is a projection of load
,

.

g incrated by Dott on their own equipment.
7

. . Secondly,'there is a projection of load purchased ~

from Consumers Power.
,

_ 9

^* ' Y' * ** * * " **
10

-

h- C '7 hat does "Dow raain plant" nean?jj

That's the liidland complex. It's comparable to-
.

12

the sarac nunbers, I l'olievo, that were in the other exhib'.t
13,-

. b,) that you shoucd rae earlier.
j4

.

.

G nhibit 237
15

. .
'

n. I believe that's correct, yes.-

16

!!n. CIInRRY: That's all.
j7

'

CIIAIR'IA!T COUPAL: IIr. Cherry, you're talking about'-
jg

the raemhcrs of the comraittoc and another group.
19

ifr. nonfrott, do you understand who this other group
20.

is that tir. Cherry is talking abcut? l
.

21

11R. TIITFRO;7: I'm sorry?
3

CIIAIET*AIT COUFAL: Iir. Cherry, asked for the menbors
23-

of the committcc. IIe also asked for people that could bac'c 1:p
24

Reseems, rac.
or supply backup for another study, the narte of which I've25

v ;
.

I

- .__ -.
,

. . _. __ ._ __"
- -- -:. . - _ . - . - _ _ . . _ _ _ . ~_-
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.

bit 0 i forgotten. Do you knou.uho those pcopic are? to you know by

his referetice who he wants to have here?2-

\)V .3 Im. REIITROM: For the production cost program,

4 Wc have Itr. Lapinshi here. I do not 1:nou what areas of the
,

,'' program he intends to get into. Iir. Lapinski runs that pro-5

gram and can talk to t' tat program and actually does it.6

I knou fron follouing that program through that if*

7

wo want to'get down to actual heat rato curves I'll have tog

9 get concbody alsc. It's the santo Indian problem that Dr. .

,

Io Luchhe has referred to.'

11 I have the nan here, though, who puts the curvos.-

12 together that went into f*r. IIcins' testimany. I will have-

13 him here no::t weeI:. -

CIb?f*A I COUPAL: I'm trying to work out a'Way14

15 to do this that w.m't sink Consuners for the rest of their
,

.

' 16 year as far as personnel goca.
i

17 I also think Itr. Cherry's, request is entirely'

18 legitimate. Fran1.ly, the cross-c:: amination that I listened
,

,

19 to today was interesting to ac. I think it's valuable, and

20 . I think it's li.tportant that we get these people. ,

21 It scens to mc that you could come up with a
.

22 plan that uould ..ot shut the company down for lack of per - |
- |

22 connel and uould still acconntodato uhat uc ttant to hear. ,

-
-

24 II. ITiiri10*7: I think we've offered that. I've
A Fesaw neueruru,sne. -

25 offered two things: *
-

. ,

,

j
-

.

l

*
*

. ::-- --- - ----- .=:.---- -. . . . . _

. _ .
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9 9

, .

bit 9 1 Ono, if I could have an idea of the arcas that
.- ,. ,

( ') 2 he vants to get into, I uould attenpt to have them herc en
QJ

3 the datos. It uill again'l'c r'y judgment as to the arcas

4 t|'utt he wishes to go into.

5 CHAIN *InIf COUTAL: Can you give him sono indication

6 of the arcan you want to go into,IIr. Cherry?
,

i 7 IIn. CHCNnY: I just did. I uant the members of

8 the E::ecutivo Rcvicu Connittcc.
.

9 CHAIRI?Ji COUTAL: I?c undcratand that, but beyond
10 tha t.

-

1.1 !!n. CITERRY: Loss of load. probability studics
.

.

12 and cost production uodels, pcopic who can deal with the backup
.

13 and understand those matters in detail.
/ \
( /s

U 14 IIR. REUrnOU: Tind that's wherc'I get ny difficulty,
. .

15*

as I've said,licenuso when you say thonc ba'ckup people the
.

16 inputs to those are tremendous in tcras of the actual peopic
17 uho -- ucil, if you trace then down, and I indeed do not know
18 hou far'he uishen to go.

19 The other suggestion that I've offered --
.

20 itfR. CHUnnY: Itait a minuto. I've got a suggestion.

21 iiou aLout by noon on Tucsday.we havc' a list of all
22 of the people that he says would be so cumberscac to bring in

{',. connection uith loss of load and cost production model with23
,

24 a description of what input they had, and then we'll make the
AeFasses Reorges leic.

,

25 judgnent?

1.

|

|

_...._._. .. y . . _ . _ . - - = . - . .
- - - -

_ . . . . . - - . . .- .- - _ _
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blt 10 1 I'M not pregared to take representations that

"( 7 2 there are tons of people. I've heard it before, and I don't
t
'

3 believe it.
-

4 I think what we ought to have is a statement by-

5 noon on Tucaday that can be delivered to my offico of' tric-

6 nanes of people, what input they have, and we'll make a de-
.

7 cision fron that. I'.11 make it probably ' ithin 24 hcurs.w

3 DR. LEEDS: As a Board r.icnlcr, what I think we at

9 lcast need. is somebody who can e:: plain to us prcbability.

10 encoding and what was actually done on that basis. That's
~

11 onc thing uc'rc going to have to have, because I don't think
,

I heard enough today to understanck it.
"

12

,

13 Itn. ROSCO: Shay, we'll take care of that. IToO
14 probler..

.

15
,

CIIAIntfAIT COUTAL: Can you get !!r. Cherry's list.

'

16 on noon on Tuesday?
.

.

17 IIR. REITPRn*7: 'To .

18 DR. LUE3KE: 1.'e're not going to do- this for two or

19 three wechs, are wa?-

*

20 CIIAIn*iAIT COUFAL: triat Tuesday are you talking

21 aLout? -

22 IIR. CIIERRY: Ite::t Tuesday. . 17E have one wech off,

p 23' and then we're going to be back here.
Q-| -

,

24 DR. LUEDGE: IIe::t uech we're going to do e::ccutives,
As.casses neomrere,i.e.

.

25 Dow executives.-
d'

i
.

. e6* - * * * * * * * * * '
-
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1

I

bit 11 1 IIR. CIIERRY: IIo , I,know that. T.ut fir. Rosso hca

'[] 2 told cc theru is all this information hehind it, et cctcra.

''
3 There tras a commitment in I11dland that all the documents would

4 Le Indc::cd by December 30,197G. IIere no are almost to
'~

5 rcbruary, and all the documents haven't boon indexed..

6 IIR. ROSSO: 1.'ha t? Ito, that's not true.

7 IR. REITFROIT: lio , sir , that's not the commitment,

;

8 that uns made. Indeed uc told --

9 IIR. CHERRY: I'm asiing the Board to. order them.

_

10 to do it by Tuesday.

~ '

11 CIIAIRI'1d7 COUTAL: I'll tell you what we're going
~ .

12 to do:
.

.

13 You come up with a plan. !Tc're going to bc --

14 Dr. Lceda and_I are going to bc in my office in I?ashington
15 on iTedncsday, in Dethesda on '?cdnesday. You como up with a.

*
16 plan and have it to us by then that you thinh you can live

'

17 uith but will still accoa.plish uhat we're after, and wc' .1
18 act on ,it one way or the other.
19 DR. LUEDEE: Do you want it in writin.] or on the

20 phonc?-

21 CIIIsIRI~.idi COU"AL: I'm sympathetic with I'r. Cherry
22 on this.

23 Itn.. RDtirROU: I!r. Chairman, I'm sympathetic, too,

24 because I trant uhatever norson that's necded to ansucr the
'

messesses neuermes. Ins.
.

25 '

mj questions to satisfy this Board, I want to provido him.q
,

e

. - w * 7' +e aw Emed Ab
&

,-
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bit.lI 1 !In. noCCO: Cure,t,7c Co.

_7 ).( 2 in. nt1IrnOti: IIy problem is you want no to nahe
,

~(#l
3 the list, and, okay, I gucas what I could do is 9a and got

i

'

4 cnclt input off overy cotaputer code that uc'vc used and givep
WS

5 it to hin.-

6 I don't titink that's feasibic. I'vc givcn hin

7 the coinputer codes for the inputs on therc. If they can indi-

8 cato to un uhich input t!.cy vant to inquirc into, I can then

9 tell this Board --

10 CITAIPJIAli cot;TAL: (~ 1n you do that?

_

11 fin. CI:ERnY: * bat if I do this, fir. Chairr an:

"

12 "het if I tell yau that I have completed ny crocc-examination

/~~'N 13 c:: cept for a feu questions of "r. !!cinn? Do you th$nh you
i (v/ - - .

'' 14 have enough info' rm.tinn : o you can continuo the licensc?

15
,

C I!.~.I*' "1 J i C O UI'T,L : I indicated t.'c'rc interonted.

,

16 in hearing norc, ifr. Cherry.
|

-

'

17 nn. Lrtpr: Itc an:ntered tltat qucntion.
-

|

18 C IITsI P.'!?.?! C O U r f.L : I' hat I'm trying to do ic ucrh out
- . . . . -

19 a vay that ttc can gat it.

20 .MR . CIIEnnY: As far as I'm conccrned, the probicm

'

21 is up to Concuncrc. I have laid out harc noti significant

22 arcas that I think hnvc gaping holca in the record.

23
{_ .<,. I'n doing to nako a notion after uc finich the

24 .Dou tcstinony to cuspend the licenso on the basis of my
nasermes, Inc.

\. 25 cross-u: anination, and I nay or nay not ash IToins more
o. .

,

. s.o e. r *-. e a r s am-a m . - - - -- - --

|sos -S . .s a
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bit 13 <ucations. If I gut nore answers to the people who have been
y

th supp rting pecple to the testimony, "I don't knour Ic,G 2

don't hnott; I don't knou," terrific.
3-

.

CI!AInI!I.II COUFAL: ifhat uc'll lo --.

4 *

I'n. CIIEnn'l: Let thcu fool aroun'd with their record.5.

c

I an not going to go through cvory computer code and pick up6

cvory ottput. If the lawyers who prcpared this testimony,
7 %

who have a responsibility of officers of the court to produce,

pc pl uho can annucr the testimony, cannot produce the sig- -

9
,

10 nificant pcopic, so be it. That will be a finding of fact

that I'll ash. I'n just not going to do any more vorh on it.- yj

CIIAIRITAII COUTAL: As I indicated, como up with a-

12 ,

13 plan by !1cdnesday of hou you want to handic it and uc'll rule
.A

j4 on it one tray or the other.

15 ftr. Cherry, you conc up with a plan, too, on
.

. .

16 "cdnesday or by 11cancsday, if you've got one..

j7 112. CIIEnnY: !!y plan in simply this: the mcmb'crs
._

,

18 f the E::ccutivo Committee and those people who are capabic
.

19 of discussing in depth the significant paramotors of the loss

20 f 1 ad probability study and the production cost nodel.-

21 I don't think they've got nore than three poopic

t'h knott hou to do production cost models in the whole bloody22

g 23 u tility. It's a very complicated arca,,and so.is loss'of i.

'

24 load probability. The idea that they would have sillions of I

a.cas-m % h=.
-O 25 Dcopic is just, incredible. ,

.

U |
-

6 .

!
, . ..

| \
r

\,
- - - -
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1

|

bit 14 1 I'vc seen the chr.ractor of poopic that they've 11.

,m

( ) 2 put up on the stand, and we don't have to go very far before

('I
*

3 we don't find any depth.
,

'

fir. RCITFROti: Ifr. Chairman, the simple answer to4 -

s

5 the question is a very close one. Let's move the hearings to

6 Jackson if we're going in tl.at depth. The company can operate,

7 and this Board can have at its fingertips each and every person
.

a that it wishes to talk on cach and every subject,,and we will

9 not have the difficult-f of travel. It's a very simplc.

,

10 ancucr.

~

11 Itn. CIERRY: Iir. Chairman, it is not my difficulty
.

12 and it's not the Doard's difficulty. Consumers Pover lias got
.

,

13 to put a caso in.
),

'U''' 14 This.Doard has already nado a judgnent that was

15
.

Lased upon significant information, none off the record and

'

16 some on the record, and I cannot participate in the hearing

17 outsido of Chicago. I'm not going to do it.
.

18 DR. LEED5: Careful. You said "some off the record. ''

19 I'u not sure I know what you mean by that.

20 IIR. CIIERRY: I'll withdraw the statement.
1

21~ The Board made a decision based upon argument on

[
22 the record; and that decision so far as I'ta concernou is law

0.; in ehc case,and I am noe moviny out of Chicayo.23-

24 I'm not saying that arbitrarily. I just cannot
Rgessass. Inc.

i 25 afford to ptrticipate in this case outside of Chicago.
j

. .

.

4

?. . S. ,' ' _ . - - - T~ ~" ~ ~~ ~ ~ ~ ~~~ ~ ~'"' ' ~
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bit 15 1 If Consumers uants. to pich up Py c::pensos and

,-(,,-m) 2 cover some of the other problems I've got as a condition of

CV
3 going there, that's a different question.

-

.

,,)
. 4 '' *- Dn. LEEDS: You mean the decision on the record,. )

5 uith respect to'uoving from Chicago.

6 fin. .".nnFn0": I'n villing to provice ny uitness
.

7 . on 2".-hour notico in Chicago. If you van't me to come up uith

8 another plan, I'll try.

9 DR. LUCOII: Mhat's so impossible about the 24-.

.

10 hour notice?

Il CHAIN?"Ni COLTAL: I, don ' t knotr. .I don't knou

12 that therc's anything impossible. That may be the route
.

13 uc'll tahe; I don't huou.
'

/.

*t'' 14 fin. CITERRY: If uc did it today, ue uould havo

15
,

never gotten anything /'one.-

16 Dn. LUnDII: You uould have had something donc

17 by t'edncaday. '

18 !!n. CIIEnnY: I think ue've said enough.

19 Dr. Luebht, rac of the things. that this Daard has

20 got to reali::c is that they ucre given testimony which in ny

21 judgment is an insult to an intclligent perse'1. The people

22 uho ucre given up arc an insult to an intelligent person.

{J
'

23 That's not my problon anymore. !!y problem is only ;

1
-

24 demonstrating that. I don't have the burden of proof in this
r= - neuermes, san.'

i 25
I - case.- The 1\pplicant hc s.

.

. ,

,
.

-

. ,

.
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blt 1G I DR. Li'EDEZ : Dut you want more people to do it
.[-

2

C(-)
with.

3 IIR. CIInRRY: I think I've done it, okay?

4 ''

IJR . REIIFnOt'T : Providing you provide some basis'

5-

for your hypothesis, jou may have done it, but I havce't

6 seen the basis yet.,

7 CITAInfiA:7 COUFAL: !!cll, we're getting nowhere.

8 Oct us a plan, and uc're going to do it one way

' '' if it takes all spring long soneuhere.
._

tiR. CIIEnRY: 17e have Itr. IIowell beginning at 1:30.

11
on !!onday, the 31st of January.

12 !!R. REITFROIT: That's fine with us.

3
j CIIAIn: tali COUPAL: And the Dow people will follow.

E .gr
IIE. REliFRO": I will talk to I*r. Cherry to see

I'

uhat he wishes and try to work something out..

16
T t'. . CI'ERRY : I want tc start with ifr. IIowell. I

don't want to talk to you, fir. Renfrou. I will be at least

18
the af ternoon with Itr. Itowell, and then we're going to start

19
with the Dow people the following morning.

'

20
!Then we finish the Dow peoplc, I'll continue with

21
I r. TIowell, and I'll go on with tir. Aymond and tir. Youngdahl.

22
I don't want any arguments about it. That was the agreement

'

['/ 23 uc made.m .,

24
!!R. ROSGO: i7c're prepared to start with Iir.

L 25
IIowell on the 31st in the af ternoon. Did I understand you

;.

9
.

b '
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blt 17 1 to any you vanted to go with the cou uitnesses then?

| 2 :m. C.'II:nnY: That is the agreement we made on

p.y
'3 the basis of their schedule. You didn't come up with any' ' '

. 4 schedule, and we all agreed on the basis of Dow's schedule.

-

5 Im. n0GSO: Okay, I'm not arguing with you.

6 CIITsIPl!Jdi COUFitL: 17e'll be adjourned until 1:30

7 p.m. on the 31st of January...

~

(IThereupon, at G:20 p.m., the hearing in the
8

. 9 abovc-entitled matter was adjourned, to reconvene on

10 Itonday , 31 January 1977, at 1:30 p.m.)
,

-

11

. .

12
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24
* nepo,mre. sac.
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